Granada (Spain) June 24 - 28, 2024

IMAG OPSFA 17

IMAG Conference on Orthogonal Polynomials, Special Functions, and Applications

Book of abstracts

Organizing Committee

Miguel A. Piñar (chair) Antonia M. Delgado Lidia Fernández Teresa E. Pérez Joaquín Sánchez-Lara

> FACULTAD Matemática DE CIENCIAS Aplicada







IMAG CONFERENCE ON ORTHOGONAL POLYNOMIALS, SPECIAL FUNCTIONS AND APPLICATIONS - OPSFA17

GRANADA (SPAIN) JUNE 24 - 28, 2024

DEDICATED TO ANDRÉ RONVEAUX (1932-2023) AND PASCAL MARONI (1933-2024)

Contents

Invited Talk	9
Francisco Marcellán Sharing orthogonal polynomials with Pascal Maroni and André Ronveaux	10
	10
Plenary Talks	12
Rabia Aktaş Karaman Fourier Transforms of Multivariate Orthogonal Polynomials Marco Bertola	13
Padé approximants and orthogonality beyond the sphere Claude Brezinski	15
The birth of orthogonal polynomials Annie Cuyt	17
On orthogonality, rational approximation, quadrature and exponential analysis, in one and more variables Bonizmin Fichinger	18
Universality limits via canonical systems	21
A role of orthogonal polynomials on the equidistribution of points on Manifolds	22
Andrei Martínez-Finkelshtein Hypergeometric Polynomials with Free Probability Tools	24
Matrix Bochner Problem and Darboux transformations Aron Wennman	26
Asymptotics and zeros of orthogonal polynomials in the plane	27
Contributed Talks	28
Gahami Abdelhamid, Chaggara Hamza d–Orthogonal polynomials of Brenke type	
(m+1)-fold symmetric as special case	29
On the construction of two orthogonal families	31
Bernhard Beckermann Rational approximation of Markov functions	32
Some families of Bernstein functions Amílcar Branquinho, Juan Díaz, Ana Foulquié Moreno, and	33
Manuel Mañas Markov chains in the theory of multiple orthogonal polynomials	34
<u>M. J. Cantero</u> , L. Moral, L. Velázquez Darboux for CMV, Sobolev and Matrix Orthogonal Polynomials	36

William Casper	
Matrix-valued Discrete-continuous Prolate Operators	38
Mirta M. Castro Smirnova, F. A. Grünbaum and I. Zurrián	
Time-and-band limiting for exceptional orthogonal polynomials	40
Yong-Kum Cho, Seok-Young Chung and Young Woong Park	
Positivity of Hankel Transforms	41
Jacob S. Christiansen, Benjamin Eichinger and Olof Rubin	
Chebyshev polynomials and Widom factors	42
Óscar Ciaurri	
Special functions in discrete Harmonic Analysis	43
Roberto S. Costas-Santos, Anier Soria-Lorente	
Sobolev orthogonal polynomials: Connection formulas and zeros	44
Ruymán Cruz-Barroso and Lidia Fernández	
Orthogonal Laurent polynomials of two real variables	45
Dan Dai and Wen-Gao Long	
Asymptotics and total integrals of the P_1^2 tritronquée solution and its	
Hamiltonian	46
Amílcar Branquinho, <u>Juan Díaz</u> , Ana Foulquié Moreno, and	
Manuel Mañas	
Multiple Orthogonal Type I Polynomials on the Askey Scheme	49
Herbert Dueñas Ruiz, Alejandra Pérez Sánchez	
Classical orthogonal polynomials. One variable vs two variables	51
Chelo Ferreira, José Luis López and Ester Pérez Sinusía	
Computation in terms of elementary functions of an integral from	
the Elastodynamic Theory	52
Amílcar Branquinho, Juan Díaz, Ana Foulquié Moreno, and	
Manuel Mañas	
Bidiagonal Factorization of Hessenberg matrices from multiple	
orthogonal polynomials	53
Dhouha Gaied, Moncef Dziri	
Harmonic analysis associated with generalized differential Bessel	
operator	55
Subhaiit Ghosh	
On the Number of components of random polynomial lemniscates	56
Mariangeles García-Ferrero, David Gómez-Ullate, Robert Milson	
Classification of exceptional Jacobi polynomials	57
González-Santander J. L., Spada G. and Mainardi F.	
Calculation of the relaxation modulus in Andrade model by using the	
Laplace transform	59
Yves Grandati and Christiane Quesne	
Regular multi-parametric rational extensions of the trigonometric	
Darboux-Pöschl-Teller potential	61
Wolter Groenevelt and Carel Wagenaar	
Multivariate a-Racah polynomials as stochastic duality functions	62

Edmundo J. Huertas, Alberto Lastra, Anier Soria-Lorente, and	
Víctor Soto-Larrosa	
On zero behavior of higher-order discrete Sobolev q-Hermite I	
orthogonal polynomials	63
Aletta Jooste	
On the zeros of quasi-orthogonal Meixner polynomials	65
Dmitrii Karp, Anna Vishnyakova and Yi Zhang	
Monotonicity and unimodality of some functional series ratios	66
Rostyslav Kozhan	
Zeros of orthogonal and paraorthogonal polynomials via CMV	
matrices	67
Mario Kieburg, Arno Kuijlaars, and Sampad Lahiry	
Orthogonal polynomials in a normal matrix model with two insertions	68
Hélder Lima	
Bidiagonal matrix factorisations associated with symmetric multiple	
orthogonal polynomials and lattice paths	70
José L. López	
The saddle point method for double integrals	71
Clemens Markett	
Explicit representations of the norms of the Jacobi-Sobolev.	
Laguerre-Sobolev and Gegenbauer-Sobolev polynomials	72
Manuel Mañas, Amílcar Branquinho, and Ana Foulquié	. –
Banded total positive matrices and multiple orthogonality: Favard	
Gauss andrature and normality	73
Pedro J. Miana and Natalia Romero	
Recurrence relations for Catalan polynomials and generating	
functions for bounded operators	74
Mariangeles García-Ferrero, David Gómez-Ullate, Robert Milson	• •
Spectral diagrams and exceptional polynomials	75
Aleiandro Gil Asensi Judit Mínguez Ceniceros and Juan Luis	10
Varona	
Sheffer-Dunkl sequences via umbral calculus in the Dunkl contert	77
Bafael Morales Andrei Martinez-Finkelshtein and Daniel Perales	
Multiple Orthogonal Pouromials and Finite Free Convolution	79
Taro Nagao	10
Coulomb Gases in an Ellinse and Orthogonal Polynomials	80
Fethi Soltani and Meriem Nenni	00
Plancherel and inversion formulas for the Dunkl-tune Seaal-Baramann	
transform	81
Francesco Dell'Accio, Francisco Marcellán, Federico Nudo	01
A mired internalation-regression method using zeros of orthogonal	
nolynomials and its annications	89
Pablo Palacios José I. López Pedro I. Pagola	04
<u>A generalization of the Lanlace's method for integrals</u>	81
II generalization of the Daplace 5 method for integrals	04

Seok-Young Chung, Sujin Lee and Young Woong Park	
On the number of complex zeros of derivatives of Bessel functions of	•
the first kind	86
Henrik Laurberg Pedersen and Stamatis Koumandos	
Generalized Bernstein functions and applications to special functions	88
Ester Pérez Sinusía, Chelo Ferreira and José L. López	
New analytic expansions of the Lerch trascendent	89
Gabriel Arturo Pulido, Herbert Dueñas Ruiz	
Zernike Sobolev type Polynomials. Quadrature and Interpolation.	91
Alejandro Quintero-Roba and Andrei Martinez-Finkelshtein	
The Riemann-Hilbert problem for Krall orthogonal polynomials	93
Maria das Neves Rebocho	
Deformed Laguerre-Hahn orthogonal polynomials on the real line	94
Marlon J. Recarte, Misael E. Marriaga and Teresa E. Pérez	
Approximation on the unit ball via gradients or Laplacians	95
C. Brezinski, K.A. Driver and M. Redivo-Zaglia	
On the zeros of quasi-orthogonal polynomials	96
Manuel Mañas Baena and Miguel Rojas Rodríguez	
Nonmonic Christoffel perturbations for mixed multiple orthogonal	
polunomials	97
Olof Rubin	
Chebushev polynomials with a prescribed zero	98
Fethi Soltani, Hanen Saadi	
Weinstein-type Segal-Baramann transform and its applications to	
partial differential equations	99
Konrad Schöbel	
The Variety Underlying the Askey-Wilson Scheme of Hypergeometric	•
Orthogonal Polynomials	100
Sergev Sekatskii	100
The generalized Littlewood theorem concerning integrals of the	
logarithm of analytical functions and its use for analysis of zeroes of	f
anglutical functions	102
Brian Simanek	102
Polynomial Approximation with Missing Degrees	105
Edmundo I Huertas Alberto Lastra Francisco Marcellán and	100
Víctor Soto-Larrosa	
Truncated Freud nolymomials	106
Marija P. Stanić Aleksandra Milosavljević and Tatjana V	100
Tomović Mladenović	
Anti-Gaussian guadrature rules related to orthogonality on the	
comicinalo	109
A Swaminathan Vikash Kumar and Francisco Marcollán	100
Recovering orthogonality from the guasi nature of enertral	
transformations	110
มานกรายาากนถึงการ	110

Satoshi Tsujimoto	
Exceptional elliptic biorthogonal rational functions	112
Marcus Vaktnäs	
Szegő Recurrence for Multiple Orthogonal Polynomials on the Unit	
Circle	114
Walter Van Assche	
A Golub-Welsch version for simultaneous Gaussian quadrature	115
Luis Verde-Star	
Generalized derivatives and the construction of orthogonal polynomial	l
sequences	116
Satoshi Tsujimoto, Luc Vinet and Alexei Zhedanov	
Meta Alaebras and the Extension of the Askey Tableau to Biorthogonal	1
Rational Functions	117
Thomas Wolfs	
Multiple orthogonal polynomials with hypergeometric moment	
aenerating functions	118
	110
Orthogonal polynomials on domains of revolution	120
Nosrin Vousfi	120
I^2 Inequality for a Modified Struge Transform	191
L'Inequality for a monifica strate Transform	141
Umbra extension and difference equation for a Hermite nolunomials	19/
Impacia Zumian	124
Bioncatrality in different contexts and applications	196
Dispectianty in algerent contexts and applications	120
Posters	127
Juan C. García Ardila and Francisco Marcollán	
A note on Laguerra transated nolunomials and guadrature formula	198
David Lara Valassa and Torosa F. Póroz	120
Barnatain tune Operators based on the Jasehi inner product	190
Der Dei Chenhee Ly	129
Eigenvalue Digidity of the Jacobi Unitary Encomplee	190
Engenvalue Rigitally of the factor Unitary Ensembles \mathbf{C}	190
Galina Filipuk, Juan F. Manas–Manas and Juan J. Moreno–	
Balcazar	
Symbolic computation of the coefficients of the second-order difference	2 190
equation for general Sobolev–type orthogonal polynomials	132
Ben Mitchell	194
Bessel Function Solutions of the Fifth Painleve Equation	134
Cristina Rodriguez–Perales, Juan F. Manas–Manas and Juan J.	
Moreno–Balcázar	105
Asymptotic Zero Behavior of some Meijer G-Functions	135
Jose L. Ruiz Benito and Teresa E. Pérez	105
A new approach to zeros of multivariate orthogonal polynomials	137
J. Antonio Villegas, Lidia Fernández	
Generalization of the Multiple Orthogonality to the Riveriate Case	139

Xiao-Lu Yue, Xiang-Ke Chang and Xing-Biao Hu

On Laurent biorthogonal polynomials and Painlevé	type equations 140
Author Index	141

Invited Talk

Monday 24 9:30 Aula Magna

Sharing orthogonal polynomials with Pascal Maroni and André Ronveaux

FRANCISCO MARCELLÁN

Abstract

In this presentation we summarize the main and innovative contributions by Pascal Maroni and André Ronveaux in the theory of orthogonal polynomials. They were involved in the milestones of the theory of semiclassical and Laguerre-Hahn linear functionals, among others. Basically they focused the attention on the analysis of their algebraic and structural properties from the distributional equations satisfied by them as well as the differential equations of the corresponding Stieltjes functions of the linear and Riccati type, respectively (see [1], [5]). They also wrote joint papers on these topics. The contents of some of them will be described ([3]). I also point out the contributions by Pascal in the framework of *d*-orthogonality [4], an illustrative example of multiple orthogonality as well as those by André concerning Sobolev orthogonality [2].

Their role in the conformation of the international community of orthogonal polynomials and special functions will be emphasized. In particular the scientific cooperation with several countries in Africa and Europe shows their commitment with young researchers.

Keywords: Linear functionals, Orthogonal Polynomials, Semiclassical linear functionals, Laguerre-Hahn linear functionals, Spectral pertubations. *d*-orthogonality. Sobolev orthogonality. *AMS Classification:* 42C05.

References

- S. Belmehdi, A. Ronveaux, Laguerre-Freud's equations for the recurrence coefficients of semi-classical orthogonal polynomials. J. Approx. Theory 76 (1994), no. 3, 351-368.
- [2] W. D. Evans, L. L. Littlejohn, F. Marcellán, C. Markett, A. Ronveaux On recurrence relations for Sobolev orthogonal polynomials SIAM J. Math. Anal. 26 (1995), no. 2, 446-467.
- [3] J. Dini, P. Maroni, A. Ronveaux, Sur une perturbation de la récurrence vérifiée par une suite de polynômes orthogonaux. Portugal. Math. 46 (1989), no. 3, 269-282.
- [4] P. Maroni L'orthogonalité et les récurrences de polynômes d'ordre supérieur à deux Ann. Fac. Sci. Toulouse Math. (5) 10 (1989), no. 1, 105-139.
- [5] P. Maroni, Une théorie algébrique des polynômes orthogonaux. Application aux polynômes orthogonaux semi-classiques. IMACS Ann. Comput. Appl. Math., 9, J. C. Baltzer A. G., Basel, 1991, 95-130.

Research supported by project [PID2021- 122154NB-I00], Ortogonalidad y Aproximación con Aplicaciones en Machine Learning y Teoría de la Probabilidad funded by MICIU/AEI/10.13039/501100011033 and by "ERDF A Way of making Europe"

Francisco Marcellán Departamento de Matemáticas, Universidad Carlos III de Madrid. pacomarc@ing.uc3m.es Plenary Talks

Fourier Transforms of Multivariate Orthogonal Polynomials

Rabia Aktaş Karaman

Abstract

Some systems of univariate orthogonal polynomials are mapped onto each other by the Fourier transform. The most-studied example is related to the Hermite functions, which are eigenfunctions of the Fourier transform [6]. Previous research showed that the Jacobi and continuous Hahn polynomials can be mapped onto each other in a similar manner [4]. Recently, in the univariate case, the Fourier transforms of the generalized ultraspherical polynomials, the generalized Hermite polynomials, the finite classical orthogonal polynomials and symmetric sequences of finite orthogonal polynomials have been studied and some families of orthogonal functions have been obtained by using these Fourier transforms and the Parseval's identity [5, 7, 8].

In this work, for the multivariate case, by using the Fourier transform and Parseval's identity, some examples of orthogonal systems of this type are introduced and orthogonality relations are discussed. We, first, apply this method for two-variable orthogonal polynomials, then we investigate the Fourier transforms of multivariate orthogonal polynomials on the simplex and on the unit ball [1, 2, 3].

Keywords: Multivariate Orthogonal Polynomials, Fourier Transform, Parseval's Identity, Hypergeometric Function *AMS Classification:* 33C50, 33C70, 33C45, 42B10

References

- E. Güldoğan, R. Aktaş and I. Area, Some classes of special functions using Fourier transforms of some two-variable orthogonal polynomials, Integral Transforms and Spec. Funct., 31(6), 437–470, 2020.
- [2] E. Güldoğan Lekesiz, R. Aktaş and I. Area, Fourier transforms of some special functions in terms of orthogonal polynomials on the simplex and continuous Hahn polynomials, Bull. Iranian Math. Soc., 48, 3535–3560, 2022.
- [3] E. Güldoğan Lekesiz, R. Aktaş and I. Area, Fourier transform of the orthogonal polynomials on the unit ball and continuous Hahn polynomials, Axioms 2022, 11, 558.
- [4] H.T. Koelink, On Jacobi and continuous Hahn polynomials, Proc. Amer. Math. Soc., 124(3), 887–898, 1996.
- [5] W. Koepf and M. Masjed-Jamei, Two classes of special functions using Fourier transforms of some finite classes of classical orthogonal polynomials, Proc. Amer. Math. Soc., 135(11), 3599–3606, 2007.
- [6] T.H. Koornwinder, Special orthogonal polynomial systems mapped onto each other by the Fourier-Jacobi transform. In: Orthogonal polynomials and applications (Bar-le-Duc, 1984). (Lecture Notes in Math.; Vol. 1171). Springer, Berlin, p. 174-183, 1985.

Monday 24 10:30 Aula Magna

- [7] M. Masjed-Jamei and W. Koepf, Two classes of special functions using Fourier transforms of generalized ultraspherical and generalized Hermite polynomials, Proc. Amer. Math. Soc., 140(6), 2053–2063, 2012.
- [8] M. Masjed-Jamei and W. Koepf, Two finite classes of orthogonal functions, Applicable Analysis, 92(11), 2392–2403, 2013.

R. Aktaş Karaman,

Ankara University, Faculty of Science, Department of Mathematics 06100, Ankara, Turkey raktas@science.ankara.edu.tr

Padé approximants and orthogonality beyond the sphere

MARCO BERTOLA

Abstract

Padé approximants are rational expressions approximating a target function. They can be thought of as meromorphic functions on the Riemann sphere. Similarly, the related orthogonal polynomials can be viewed as meromorphic functions with only a single pole at infinity.

What happens if we replace "Riemann sphere" by "Riemann surface of higher genus"? For example if we replace the sphere with the torus, i.e. an elliptic algebraic curve. This point of view opens a window on a new, unexplored landscape.

The next questions, to which I will offer some answers are then:

- How should we define the notion of Padé approximation on a Riemann surface?
- What, if any, relation the new notion bears with a generalization of orthogonal polynomials?
- Can we address questions of asymptotic analysis for large degrees, and can we export existing methods?
- What kind of potential-theoretic aspects are involved?

We will try to explain how to address these questions and how the answers require some cross-pollination between the two areas of approximation theory and algebraic geometry.

Keywords: Orthogonal Polynomials, Approximation Theory, Applications, Potential theory.

AMS Classification: 42C05, 31C12, 14H60.

References

- [1] M. Bertola, C. Norton, G. Ruzza, *Higgs fields, non-abelian Cauchy kernels, and the Goldman symplectic structure*, Nonlinearity, **37** (2024), 035014 (40pp).
- [2] M. Bertola, A. Groot, A.B.J. Kuijlaars, *Critical measures on higher genus Riemann surfaces*, Comm. Math. Phys. 404 (2023), no. 1, 51-95.
- [3] M. Bertola, Abelianization of matrix orthogonal polynomials, Int. Math. Res. Not. IMRN(2023), no. 10, 8544-8595.
- M. Bertola, Nonlinear steepest descent approach to orthogonality on elliptic curves J. Approx. Theory 276 (2022), Paper No. 105717, 33 pp.
- [5] M. Bertola, Padé approximants on Riemann surfaces and KP tau functions Anal. Math. Phys. 11 (2021), no. 4, Paper No. 149, 38 pp.

Supported by NSERC Discovery Grant RGPIN-2023-04747

Thursday 27 9:00 Aula Magna Marco Bertola, Department of Mathematics and Statistics, Concordia University 1455 de Maisonneuve St. W, Montréal, QC, Canada marco.bertola@concordia.ca

The birth of orthogonal polynomials

CLAUDE BREZINSKI

Wednesday 26 10:00 Aula Magna

Abstract

This talk is based on a joint book in preparation with Michela Redivo-Zaglia

A Chronological History of the Birth and Early Developments of Orthogonal Polynomials.

It is not exaggeration to say that orthogonal polynomials were first introduced and studied on the occasion of topographic and mathematical works on the measurement of the length of the meridian and the attraction of spheroids around 1783 by Adrien Marie Legendre (1752-1833) et Pierre Simon Laplace(1749-1827).

The second and independent starting point of the study of orthogonal polynomials occurred about forty years later from methods for the approximate computation of definite integrals by Carl Friedrich Gauss (1777-1855) in 1814.

In this talk, we analyze the first contributions of these scholars and describe the birth of orthogonal polynomials.

Keywords: Orthogonal Polynomials, History, Legendre, Laplace, Gauss *AMS Classification:* 01A55, 33C45, 42C05.

Claude Brezinski, Laboratoire Paul Painlevé, Université de Lille, Lille, France. claude.brezinski@univ-lille.fr

Laboratoire Paul Painlevé, Université de Lille, Lille, France

On orthogonality, rational approximation, quadrature and exponential analysis, in one and more variables

Tuesday 25 9:00 Aula Magna

Annie Cuyt

Abstract

We establish connections between the concept of orthogonal polynomials and several numerical techniques from rational approximation, Gaussian quadrature and exponential analysis, both in one as well as in several variables.

1. Univariate case

For a linear functional $L : \mathbb{C}[t] \to \mathbb{C} : t^i \to e_i$, a sequence of orthogonal polynomials $\{V_m(z)\}_{m \in \mathbb{N}}$ can be defined by

$$L(t^{i}V_{m}(t)) = 0, \qquad i = 0, \dots, m-1.$$

In [7] these formally orthogonal polynomials are called Hadamard polynomials.

With the $V_m(z)$ we can define associated polynomials

$$W_{m-1}(z) = L\left(\frac{V_m(z) - V_m(t)}{z - t}\right)$$

and reverse polynomials

$$\tilde{V}_m(z) = z^m V_m(1/z).$$

The Padé approximant $[m - 1/m]_F$ of degree m - 1 in the numerator and degree m in the denominator to the formal power series

$$F(z) = \sum_{i=0}^{\infty} e_i z^i$$

precisely equals $\tilde{W}_{m-1}(z)/\tilde{V}_m(z)$. Hence the denominator of this Padé approximant is closely related to the orthogonal polynomial $V_m(z)$.

When the e_i are so-called moments, for instance

$$e_i = \int_{-1}^1 w(t)t^i dt, \qquad 0 < \int_{-1}^1 w(t) dt,$$

then

$$F(z) = \int_{-1}^{1} w(t) \frac{1}{1 - tz} dt$$

and the m-point Gaussian quadrature rule

$$\int_{-1}^{1} w(t) \frac{1}{1 - tz} \, dt \approx \sum_{i=1}^{m} A_i^{(m)} \frac{1}{1 - z_i^{(m)} z},$$

Insert here, if there exist, the organizations that support your research.

approximating F(z), equals the $[m-1/m]_F$ Padé approximant. The Gaussian nodes $z_i^{(m)}$ are the zeroes of $V_m(z)$ and the weights $A_i^{(m)}$ are given by

$$A_i^{(m)} = \frac{W_{m-1}(z_i^{(m)})}{V'_m(z_i^{(m)})}, \qquad i = 1, \dots, m.$$

Since this Gaussian quadrature rule exactly integrates polynomials of degree 2m - 1, we also have

$$e_j = \sum_{i=1}^m A_i^{(m)} \left(z_i^{(m)} \right)^j, \qquad j = 0, \dots, 2m - 1$$

Hence the nodes and weights can be obtained as the solution of the exponential analysis or Prony problem [6]

$$e_j = \sum_{i=1}^m A_i^{(m)} \exp(j\phi_i^{(m)}), \qquad z_i^{(m)} = \exp(\phi_i^{(m)}), \quad j = 0, \dots, 2m - 1,$$

where only m and the e_j are given. The $z_i^{(m)}$ are the generalized eigenvalues of a Hankel structured generalized eigenvalue problem and the $A_i^{(m)}$ are the solution of a Vandermonde structured linear system [8].

2. Multivariate case

The concept of the formally orthogonal polynomial $V_m(z)$ is generalized in [4], for different radial weight functions, to so-called spherical orthogonal polynomials. The latter differ from several other definitions of multivariate orthogonal polynomials, in that they preserve the connections laid out above.

Homogeneous multivariate Padé approximants, as defined in [2, 3], can also be obtained from the spherical orthogonal polynomials in a similar way as described here. The homogeneous definition satisfies a very strong projection property, in the sense that this multivariate Padé approximant reduces to the univariate Padé approximant on every one-dimensional subspace.

A whole lot of Gaussian cubature rules on the disk can be united in a single approach [1] when developing the existing rules from these spherical orthogonal polynomials. What's more, the nodes and weights of such Gaussian cubature rules on the disk can be obtained as the solution of a multivariate Prony-like system of interpolation conditions [1]. And this brings us to the next connection.

Prony's result that an *m*-term exponential analysis problem can be solved uniquely from 2m samples e_i , is a one-dimensional result. In [5] this result is proven, more than 200 years later, to hold for higher dimensions d > 1: a multivariate linear combination of m exponential terms with unknown inner product exponents can, under mild conditions, be fitted using only (d+1)mdata. *Keywords:* Orthogonal polynomials, Rational approximation, Quadrature rules, Exponential analysis

AMS Classification: 42C05, 41A21, 65D32, 65T40.

References

- B. Benouahmane, A. Cuyt, and I. Yaman. Near-minimal cubature formulae on the disk. *IMA J. Numer. Anal.*, 39(1):297–314, 2019. (Published online December 08, 2017).
- [2] A. Cuyt. Multivariate Padé approximants. J. Math. Anal. Appl., 96:283–293, 1983.
- [3] A. Cuyt. Multivariate Padé approximants revisited. BIT, 26:71–79, 1986.
- [4] A. Cuyt, B. Benouahmane, and B. Verdonk. Spherical orthogonal polynomials and symbolic-numeric Gaussian cubature formulas. In M. Bubak et al., editors, *LNCS* 3037, pages 557–560, Berlin, 2004. Springer-Verlag.
- [5] Annie Cuyt and Wen-shin Lee. Multivariate exponential analysis from the minimal number of samples. Adv. Comput. Math., 44:987–1002, 2018. (Published online November 16, 2017. Toolbox and experiments downloadable.).
- [6] R. de Prony. Essai expérimental et analytique sur les lois de la dilatabilité des fluides élastiques et sur celles de la force expansive de la vapeur de l'eau et de la vapeur de l'alkool, à différentes températures. J. Ec. Poly., 1(22):24–76, 1795.
- [7] P. Henrici. Applied and computational complex analysis I. John Wiley & Sons, New York, 1974.
- [8] L. Weiss and R.N. McDonough. Prony's method, Z-transforms, and Padé approximation. SIAM Rev., 5:145–149, 1963.

Annie Cuyt,

Dept Computer Science, Universiteit Antwerpen (BE), Middelheimlaan 1, 2020-Antwerpen, Belgium.

Division of Computing Science, University of Stirling (UK).

Dept Electrical Engineering, Technische Universiteit Eindhoven (NL). annie.cuyt@uantwerpen.be

Universality limits via canonical systems

BENJAMIN EICHINGER

Friday 28 10:00 Aula Magna

Abstract

It is often expected that the local statistical behavior of eigenvalues of some system depends only on its local properties; for instance, the local distribution of zeros of orthogonal polynomials should depend only on the local properties of the measure of orthogonality. The most commonly studied case is known as bulk universality, where Christoffel-Darboux kernels have a double scaling limit given by the sine kernel. In this talk, I will discuss the first completely local sufficient condition for bulk universality and, much more generally, necessary and sufficient conditions for regularly varying universality limits. The proofs of these results rely on the de Branges theory of canonical systems, and the results also apply to other self-adjoint systems with 2×2 transfer matrices such as Schrödinger operators.

This talk is based on joint works with Milivoje Lukić, Brian Simanek and Harald Woracek.

Keywords: Orthogonal Polynomials, Universality Limits, Canonical Systems *AMS Classification:* 42C05, 47B36, 47B32.

Benjamin Eichinger TU Wien 1040, Vienna, Austria benjamin.eichinger@tuwien.ac.at

This work was supported by the Austrian Science Fund FWF, project no: P33885.

A role of orthogonal polynomials on the equidistribution of points on Manifolds

Friday 28 9:00 Aula Magna

Ujué Etayo

Abstract

Given a differentiable manifold, one can ask the question of how to distribute a fixed number of points, say N, so that they are "as far away from each other as possible." There are different definitions that include the concept "as far away from each other as possible". Two recurring definitions are: either those points are solutions of a packing problem (or max min type problem) or those points are minimizers of a certain repulsive energy between points (one can think, for example, of the electrostatic potential). The problem of finding the minimizing points or solving the packing problem appears insurmountable difficult even in its simplest cases. As an example, the open problem of giving a set of 7 points on the 2-sphere that minimize the logarithmic potential.

In the case of energy minimizers, a recurring strategy consists of producing sets of points of the manifold randomly (following a very precise probability distribution) whose associated energy is sufficiently close of the minimum value of this energy. This is the spirit behind problem number 7 on S. Smale's list of millennium problems.

Searching for appropriate probability distributions for different repulsive potentials we enter the field of random matrices, determinantal point processes and orthogonal polynomials. Throughout this talk we will present the relationships of these last three objects with the problem of minimizing potentials taking into account the latest advances in the area.

Keywords: Orthogonal Polynomials, equidistributed points, determinantal point processes, random matrix theory. *AMS Classification:* 31C12, 31C20, 52A40.

References

- K. Alishahi and M. Zamani, The spherical ensemble and uniform distribution of points on the sphere, Electron. J. Probab. 20 (2015), 23–27
- [2] S. V. Borodachov, D. P. Hardin, and E. B. Saff, *Discrete Energy on Rectifiable Sets*, Springer Monographs in Mathematics, Springer, New York, 2019.
- [3] J. S. Brauchart and P. J. Grabner, Distributing many points on spheres: minimal energy and designs, J. Complexity 31 (2015), no. 3, 293–326.
- [4] A. P. Doohovskoy and N. S. Landkof, Foundations of Modern Potential Theory, Grundlehren der mathematischen Wissenschaften, Springer Berlin Heidelberg, 2011.

The author has been supported by grant PID2020-113887GB-I00 funded by MCIN/AEI/10.13039/501100011033 and by the starting grant from FBBVA associated to the prize José Luis Rubio de Francia.

- [5] J. B. Hough, M. Krishnapur, Y. Peres, and B. Virág, Zeros of Gaussian analytic functions and determinantal point processes, University Lecture Series, vol. 51, American Mathematical Society, Providence, RI, 2009.
- M. Krishnapur, From random matrices to random analytic functions, Ann. Probab. 37 (2009), no. 1, 314–346.
- [7] M. Mehta, Random matrices, Academic Press, Elservier, 1990.
- [8] S. Smale, Mathematical problems for the next century, Mathematics: Frontiers and Perspectives (2000), 271–294.

Ujué Etayo,

Departamento de matemáticas, estadística y computación, Facultad de Ciencias, Universidad de Cantabria

Avenida de los Castros s/n, 39005 Santander, Cantabria, España etayomu@unican.es

Wednesday 26 9:00 Aula Magna

Hypergeometric Polynomials with Free Probability Tools

Andrei Martínez-Finkelshtein

Abstract

Mathematics is a highly interconnected field, and ideas that were initially developed in one context can sometimes find unexpectedly fruitful applications in seemingly unrelated domains. A striking example of this is the recent application of tools from free probability theory to the study of the zeros of polynomials.

One such concept is the finite free convolution of polynomials, introduced relatively recently. This concept becomes particularly appealing when applied to hypergeometric polynomials. Remarkably, these polynomials can be represented as a finite free convolution of more elementary building blocks. This representation, combined with the preservation of real zeros and interlacing properties through free convolutions, provides an effective tool for analyzing when all roots of a particular hypergeometric polynomial are real and when they exhibit monotonicity with respect to parameters. Consequently, this approach offers a fresh perspective on the zero properties of hypergeometric polynomials.

Furthermore, this representation remains valid even in the asymptotic regime, allowing us to express the limit zero distribution of generalized hypergeometric polynomials as a free convolution of more "elementary" measures. This convolution can be expressed analytically by combining some integral transforms of these measures, and it turns out that in the case of hypergeometric polynomials, some of these transforms take a particularly simple form.

These results are demonstrated through applications to some families of multiple (or Hermite-Padé) orthogonal polynomials that can be expressed in terms of generalized hypergeometric functions.

This is a joint work with R. Morales (Baylor University) and Daniel Perales (Texas A&M University).

Keywords: Hypergeometric polynomials; Finite free convolution; Free probability; Multiple ortogonal polynomials; Zero asymptotic *AMS Classification:* 33C45, 33C20, 42C05, 46L54

Andrei Martínez-Finkelshtein,

Department of Mathematics, Baylor University, TX, USA, and

Partially supported by Simons Foundation Collaboration Grants for Mathematicians (grant 710499), the project PID2021-124472NB-I00, funded by MCIN/AEI/10.13039/501100011033 and by "ERDF A way of making Europe", as well as by Junta de Andalucía (research group FQM-229 and Instituto Interuniversitario Carlos I de Física Teórica y Computacional).

Department of Mathematics, University of Almería, Spain. a_martinez-finkelshtein@baylor.edu

Matrix Bochner Problem and Darboux transformations

Inés Pacharoni

Thursday 27 10:00

Aula Magna

Abstract

Matrix orthogonal polynomials are sequences of matrix-valued polynomials that are pairwise orthogonal with respect to a matrix-valued inner product defined by an $N \times N$ weight matrix W(x). The problem of finding weight matrices W(x) of size $N \times N$ such that any associated sequence of matrix orthogonal polynomials are eigenfunctions of a second-order matrix differential operator is known as the Matrix Bochner Problem. In the scalar case, S. Bochner (1929) proved that, up to an affine change of coordinates, the only weights on the real line satisfying these properties are the classical weights of Hermite, Laguerre, and Jacobi.

The Matrix Bochner Problem is equivalent to the existence of a secondorder operator in the algebra $\mathcal{D}(W)$, which consists of all differential operators having a sequence of matrix-valued orthogonal polynomials with respect to W as eigenfunctions. In [1], the authors prove that, under certain assumptions on the algebra $\mathcal{D}(W)$, solutions to the Matrix Bochner Problem can be obtained through a Darboux transformation of a direct sum of classical scalar weights.

The focus of this talk is to explore the relationship between the algebras $\mathcal{D}(W)$ and $\mathcal{D}(\widetilde{W})$ when \widetilde{W} is a Darboux transformation of W. In particular, we are interested in the case when \widetilde{W} is a direct sum of classical weights. We will also showcase solutions to the Matrix Bochner Problem that cannot be obtained as Darboux transformations of classical scalar weights.

References

 R. Casper and M. Yakimov, *The Matrix Bochner Problem*, American Journal of Mathematics. Vol 144, Number 4; pp. 1009-1065. 10.1353/ajm.2022.0022, 2022.

Inés Pacharoni, FaMAF, Universidad Nacional de Córdoba, CIEM-CONICET, Argentina. ines.pacharoni@unc.edu.ar

This work was partially supported by SeCyT-UNC and CONICET.

Asymptotics and zeros of orthogonal polynomials in the plane

Aron Wennman

Abstract

In this talk I plan to describe some old and new results concerning orthogonal polynomials with respect to (weighted) area measure on Jordan domains and on the plane. The study of their large-degree asymptotics is a classical topic pioneered by Carleman in the 1920's, and these questions have recently received increased attention due to connections to 2D Coulomb gas models.

After outlining the Coulomb gas connection, I will focus on two recent approaches. The first is PDE-based and shares some resemblance with the Riemann-Hilbert approach to orthogonal polynomials on the real line, and is suited to the setting of varying exponential weights [2, 3]. The second approach is adapted to the unweighted setting on a Jordan domain, and is loosely speaking based on extracting information about the orthogonal polynomials from the associated Bergman kernel. Among the main results is a new puzzle piece in the description of a curious dichotomy exhibited by the zeros of orthogonal polynomials for Jordan domains with corners [2], going back to observations by Eiermann and Stahl.

The talk is based on joint works with Erwin Miña Díaz (University of Mississippi) and with Haakan Hedenmalm (KTH).

Keywords: Orthogonal Polynomials, Bergman kernels, Random Matrices *AMS Classification:* 42C05, 30C10, 46E22.

References

- E. Miña-Díaz and A. Wennman. Asymptotics of Bergman polynomials for domains with reflection-invariant corners., arXiv:2404.09335 (2024).
- [2] H. Hedenmalm and A. Wennman. Planar orthogonal polynomials and boundary universality in the random normal matrix model, Acta Math. 227:2 (2021).
- [3] H. Hedenmalm and A. Wennman. Berezin density and planar orthogonal polynomials, Trans. Amer. Math. Soc. (to appear), (2024).

Aron Wennman, Department of Mathematics, KU Leuven, Belgium. aron.wennman@kuleuven.be Tuesday 25 10:00 Aula Magna

The research was supported by the Swedish Research Council (VR) and by The Flemish Research Council (FWO)

Contributed Talks

d-Orthogonal polynomials of Brenke type (m+1)-fold symmetric as special case

GAHAMI ABDELHAMID, CHAGGARA HAMZA

Tuesday 25 16:30 Room C

Abstract

The concept of d-orthogonality polynomials, where d is a positive integer, was originally introduced by Van Iseghem and Maroni [4, 5]. They defined it as a linear recurrence relation of higher order satisfied by a polynomial sequence $\{P_n\}_{n\geq 0}$. This notion represents a natural extension of ordinary orthogonality (when d = 1).

The polynomials sequence of Brenke type $\{P_n\}_{n\geq 0}$ are defined by their generating function

$$\sum_{n=0}^{\infty} \frac{P_n(x)}{n!} t^n = A(t)B(xt)$$

where $A(t) = \sum_{n=0}^{\infty} a_n t^n$ and $B(t) = \sum_{n=0}^{\infty} b_n t^n$ such that for all integer n, $a_0 b_n \neq 0$

Numerous studies have focused on this class of polynomials. Notably, T.S. Chihara [2] tackled the first characterization problem, determining all orthogonal polynomial sequences within this class. The second problem involves identifying all (d+1)-fold symmetric, d-orthogonal polynomials of Brenke type, which was resolved by Ben Cheikh and Ben Romdhane in [3]. Recently, in [1], we provided a characterization of all d-orthogonal polynomials of Brenke type. This work has yielded several new and previously known results. In our presentation, we intend to delve deeper into our prior findings, offering additional details and properties of the newly obtained family, including specific considerations for (m + 1)-fold symmetric cases.

Keywords: Brenke polynomials, polynomials sequence, d-orthogonal polynomials, (m + 1)-fold symmetric,

AMS Classification: 33CXX, 33DXX.

References

- H. Chaggara, A. Gahami, On d-orthogonal polynomials with Brenke type generating functions, Journal of Mathematical Analysis and Applications, vol. 535, no 1, p. 128123, 2024.
- T.S. Chihara, Orthogonal polynomials with Brenke type generating functions, Duke Math. J. 35, 505–517, 1968.
- [3] Y. Ben Cheikh, N. Ben Romdhane, d-symmetric d-orthogonal polynomials of Brenke type, Journal of Mathematical Analysis and Applications 416.2 (2014): 735-747.
- [4] P. Maroni, L'orthogonalité et les récurrences des polynômes d'ordre supèrieur à deux, Ann. Fac. Sci Toulouse Math, 10 105–139, 1989.
- [5] J. Van Iseghem, Vector orthogonal relations. Vector QD-algorithm, J. Comput. Appl. Math. 19, 141–150, 1987.

Gahami Abdelhamid,

MaPSFA Laboratory, Higher School of Sciences and Technology, Sousse University, Tunisia, aelgahmi@yahoo.fr, abdelhamid.gahami@ipeis.usf.tn

Chaggara Hamza,

College of Sciences, King Khalid University, P.O. Box 9004, 61413, Abha, Saudi Arabia, hshaggara@kku.edu.sa, hamza.chaggara@ipeim.rnu.tn

On the construction of two orthogonal families

Monday 24 12:00 Room C

Jorge Arvesú

Abstract

We study two orthogonal families related to two different systems of multiple orthogonal polynomials derived from an AT-system of vector measures, with components supported on a compact set of the real line, and from an Angelesco system of measures supported on a legged star-like set of the complex plane, respectively. Some applications to physics and number theory will be discussed.

Keywords: Orthogonal Polynomials, Approximation Theory, Multiple Orthogonal Polynomials, Angelesco Polynomials, Recurrence Relations *AMS Classification:* 33C45, 33C47, 41A28, 42C05

References

- A. Angelesco, Sur deux extensions des fractions continues algébriques, Comptes Rendus Acad. Sci. Paris, 168 (1919), 262-265.
- [2] J. Arvesú, A. J. Quintero-Roba, On Two families of Discrete Multiple Orthogonal Polynomials on a Star-like Set, Lobachevskii Journal of Mathematics, 44(12) (2023), 5204-5225.
- [3] J. Arvesú, A. J. Quintero-Roba, Nearest neighbor recurrence relations for Meixner-Angelesco multiple orthogonal polynomials of the second kind, Mathematics, 12(1) (2024), 62. https://doi.org/10.3390/ math12010062.
- [4] M. Leurs, W. Van Assche, Jacobi-Angelesco multiple orthogonal polynomials on an r-star, Constr. Approx., 51 (2020) 353-381.
- [5] E. M. Nikishin, V. N. Sorokin, *Rational Approximation and Orthogonality*, Translations of Mathematical Monographs, 92, American Mathematical Society, Providence, RI, 1991.

Jorge Arvesú, Universidad Carlos III de Madrid, Avda. de la Universidad 30, 28911, Leganés. jarvesu@math.uc3m.es

The author acknowledges support by Ministerio de Ciencia e Innovación of Spain, grant number PID2021-122154NB-I00.

Monday 24 15:30 Room B

Rational approximation of Markov functions

BERNHARD BECKERMANN

Abstract

We give some refined L^{∞} error estimates for rational approximation of Markov functions, such as $f(z) = 1/\sqrt{z}$ discussed by Zolotarev. In particular, we give a worst case measure, allowing to bound above the relative error on the real axis (and the unit circle) for any other Markov function. Within the class of measures satisfying the Szegő condition, it is known that, asymptotically, the worst case measure with support in [a, b] is the equilibrium measure. This is no longer true in the case of general measures supported on the real line, where we explicitly give for each degree a worst case measure, and compare with the error estimate given by Zolotarev.

Keywords: Rational approximation, Orthogonal Polynomials with varying weights. *AMS Classification:* 33CXX, 42CXX.

References

 Bernhard Beckermann, Joanna Bisch and Robert Luce. On the rational approximation of Markov functions, with applications to the computation of Markov functions of Toeplitz matrices. Numerical Algorithms, 2022, 91, pp.109-144. (10.1007/s11075-022-01256-4).

Bernhard Beckermann, Laboratoire Painlevé, Université de Lille, France Bernhard.Beckermann@univ-lille.fr

Supported in part by the Labex CEMPI (ANR-11-LABX-0007-01) and by EXPOWER.

Some families of Bernstein functions

CHRISTIAN BERG

Abstract

The set $\mathcal{B}F$ of Bernstein functions plays an important role in probability theory and potential theory, see [2]. It is the set of C^{∞} -functions $f:(0,\infty) \to [0,\infty)$ satisfying

$$(-1)^{n-1} f^{(n)}(x) \ge 0, \quad x > 0, \ n = 1, 2, \dots,$$

or equivalently

$$f(x) = a + bx + \int_0^\infty (1 - e^{-xt}) \, d\nu(t), \quad x > 0,$$

where $a, b \ge 0$ and the Lévy measure ν is a positive measure on $(0, \infty)$ such that $\int t/(t+1) d\nu(t) < \infty$.

We shall mention the important subclasses CBF and $\mathcal{H}BF$ of $\mathcal{B}F$ consisting respectively of complete Bernstein functions and Horn-Bernstein functions.

The family of functions for r > 0

$$f_r(x) = \frac{\log(1+rx)}{\log(1+x)}, \quad x > 0$$

has come up in investigations by David Bradley of fractal dimension of Pascal's pyramid modulo a prime. He conjectured that they are Bernstein functions for $0 \le r \le 1$. Using complex analysis we have established the stronger statement, that they are complete Bernstein functions for $0 \le r \le 1$, while they are Stieltjes functions when $r \ge 1$, see [1].

Keywords: Bernstein functions, Stieltjes functions, Nevanlinna Pick functions

AMS Classification: 30E20, 26A48.

References

- [1] C. Berg, A complete Bernstein functions related to the fractal dimension of Pascal's pyramid modulo a prime, ArXiv:2402.08378.
- [2] R. L. Schilling, R. Song, Z. Vondraček, Bernstein functions. Theory and applications, Second Edition, De Gruyter Studies in Mathematics 37, de Gruyter, Berlin 2012.

Christian Berg,

Department of Mathematical Sciences, University of Copenhagen, Universitetsparken 5, DK-2100 Copenhagen, Denmark. berg@math.ku.dk

33

Wednesday 26 11:30 Room A

Markov chains in the theory of multiple orthogonal polynomials

Thursday 27 12:00 Room B

<u>Amílcar Branquinho</u>, Juan Díaz, Ana Foulquié Moreno, and Manuel Mañas

Abstract

Hessenberg bounded matrices, which represents non normal operators, of oscilatory type that admit a positive bidiagonal factorization are considered. To motivate the relevance of the oscillatory character the Favard theorem for Jacobi matrices is revisited and it is shown that after an adequate shift of the Jacobi matrix one gets an oscillatory matrix (cf. [2]).

Given a family of orthogonal polynomials or multiple orthogonal polynomials, with a non-negative recurrence matrix, using the Perron–Frobenius theorem, we construct an infinite number of finite Markov chains (cf. [1] and [2]). The hypergeometric expressions for the families of orthogonal polynomials in the Askey diagram, with non-negative recurrence matrices, allow the explicit construction of a diversity of examples of such Markov chains.

Keywords: Multiple orthogonal polynomials, hypergeometric series, Hessenberg matrices, recursion matrix, recurrence, Hahn, Laguerre, Meixner, Jacobi-Piñeiro, AT systems

AMS Classification: 42C05, 33C45, 33C47, 47B39, 47B36.

References

- Finite Markov chains and multiple orthogonal polynomials, Amílcar Branquinho, Juan E. F. Díaz, Ana Foulquié Moreno and Manuel Mañas, https://doi.org/10.48550/arXiv.2308.00182.
- [2] Jacobi-Piñeiro Markov chains, Amílcar Branquinho, Juan E. F. Díaz, Ana Foulquié Moreno, Manuel Mañas, and Carlos Álvarez-Fernández, Revista de la Real Academia de Ciencias Exactas, Físicas y Naturales. Serie A. Matemáticas 118 (15) (2024), DOI: https://doi.org/10.1007/s13398-023-01510-x.
- [3] Amílcar Branquinho, Ana Foulquié Moreno and Manuel Mañas, Spectral theory for bounded banded matrices with positive bidiagonal factorization and mixed multiple orthogonal polynomials, Advances in Mathematics 434 (2023) 109313, DOI: https://doi.org/10.1016/j.aim.2023.109313.

Amílcar Branquinho, CMUC, Departamento de Matemática, Universidade de Coimbra, 3001-454 Coimbra, Portugal, ajplb@mat.uc.pt

Juan EF Díaz, CIDMA, Departamento de Matemática,

Centro de Matemática da Universidade de Coimbra, CMUC

Universidade de Aveiro, 3810-193 Aveiro, Portugal juan.enri@ua.pt

Ana Foulquié-Moreno, CIDMA, Departamento de Matemática, Universidade de Aveiro, 3810-193 Aveiro, Portugal foulquie@ua.pt

Manuel Mañas, Departamento de Física Teórica, Universidad Complutense de Madrid, Plaza Ciencias 1, 28040-Madrid, Spain manuel.manas@ucm.es

Darboux for CMV, Sobolev and Matrix Orthogonal Polynomials

M. J. CANTERO, L. MORAL, L. VELÁZQUEZ

Abstract

Considering a Laurent polynomial modification of a unitary CMV matrix, its Darboux transformation provides another unitary matrix. This transformation is equivalent to a Christoffel modification of the corresponding orthogonality measure.

However, the inverse Darboux transformation does not always provide a new CMV matrix, but leads to the so-called spurious solutions related with discrete Sobolev-type inner products.

In this talk we will show how a connection between discrete Sobolev-type orthogonal polynomials on the unit circle and matrix orthogonal polynomials on the real line allows us to translate a Darboux problem on the unit circle to a matrix Geronimus problem on the real line.

Keywords: Orthogonal Polynomials, Darboux transformation, Sobolev-type inner product.

AMS Classification: 33C45, 42C05.

References

- M.J. Cantero, F. Marcellán, L. Moral, L. Velázquez, Darboux transformations for CMV matrices, Advances in Mathematics, 298, 122-206, (2016).
- [2] M.J. Cantero, F. Marcellán, L. Moral, L. Velázquez, Darboux transformations for orthogonal polynomials on the real line and on the unit circle, Proceedings 7th EI-BOPOA. Orthogonal polynomials: Curren trends and Applications (SEMA SIMAI Springer Series) 22, 53-75, (2021).
- M.J.Cantero, L. Moral, L. Velázquez, Sesquilinear forms, Darboux transformations ans Sobolev Orthogonal Polynomials, Preprint.

María José Cantero, Departamento de Matemática Aplicada and IUMA, Escuela de Ingeniería y Arquitectura.Universidad de Zaragoza. mjcante@unizar.es

Leandro Moral, Departamento de Matemática Aplicada and IUMA, Facultas de Ciencias.Universidad de Zaragoza Imoral@unizar.es

Tuesday 25 15:30 Room A

The work of the authors is supported in part by the research project MTM2017-89941-P from Ministerio de Economía, Industria y Competitividad of Spain and the European Regional Development Fund (ERDF), by project UAL18-FQM-B025-A (UAL/CECEU/FEDER) and by Projects E26_17R and E48_20R of Diputación General de Aragón (Spain) and the ERDF 2014-2020 "Construyendo Europa desde Aragón".
Luis Velázquez, Departamento de Matemática Aplicada and IUMA, Escuela de Ingeniería y Arquitectura.Universidad de Zaragoza velazque@unizar.es

Tuesday 25 16:30 Room A

Matrix-valued Discrete-continuous Prolate Operators

WILLIAM CASPER

Abstract

We establish an intrinsic relationship between matrix-valued discretecontinuous bispectral functions and the prolate spheroidal phenomenon. The former functions form a vast class, parametrized by an infinite dimensional manifold, and are constructed by noncommutative Darboux transformations from classical bispectral functions associated to orthogonal polynomials. We prove that all such Darboux transformations which are selfadjoint in a certain sense give rise to integral operators possessing commuting differential operators and to discrete integral operators possessing commuting shift operators. One particularly striking implication of this is the correspondence between discrete and continuous pairs of commuting operators. Moreover, all results are proved in the setting of matrix valued functions, which provides further advantages for applications.

Keywords: Prolate spheroidal functions, discrete-continuous bispectrality, matrix valued bispectral functions, classical orthogonal polynomials *AMS Classification:* 37K35, 16S32, 39A70

References

- B. Bakalov, E. Horozov, and M. Yakimov, Bispectral algebras of commuting ordinary differential operators, Comm. Math. Phys. 190 (1997), 331–373.
- [2] S. Bochner, Über Sturm-Liouvillesche polynomsysteme, Math. Z. 29 (1929), 730–736.
- [3] W. R. Casper, F. A. Grünbaum, M. Yakimov, and I. Zurrián, *Reflective prolate-spheroidal operators and the KP/KdV equations*, Proc. Natl. Acad. Sci. USA **116** (2019), no. 37, 18310–18315.
- [4] W. R. Casper, F. A. Grünbaum, M. Yakimov, and I. Zurrián, *Reflective prolate-spheroidal operators and the adelic Grassmannian*, Comm. Pure Appl. Math. 7 (2023) 3769–3810.
- [5] W. R. Casper, F. A. Grünbaum, M. Yakimov, and I. Zurrián, Matrix valued discretecontinuous functions with the prolate spheroidal property and bispectrality, Comm. in Math. Phys. accepted.
- [6] W. R. Casper and M. Yakimov, Integral operators, bispectrality and growth of Fourier algebras, J. Reine Angew. Math. 766 (2020), 151–194.
- [7] W. R. Casper and M. Yakimov, The matrix Bochner problem, Amer. J. Math. 144 (2022), no. 4, 1009–1065.
- [8] J. J. Duistermaat and F. A. Grünbaum, Differential equations in the spectral parameter, Comm. Math. Phys. 103 (1986), 177–240.
- [9] J. Geiger, E. Horozov, and M. Yakimov, Noncommutative bispectral Darboux transformations, Trans. Amer. Math. Soc. 369 (2017), 5889–5919.
- [10] F. A. Grünbaum, I. Pacharoni, and I. Zurrián, Bispectrality and time-band limiting: matrix-valued polynomials, Int. Math. Res. Not. IMRN 2020, no. 13, 4016–4036.
- [11] L. Haine and P. Iliev, Commutative rings of difference operators and an adelic flag manifold, Internat. Math. Res. Notices 2000, no. 6, 281–323.

W. Riley Casper, California State University, Fullerton, Fullerton, CA USA. wcasper@fullerton.edu

F. Alberto Grünbaum, University of California, Berkeley, Berkeley, CA USA. grunbaum@math.berkley.edu

Milen Yakimov Northeastern University, Boston, MA USA. m.yakimov@northeastern.edu

Ignacio Zurrián, Universidad de Sevilla Seville, Spain. ignacio.zurrian@fulbrightmail.org

Thursday 27 12:00 Room A

Time-and-band limiting for exceptional orthogonal polynomials

MIRTA M. CASTRO SMIRNOVA, F. A. GRÜNBAUM AND I. ZURRIÁN

Abstract

The "time-and-band limiting" commutative property was found and exploited by D. Slepian, H. Landau and H. Pollak at Bell Labs in the 1960's, and independently by M. Mehta and later by C. Tracy and H. Widom in Random matrix theory. The property in question is the existence of local operators with simple spectrum that commute with naturally appearing global ones.

Here we give a general result that insures the existence of a commuting differential operator for a given family of exceptional orthogonal polynomials satisfying the "bispectral property". As a main tool we go beyond bispectrality and make use of the notion of Fourier Algebras associated to the given sequence of exceptional polynomials. We illustrate this result with two examples, of Hermite and Laguerre type, exhibiting also a nice Perline's form for the commuting differential operator.

Keywords: Time-band limiting, exceptional polynomials *AMS Classification:* 33C45, 22E45, 33C47.

References

- Castro, M. M., Grünbaum, F. A., Zurrián, I. Time and band limiting for exceptional polynomials, Appl. Comput. Harmon. Anal. 68 (2024), Paper No. 101600, 9 pp.
- [2] Castro, M. M., Grünbaum, F. A., A new property of exceptional orthogonal polynomials, to appear in Rev. R. Acad. Cienc. Exactas Fís. Nat. Ser. A Mat. RACSAM (2024), arXiv:2210.13928.

M. M. Castro Smirnova

Departamento de Matemática Aplicada II, Universidad de Sevilla, 41011, Spain mirta@us.es

F. A. Grünbaum

Department of Mathematics, University of California, Berkeley CA 94705, USA grunbaum@math.berkeley.edu

I. Zurrián

Departamento de Matemática Aplicada II, Universidad de Sevilla, 41011, Spain ignacio.zurrian@fulbrightmail.org

The research of M. M. Castro was partially supported by PID2021-124332NB-C21 (FEDER(EU) / Ministerio de Ciencia e Innovación-Agencia Estatal de Investigación) and FQM-262 (Junta de Andalucía)

Positivity of Hankel Transforms

YONG-KUM CHO, SEOK-YOUNG CHUNG AND YOUNG WOONG PARK

Abstract

In consideration of the integral transform whose kernel arises as an oscillatory solution of certain second-order linear differential equation, its positivity is investigated on the basis of Sturm's theory. As applications, positivity criteria are obtained for Hankel transforms as well as trigonometric integrals defined on the positive real line.

Keywords: Bessel functions, Fourier transforms, Hankel transforms, oscillatory, positivity, Sturm's oscillation theory. *AMS Classification:* 34C10; 42A38; 44A20; 33C10.

References

- Y.-K. Cho, S.-Y. Chung and Y. W. Park, Positivity of oscillatory integrals and Hankel transforms, Integral Transforms and Special Functions 35, 2024, 61-76.
- [2] C. Sturm, Mémoire sur les équations différentielles du second order, J. Math. Pures Appl. 1, 1834, 106-186.
- [3] R. Zhang, Positivity and Hankel transforms, Proc. Amer. Math. Soc. 150, 2022, 3025-3035.

Yong-Kum Cho, Department of Mathematics, College of Natural Sciences, Chung-Ang University, 84 Heukseok-Ro, Dongjak-Gu, Seoul, Korea 06974. ykcho@cau.ac.kr

Seok-Young Chung, Department of Mathematics, University of Central Florida, 4393 Andromeda Loop N., Orlando, FL 32816, USA. sychung@knights.ucf.edu

Young Woong Park, Department of Mathematics, College of Natural Sciences, Chung-Ang University, 84 Heukseok-Ro, Dongjak-Gu, Seoul, Korea 06974. ywpark1839@gmail.com Monday 24 17:00 Room B

This research was supported by the National Research Foundation of Korea funded by the Ministry of Science and ICT (2021R1A2C1007437). 41

Tuesday 25 15:30 Room B

Chebyshev polynomials and Widom factors

JACOB S. CHRISTIANSEN, BENJAMIN EICHINGER AND OLOF RUBIN

Abstract

Let $\mathsf{E} \subset \mathbb{C}$ be an infinite compact set, and denote by T_n the minimax (or Chebyshev) polynomials of E , i.e., the monic degree n polynomials minimizing the sup-norm on E . A well-known result by Szegő asserts that $||T_n||_{\mathsf{E}} \geq \operatorname{Cap}(\mathsf{E})^n$ for all n, a lower bound that doubles when $\mathsf{E} \subset \mathbb{R}$, as proven by Schiefermayr. More recently, Totik proved that for real subsets, $||T_n||_{\mathsf{E}}/\operatorname{Cap}(\mathsf{E})^n \to 2$ if and only if E is an interval. We will introduce the Widom factors, denoted by

$$W_n(\mathsf{E}) := \frac{\|T_n\|_{\mathsf{E}}}{\operatorname{Cap}(\mathsf{E})^n}$$

and investigate whether there exist additional subsets of \mathbb{C} for which $W_n(\mathsf{E}) \to 2$. It appears that the answer is affirmative for certain polynomial preimages. Interestingly, our proof relies on properties of the Jacobi orthogonal polynomials established by Bernstein. We will also discuss the symmetry properties underlying this phenomenon and explore related open problems.

Keywords: Chebyshev Polynomials, Widom Factors, Polynomial Preimages *AMS Classification:* 41A50, 30C10, 26D05

References

J. S. Christiansen, B. Eichinger and O. Rubin, *Extremal polynomials and polynomial preimages*, arXiv: 2312.12992

Jacob S. Christiansen, Centre for Mathematical Sciences, Lund University, Box 118, 22100 Lund, Sweden. jacob_stordal.christiansen@math.lth.se

Research supported by VR grants 2023-04054 and 2018-03500 from the Swedish Research Council, and by DFF research project 1026-00267B from the Independent Research Fund Denmark.

Special functions in discrete Harmonic Analysis

Monday 24 12:00 Room B

Óscar Ciaurri

Abstract

In this talk we want to show the central role played by modified Bessel functions of the first kind in the harmonic analysis related to a multidimensional discrete Laplacian. We will present some properties of these functions and their application in the analysis of classical operators in harmonic analysis. The results in this talk can be seen in [1].

Keywords: Bessel functions, discrete Harmonic Analysis *AMS Classification:* 42C10.

References

[1] Ó. Ciaurri, Harmonic analysis for a multidimensional discrete Laplacian, arXiv:2312.16642.

Óscar Ciaurri, Universidad de La Rioja, Complejo Científico-Tecnológico, Calle Madre de Dios 53, 26006 Logroño, Spain. oscar.ciaurri@unirioja.es

Sobolev orthogonal polynomials: Connection formulas and zeros

Thursday 27 15:30 Room B

ROBERTO S. COSTAS-SANTOS, ANIER SORIA-LORENTE

Abstract

This contribution aims to obtain several connection formulae for the polynomial sequence, which is orthogonal with respect to the discrete Sobolev inner product

(1)
$$\langle f,g\rangle_n = \langle \mathbf{u},fg\rangle + \sum_{j=1}^M \mu_j f^{(\nu_j)}(c_j)g^{(\nu_j)}(c_j),$$

where **u** is a classical linear functional, $c_j \in \mathbb{R}$, $\nu_j \in \mathbb{N}_0$, j = 1, 2, ..., M.

We later consider the M = 2 case, we take the linear Krawtchouk functional \mathbf{u}^{K} , and assume that we have two mass points that can be either outside or inside the convex hull of the support of \mathbf{u}^{K} , and briefly study the behavior of the zeros of the Krawtchouk-Sobolev polynomials, which are orthogonal with respect to the said inner product, in different situations.

Keywords: Fourier coefficients, Sobolev type orthogonal polynomials, Connection formula, Zeros. *AMS Classification:* 33C47, 42C05.

Roberto S Costas-Santos, Department of Quantitative Methods Universidad Loyola Andalucía, E-41704 Seville, Spain. rscosa@gmail.com

Anier Soria-Lorente, Facultad de Ciencias Técnicas, Universidad de Granma, Km. 17.5 de la carretera de Bayano-Manzanillo, Bayamo, Cuba. asorial1983@gmail.com

Universidad Loyola Andalucia

Orthogonal Laurent polynomials of two real variables

Monday 24 12:30

Room A

RUYMÁN CRUZ-BARROSO AND LIDIA FERNÁNDEZ

Abstract

In this talk we consider an appropriate ordering for the Laurent monomials $x^i y^j$, $i, j \in \mathbb{Z}$ that allows us to study sequences of orthogonal Laurent polynomials of the real variables x and y with respect to a positive Borel measure μ defined on \mathbb{R}^2 such that $\{x = 0\} \cup \{y = 0\} \notin \operatorname{supp}(\mu)$. This ordering is suitable for considering the *multiplication plus inverse multipli*cation operator on each variable $(x + \frac{1}{x} \text{ and } y + \frac{1}{y})$, and as a result we obtain five-diagonal recurrence relations, Christoffel-Darboux formulas for the reproducing kernel and related Favard's theorems.

Keywords: Orthogonal Laurent polynomials of two real variables, balanced ordering, recurrence relations, Christoffel-Darboux formula and Favard's theorem

References

 R. Cruz-Barroso and L. Fernández, Orthogonal Laurent polynomials of two real variables, Submitted (2024).

Ruymán Cruz-Barroso ,

Department of Mathematical Analysis and Instituto de Matemáticas y sus Aplicaciones (IMAULL), La Laguna University, 38271 La Laguna, Tenerife. Canary Islands. Spain. rcruzb@ull.es

Lidia Fernández,

Instituto de Matemáticas IMAG & Departamento de Matemática Aplicada. Facultad de Ciencias, Universidad de Granada, 18071, Granada, Spain., lidiafr@ugr.es

Department of Mathematical Analysis and Instituto de Matemáticas y sus Aplicaciones (IMAULL), La Laguna University, 38271 La Laguna, Tenerife. Canary Islands. Spain.

IMAG-María de Maeztu grant CEX2020-001105-M

Asymptotics and total integrals of the P_I^2 tritronquée solution and its Hamiltonian

DAN DAI AND WEN-GAO LONG

Abstract

We study the tritronquée solution u(x,t) of the P_I^2 equation, the second member of the Painlevé I hierarchy. This particular solution is also known as the Gurevich-Pitaevskii solution of the KdV equation. It is pole-free on the real line and has various applications in mathematical physics. We obtain a full asymptotic expansion of u(x,t) as $x \to \pm \infty$, uniformly for the parameter t in a large interval. Based on this result, we successfully derive the total integrals of u(x,t) and the associated Hamiltonian with respect to $x \in \mathbb{R}$. Surprisingly, although u(x,t) exhibits significant differences between t > 0 and t < 0, both integrals equal zero for all t.

Keywords: Painlevé I hierarchy; KdV equation; full asymptotic expansion; total integrals; Riemann-Hilbert method. *AMS Classification:* 33C10, 33E17, 34M55, 41A60.

References

- J. Baik, R. Buckingham, J. DiFranco and A. Its, Total integrals of global solutions to Painlevé II, Nonlinearity, 22 (2009), 1021–1061.
- [2] M. Bertola and A. Tovbis, Universality for the focusing nonlinear Schrödinger equation at the gradient catastrophe point: rational breathers and poles of the tritronquée solution to Painlevé I, Comm. Pure Appl. Math., 66 (2013), no. 5, 678–752.
- [3] T. Bothner and R. Buckingham, Large deformations of the Tracy-Widom distribution I: non-oscillatory asymptotics, Commun. Math. Phys., 359 (2018) 223-263.
- [4] T. Bothner, A. Its and A. Prokhorov, The analysis of incomplete spectra in random matrix theory through an extension of the Jimbo-Miwa-Ueno differential, Adv. Math., 345 (2019) 483–551.
- [5] E. Brézin, E. Marinar and G. Parisi, A nonperturbative ambiguity free solution of a string model, Phys. Lett. B, 242 (1990), no. 1, 35–38.
- [6] T. Claeys, Asymptotics for a special solution to the second member of the Painlevé I hierarchy, J. Phys. A, 43 (2010), 434012, 18 pp.
- [7] T. Claeys, Pole-free solutions of the first Painlevé hierarchy and non-generic critical behavior for the KdV equation, Phys. D, 241 (2012), no. 23-24, 2226–2236.
- [8] T. Claeys and T. Grava, Universality of the break-up profile for the KdV equation in the small dispersion limit using the Riemann-Hilbert approach, Commun. Math. Phys., 286 (2009), 979–1009.

Monday 24 16:30 Room B

Dan Dai was partially supported by a grant from the City University of Hong Kong (Project No. 7005597), and grants from the Research Grants Council of the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region, China (Project No. CityU 11300520 and CityU 11311622). Wen-Gao Long was partially supported by the Natural Science Foundation of Hunan Province [Grant no. 2020JJ5152], the General Project of Hunan Provincial Department of Education [Grant no. 19C0771], and the Doctoral Startup Fund of Hunan University of Science and Technology [Grant no. E51871].

- [9] T. Claeys and T. Grava, The KdV hierarchy: universality and a Painlevé transcendent, Int. Math. Res. Not., 22 (2012), 5063–5099.
- [10] T. Claeys and M. Vanlessen, The existence of a real pole-free solution of the fourth order analogue of the Painlevé I equation, Nonlinearity, 20 (2007), 1163–1184.
- [11] T. Claeys and M. Vanlessen, Universality of a double scaling limit near singular edge points in random matrix models, Commun. Math. Phys., 273 (2007), 499–532.
- [12] D. Dai, W.-G Long and L.-M. Yao, Asymptotics of the Fredholm determinant associated with the P²₁ kernel, in preparation.
- [13] D. Dai, S.-X. Xu and L. Zhang, On integrals of the tronquée solutions and the associated Hamiltonians for the Painlevé II equation, J. Differential Equations, 269 (2020), 2430–2476.
- [14] D. Dai and L. Zhang, On tronquée solutions of the first Painlevé hierarchy, J. Math. Anal. Appl., 368 (2010), no. 2, 393–399.
- [15] P. A. Deift, Orthogonal Polynomials and Random Matrices: A Riemann-Hilbert Approach, Courant Lecture Notes in Mathematics 3, New York: New York University, Courant Institute of Mathematical Sciences; Providence, RI: American Mathematical Society, 1999.
- [16] B. Dubrovin, On Hamiltonian perturbations of hyperbolic systems of conservation laws, II, Commun. Math. Phys., 267 (2006), 117–139.
- [17] B. Dubrovin, T. Grava and C. Klein, On critical behaviour in generalized Kadomtsev-Petviashvili equations, Physica D, 333 (2016), 157–170.
- [18] B. Dubrovin, T. Grava, C. Klein and A. Moro, On critical behaviour in systems of Hamiltonian partial differential equations, J. Nonlinear Sci., 25 (2015), no. 3, 631– 707.
- [19] A. S. Fokas, A. R. Its, A. A. Kapaev and V. Y. Novokshenov, *Painlevé Transcendents: the Riemann-Hilbert Approach*, American Mathematical Soc., R.I., 2006.
- [20] P.J. Forrester and N.S. Witte, Application of the τ-function theory of Painlevé equations to random matrices: PIV, PII and the GUE, Commun. Math. Phys., 219 (2001), 357–398.
- [21] T. Grava, A. Kapaev and C. Klein, On the tritronquée solutions of P₁², Constr. Approx., 41 (2015), 425–466.
- [22] A. A. Kapaev, Weakly nonlinear solutions of the equation P²_I, J. Math. Sci., 73 (1995), no. 4, 468–481.
- [23] P. Kokocki, Total integrals of Ablowitz-Segur solutions for the inhomogeneous Painlevé II equation, Stud. Appl. Math., 144 (2020), no. 4, 504–547.
- [24] A.B.J. Kuijlaars, Universality, The Oxford handbook of random matrix theory, 103– 134, Oxford Univ. Press, Oxford, 2011.
- [25] B.-Y. Lu and P. Miller, Universality near the gradient catastrophe point in the semiclassical sine-Gordon equation, Comm. Pure Appl. Math., 75 (2022), no. 7, 1517– 1641.
- [26] D. Masoero, A. Raimondo and P.R.S. Antunes, Critical behavior for scalar nonlinear waves, Phys. D, 292/293 (2015), 1–7.
- [27] G. Moore, Geometry of the string equations, Commun. Math. Phys., 133 (1990), no. 2, 261–304.
 [11] H. Gliner, D. Gliner, A. Math. Phys., for the first height of the string equations.

bibitemShimomura R. Shimomura, A certain expression for the first Painlevé hierarchy, Proc. Japan Acad. Ser. A Math. Sci., **80** (2004), 105–109.

- [28] B. I. Suleimanov, Onset of nondissipative shock waves and the "nonperturbative" quantum theory of gravitation, J. Experiment. Theoret. Phys., 78 (1994), no. 5, 583– 587.
- [29] B. I. Suleimanov, Asymptotics of the Gurevich-Pitaevskii universal special solution of the Korteweg-de Vries equation as |x| → ∞, Proc. Steklov Inst. Math., 281 (2013), S137–S145.

- [30] B. I. Suleimanov, "Quantizations" of higher Hamiltonian analogues of the Painlevé I and II equations with two degrees of freedom, Funct. Anal. Appl., 48 (2014), no. 3, 198–207.
- [31] C. Tracy and H. Widom, Level spacing distributions and the Airy kernel, Commun. Math. Phys., 159 (1994), 151–174.

Dan Dai,

Department of Mathematics, City University of Hong Kong, Tat Chee Avenue, Kowloon, Hong Kong. dandai@cityu.edu.hk

Wen-Gao Long, School of Mathematics and Computation Science, Hunan University of Science and Technology, Xiangtan 411201, China. longwg@hnust.edu.cn

Multiple Orthogonal Type I Polynomials on the Askey Scheme

Amílcar Branquinho, <u>Juan Díaz</u>, Ana Foulquié Moreno, and Manuel Mañas Monday 24 17:00 Room C

Abstract

Multiple orthogonal polynomials are a generalization of usual orthogonal polynomials that arises from considering orthogonality respect to, not one, but an arbitrary number of weight functions w_1, \dots, w_p . This leads to two different kinds of polynomials. On one hand there are the multiple type II polynomials, that have been widely studied and many families are already known. On the other hand there are the multiple type I polynomials. These ones have been less studied and not so many families are known. Here, such lack of knowledge is broken by providing explicit expressions for the type I polynomials corresponding to the discrete families of Hahn, Meixner, Kravchuk and Charlier; all of them considering systems of p = 2 weight functions, cf. [1]. Then, a further step is given to find the type I polynomials corresponding to the classical families of Jacobi–Piñeiro, Laguerre and Hermite; this time for an arbitrary number $p \geq 2$ of weight functions, cf. [2] for Jacobi–Piñeiro and Laguerre. All of these expressions were unknown so far despite the corresponding type II polynomials for these families being known from twenty, or even more, years ago. Finally, all of them are expressed through special functions such as the generalized hypergeometric series or the Kampé de Fériet series.

Keywords: Multiple orthogonal polynomials of type I, generalized hypergeometric functions, Kampé de Fériet functions, AT systems, Askey scheme, Hahn, Meixner, Kravchuk, Charlier, Jacobi–Piñeiro, Laguerre, Hermite *AMS Classification:* 33C45, 33C47, 42C05, 47A56.

References

- A. Branquinho, J. E. F. Díaz, A. Foulquié-Moreno & M. Mañas, Hahn multiple orthogonal polynomials of type I: Hypergeometric expressions, Journal of Mathematical Analysis and Applications 528 (2023), 1277471
- [2] A. Branquinho, J. E. F. Díaz, A. Foulquié-Moreno & M. Mañas, Hypergeometric expressions for type I Jacobi-Piñeiro orthogonal polynomials with arbitrary number of weights, arXiv:2310.18294v1 [math.CA], to appear at Proceedings of the American Mathematical Society

Centro de Investigação e Desenvolvimento em Matemática e Aplicações (CIDMA) from Universidade de Aveiro with projects UIDB/04106/2020, UIDP/04106/2020 and PhD scholarship UI/BD/152576/2022. Funded by the Portuguese Government through the Fundação para a Ciência e a Tecnologia (FCT).

Project [PID2021-122154NB-I00], Ortogonalidad y Aproximación con Aplicaciones en Machine Learning y Teoría de la Probabilidad

Amílcar Branquinho, CMUC, Departamento de Matemática, Universidade de Coímbra, Portugal ajplb@mat.uc.pt

Juan Díaz, CIDMA, Departamento de Matemática, Universidade de Aveiro, Portugal juan.enri@ua.pt

Ana Foulquié-Moreno, CIDMA, Departamento de Matemática, Universidade de Aveiro, Portugal foulquie@ua.pt

Manuel Mañas, Departamento de Física Teórica, Universidad Complutense de Madrid, Spain manuel.manas@ucm.es

Classical orthogonal polynomials. One variable vs two variables

HERBERT DUEÑAS RUIZ, ALEJANDRA PÉREZ SÁNCHEZ

Abstract

We present some connections between classical orthogonal polynomials in one variable, and a type of bivariate polynomials defined as a product of the univariate ones. We study the form of the partial differential equations (PDE) in terms of the ordinary differential equations (ODE) satisfied by the classical orthogonal polynomials in one variable. Additionally, we present some examples in one and two variables programmed in Matlab, and the differential equations that these polynomials satisfy.

Keywords: Classical Orthogonal Polynomilas, Bivariate Polynomials, Inner Products, Differential Equations, Partial Differential Equations. *AMS Classification:* 33C47, 42C05.

References

- J. C. García-Ardila and M. E. Marriaga Sobolev orthogonality of polynomial solutions of second-order partial differential equations, Comp. Appl. Math. 42, 13 (2023).
- [2] F. Marcellán, and T. E. Pérez, and M. E. Marriaga, and M. Piñar, On bivariate classical orthogonal polynomials, Appl. Math. and Compu., 325, 1, 340–357. (2018).
- [3] L. Fernández, and T. E. Perez, and M. Piñar, *Classical orthogonal polynomials in two variables: a matrix approach*, Numerical Algorithms., 39, 131–142. (2005).
- Y. Xu, and C. Dunkl, C, Orthogonal polynomials of several variables, Cambridge University Press, (2014).

Herbert Dueñas Ruiz Departamento de matemáticas Universidad Nacional de Colombia haduenasr@unal.edu.co

Alejandra Pérez Sánchez, Departamento de matemáticas Universidad Nacional de Colombia maperezsa@unal.edu.co

Universidad Nacional de Colombia

Monday 24 15:30 Room A

Computation in terms of elementary functions of an integral from the Elastodynamic Theory

CHELO FERREIRA, JOSÉ LUIS LÓPEZ AND ESTER PÉREZ SINUSÍA

The integral $\int_0^\infty \frac{J_\mu(rt)J_\nu(Rt)}{t^\alpha(t-s)}dt$ plays an essential role in the study of several phenomena in the theory of elastodynamics [[1], 2014]. But an exact evaluation of this integral in terms of elementary functions are barely known. In this paper, we derive two analytic representations of this integral in the form of convergent series of elementary functions and hypergeometric functions. These series have an asymptotic character for either, small values of the variable s, or for small values of the variables r and R. They are derived by using the asymptotic technique designed in [[2], 2008] for Mellin convolution integrals. Some numerical experiments show the accuracy of the approximations.

Keywords: Convergent expansions; Asymptotic expansions; Bessel functions.

AMS Classification: 33C05, 41A58, 41A80.

Tuesday 25 11:30

Room A

References

- M. A. Ceballos, Numerical evaluation of integrals involving the producto of two Bessel functions and a rational fraction arising in some elastodynamic problems, Journal of Comput. and App. Mahts, 313 (2017), 355-382.
- [2] J. L. López, Asymptotic Expansions of Mellin Convolution Integrals, SIAM Review, 50(2) (2008), 275-293.

Chelo Ferreira, Departamento de Matemática Aplicada, Universidad de Zaragoza. cferrei@unizar.es

José Luis López, Departamento de Estadística, Informática y Matemáticas, Universidad Pública de Navarra. jl.lopez@unavarra.es

Ester Pérez Sinusía, Departamento de Matemática Aplicada, Universidad de Zaragoza. ester.perez@unizar.es

This research was supported by the Spanish Ministerio de Ciencia, Innovación y Universidades, project PID2022-136441NB-I00.

Bidiagonal Factorization of Hessenberg matrices from multiple orthogonal polynomials

Amílcar Branquinho, Juan Díaz, <u>Ana Foulquié Moreno</u>, and Manuel Mañas

Abstract

Recently, in [2] a Shohat-Favard theorem has been proved for banded bounded matrices that have a positive bidiagonal factorization. In [1] it is established conditions, expressed in terms of continued fractions, under which an oscillatory tetradiagonal Hessenberg matrix can have such a positive bidiagonal factorization. In [3] it is explored the bidiagonal factorization of the recurrence matrix of Hahn multiple orthogonal polynomials, in the case of 2 weights. The factorization is expressed in terms of ratios involving the generalized hypergeometric function ${}_{3}F_{2}$ and is proven using recently discovered contiguous relations.

In this talk, using as a departure point the Hessenberg matrix associated to the recurrence relation in the step line of multiple orthogonal polynomials, we show how to obtain this bidiagonal factorization coming from the coefficients of the type I multiple orthogonal polynomials. As a case study we obtain the bidiagonal factorization related to the Jacobi-Piñeiro multiple orthogonal polynomials for p weights. Finally, using limit relations we can obtain this bidiagonal factorization for multiple Laguerre of kind I.

Keywords: Multiple orthogonal polynomials, hypergeometric series, Hessenberg matrices, recursion matrix, recurrence, Hahn, Laguerre, Meixner, Jacobi-Piñeiro, AT systems

AMS Classification: 42C05, 33C45, 33C47, 47B39, 47B36.

References

- Amílcar Branquinho, Ana Foulquié Moreno and Manuel Mañas, Bidiagonal factorization of tetradiagonal matrices and Darboux transformations, Analysis and Mathematical Physics, 13, 42 (2023), DOI: 10.1007/s13324-023-00801-1, https://arxiv.org/abs/2210.10727
- [2] Amílcar Branquinho, Ana Foulquié Moreno and Manuel Mañas, Spectral theory for bounded banded matrices with positive bidiagonal factorization and mixed multiple orthogonal polynomials, Advances in Mathematics 434 (2023) 109313, DOI: https://doi.org/10.1016/j.aim.2023.109313, https://doi.org/10.48550/arXiv.2212.10235.
- [3] Amílcar Branquinho, Juan E. F. Díaz, Ana Foulquié Moreno and Manuel Mañas, Bidiagonal factorization of the recurrence matrix for the Hahn multiple orthogonal polynomials, Linear Algebra and Its Applications (2024) accepted, https://doi.org/10.48550/arXiv.2308.01288.

Tuesday 25 12:30 Room C

Center for Research & Development in Mathematics and Applications, CIDMA

Amílcar Branquinho, CMUC, Departamento de Matemática, Universidade de Coimbra, 3001-454 Coimbra, Portugal, ajplb@mat.uc.pt

Juan EF Díaz, CIDMA, Departamento de Matemática, Universidade de Aveiro, 3810-193 Aveiro, Portugal juan.enri@ua.pt

Ana Foulquié-Moreno, CIDMA, Departamento de Matemática, Universidade de Aveiro, 3810-193 Aveiro, Portugal foulquie@ua.pt

Manuel Mañas, Departamento de Física Teórica, Universidad Complutense de Madrid, Plaza Ciencias 1, 28040-Madrid, Spain manuel.manas@ucm.es

Harmonic analysis associated with generalized differential Bessel operator

DHOUHA GAIED, MONCEF DZIRI

Tuesday 25 12:00 Room A

Abstract

We investigate harmonic analysis associated with the generalized Bessel differential operator $\Delta_{\alpha_0,\alpha_1}$ defined for $\alpha_1 > -2$ and $\alpha_0 > \max\left(-\frac{\alpha_1}{2},0\right)$ by $\Delta_{\alpha_0,\alpha_1} = x^{-\alpha_1}\ell_{\frac{\alpha_0-1}{2}}$, with ℓ_{α} is the Bessel differential operator. More precisely, we establish the key of this study, which is the product formula of the eigenfunctions of this operator. We define and study the Riemann-Liouville and Weyl transforms associated with $\Delta_{\alpha_0,\alpha_1}$.

Keywords: Bessel functions; differential equation; Fourier transform; convolution product; translation; inversion formula; Integral transforms. *AMS Classification:* 33C10;42A38;43A62.

References

- M. Dziri, A class of integral operators and Bessel Plancherel transform on L²_α, J. Fuct. Spaces Appl. 2012; 419578 (2012).
- [2] G. N. Watson, A Treatise on the Theory of Bessel Functions, Cambridge Univ. Press, Cambridge, 1995.
- [3] K. Trimèche, *Generalized Harmonic Analysis and Wavelet Packets.*, Gordon and Breach Science Publishers, 2001.
- [4] A. Fitouhi, Hamza M.M, A uniform expansion for the eigenfunction of a singular second-order differential operator, SIAM J. Math. Anal. 1990;21(6):1619-1632.

Dhouha GAIED,

Faculty of Sciences of Tunis, Tunis El-Manar University, 2092 El Manar Tunis, Tunisia. dhouha.gaied@etudiant-fst.utm.tn

Moncef DZIRI,

Faculty of Sciences of Tunis, Tunis El-Manar University, 2092 El Manar Tunis, Tunisia. moncef.dziri@iscae.rnu.tn

Nonlinear Analysis and Geometry Laboratory (LR21LS08).

Thursday 27 11:30 Room C

On the Number of components of random polynomial lemniscates

Subhajit Ghosh

Abstract

A lemniscate of a complex polynomial Q_n of degree n is a sublevel set of its modulus, i.e., of the form $\{z \in \mathbb{C} : |Q_n(z)| < t\}$ for some t > 0. The study of lemniscates was pioneered by Erdős, Herzog, and Piranian in [1], where they asked various questions regarding the number of connected components of a unit lemniscates (i.e. for t = 1). In general, the number of components of a unit lemniscate can vary anywhere between 1 and n. However, for random polynomials with roots chosen from the certain probability measure, numerical simulations show a giant component alongside some tiny components. In this paper, we quantify this numerical observation. First, we show that the expected number of connected components of lemniscates whose defining polynomial has i.i.d. roots chosen uniformly from \mathbb{D} , is bounded above and below by a constant multiple of \sqrt{n} . On the other hand, if the i.i.d. roots are chosen uniformly from \mathbb{S}^1 , we show that the expected number of connected components, divided by n, converges to $\frac{1}{2}$. Drawing tools from [2], we also summarize a phase transition phenomena for number of components if the underlying probability measure is $r\mathbb{D}$, $r\mathbb{S}^1$ respectively.

Keywords: Polynomial Lemniscates, Pairing of Zeroes and Critical Points, Logarithmic Potentials, Concentration Inequalities. *AMS Classification:* Primary 60D05, Secondary 30C15.

References

- P. ERDŐS, F. HERZOG, AND G. PIRANIAN, Metric properties of polynomials, J. Analyse Math., 6 (1958), pp. 125–148.
- [2] M. KRISHNAPUR, E. LUNDBERG, AND K. RAMACHANDRAN, Inradius of random lemniscates, 2023.

Subhajit Ghosh, Tata Institute of Fundamental Research, Centre for Applicable Mathematics, Bengaluru 560065, India. subhajitg@tifrbng.res.in

This research was supported by the Ph.D. fellowship from TIFR-Centre for Applicable Mathematics.

Classification of exceptional Jacobi polynomials

Mariangeles García-Ferrero, <u>David Gómez-Ullate</u>, Robert Milson

Abstract

The close connection between Darboux transformations and exceptional orthogonal polynomials (XOPs) was established in [1], proving a conjecture previously formulated in [2]. This paper paved the way for a full classification of XOPs, but this task proved to be harder than initially envisaged due to the discovery of whole new families of exceptional polynomials with an arbitrary number of continuous parameters. These new families exploit a certain degeneracy that occurs for certain values of the parameters in Laguerre and Jacobi polynomials. Once this mechanism has been properly studied, a full classification of exceptional Jacobi polynomials that includes both the "traditional" and the new exceptional families can be attained. If the examples given in [3] and [4] can be seen as continuous deformations of classical polynomials (Legendre and ultraspherical, respectively), the most general class of the new exceptional Jacobi families can be seen as a continuous deformation of the previously known exceptional Jacobi families indexed by two partitions, [5]. The whole classification is based on establishing a correspondence between spectral diagrams and operators, and it will be further explained in the talk presented by Robert Milson.

Keywords: Exceptional Jacobi polynomials, Degenerate Darboux transformations, Continuous deformations.

AMS Classification: 33C47; 34L10; 34A05

References

- M. Á. García-Ferrero, D. Gómez-Ullate and R. Milson, A Bochner type characterization theorem for exceptional orthogonal polynomials, *J. Math. Anal. Appl.* 472 (2019) 584–626.
- [2] D. Gómez-Ullate. N. Kamran and R. Milson, A conjecture on exceptional orthogonal polynomials. Foundations of Computational Mathematics 13 (2013) 615–666.
- [3] M. Á. García-Ferrero, D. Gómez-Ullate and R. Milson, Exceptional Legendre Polynomials and Confluent Darboux Transformations, SIGMA 17 (2021) 016.
- [4] M. Á. García-Ferrero, D. Gómez-Ullate, R. Milson and J.Munday, Exceptional Gegenbauer polynomials via isospectral deformation, *Studies in Applied Mathematics* 149(2) (2022) 324-363.
- [5] N. Bonneux, Exceptional Jacobi polynomials. J. Approx. Theory 239 (2019) 72–112.

This research has been financed in part by MCIN/AEI/10.13039/501100011033 under grants PID2021-122154NB-I00 and TED2021-129455B-I00, abd by the EU under the program NextGenerationEU/PRTR

Mariangeles García-Ferrero, Instituto de Ciencias Matemáticas (CSIC-UAM-UC3M-UCM), C/ Nicolás Cabrera 15, 28049 Madrid, Spain. garciaferrero@icmat.es

David Gómez-Ullate, School of Science and Technology, IE University, P. de la Castellana, 259. 28029 Madrid, Spain. dgomezullate@faculty.ie.edu

Robert Milson, Department of Mathematics and Statistics, Dalhousie University, Halifax, NS, B3H 3J5, Canada. rmilson@dal.ca

Calculation of the relaxation modulus in Andrade model by using the Laplace transform

GONZÁLEZ-SANTANDER J. L., SPADA G. AND MAINARDI F.

Abstract

In the framework of the theory of Linear Viscoelasticity, we calculate the relaxation modulus in Andrade model for the case of a rational parameter $\alpha = m/n \in (0, 1)$ in terms of Mittag-Leffler functions. It turns out that the expression obtained can be rewritten in terms of Rabotnov functions. Moreover, for the original parameter $\alpha = 1/3$ in Andrade model, we obtain an equivalent expression in terms of Miller-Ross functions, and the asymptotic behaviours for $t \to 0$ and $t \to \infty$. All the derived expressions have been numerically checked by using Talbot's method for the inverse Laplace transform.

Keywords: Mittag-Leffler function, Laplace transform, Linear Viscoelasticity.

AMS Classification: 33E12, 44A10.

References

- A. Bagheri, A. Khan, D. Al-Attar, O. Crawford, D. Giardini, *Tidal response of Mars constrained from laboratory-based viscoelastic dissipation models and geophysical data*, J. Geophy. Res-Planet 124.11 (2019), 2703-2727.
- [2] Andrade, E. (1962). The validity of the t^{1/3} law of flow of metals, Philos. Mag. 7.84 (1962), 2003-2014.
- [3] A. P. Prudnikov, Y. A. Brychkov, O. I. Marichev, Integrals and series: Direct Laplace transforms, vol. 4. NY, 1992.
- [4] A. P. Prudnikov, Y. A. Brychkov, O. I. Marichev, Integrals and series: Inverse Laplace transforms, vol. 5. NY, 1992.
- [5] F. W. J. Olver, A. B. Olde Daalhuis, D. W. Lozier, B. I. Schneider, R. F. Boisvert, C. W. Clark, B. R. Miller, B. V. Saunders, H. S. Cohl, M. A. McClain (eds.), *Digital library of mathematical functions*, National Institute of Standards and Technology from http://dlmf.nist.gov/(Release 1.1.12 of 2023-12-15), Washington, DC, 2010.
- [6] K. B. Oldham, J. Myland, J. Spanier, An atlas of functions: with equator, the atlas function calculator, NY, Springer, 2009.
- [7] F. Mainardi, Fractional Calculus and Waves in Linear Viscoelasticity, World Scientific, Singapore, 2022.
- [8] A. Talbot, The accurate numerical inversion of Laplace transforms, IMA J. Appl. Math. 23.1 (1979) 97-120.
- [9] H. Bateman, Higher transcendental functions, vol. 3. NY, 1955.

J. L. González-Santander,

Department de Mathematics, University of Oviedo. C Leopoldo Calvo Sotelo 18, 33007 Oviedo, Spain.

gonzalezmarjuan@uniovi.es

G. Spada,

Department of Physics and Astronomy, University of Bologna. Viale Berti Pichat 8 I-40127 Bologna, Italy.

giorgio.spada@unibo.it

F. Mainardi,

Department of Physics and Astronomy, University of Bologna, and INFN. Via Irnerio 46, I-40126 Bologna, Italy.

francesco.mainardi@bo.infn.it

Regular multi-parametric rational extensions of the trigonometric Darboux-Pöschl-Teller potential

YVES GRANDATI AND CHRISTIANE QUESNE

Abstract

By using chains of Darboux transformations based on para-Jacobi polynomials, we build multistep rational extensions of the trigonometric Darboux-Pöschl-Teller potential which depend on families of continuous "times" parameters. We obtain sufficient conditions on the times parameters to ensure regularity of the extended potentials and give some illustrations of the parameter dependence of the extended potentials.

Keywords: Orthogonal Polynomials, Exceptional Orthogonal polynomials, Exactly solvable quantum systems, Supersymmetric Quantum Mechanics *AMS Classification:* 33C45, 33C47, 81Q05, 81Q60.

References

- F. Calogero, Y. Ge, Can the general solution of the second-order ODE characterizing Jacobi polynomials be polynomial, Journal of Physics A: Mathematical and Theoretical 45.9 (2012) 095206.
- [2] B. Bijan, Y. Grandati, C. Quesne, Rational extensions of the trigonometric Darboux-Pöschl-Teller potential based on para-Jacobi polynomial, Journal of Mathematical Physics 56.6 (2015) 095206.
- [3] A. J. Durán, Exceptional Hahn and Jacobi polynomials with an arbitrary number of continuous parameters, Studies in Applied Mathematics 148.2 (2022) 606-650.

Y. Grandati,

Laboratoire de Physique et Chimie Théoriques, UMR CNRS 7019, Université de Lorraine, Site de Metz 1 bvd D.F. Arago, 57070 Metz, France. yves.grandati@univ-lorraine.fr

C. Quesne,

Physique Nucléaire Théorique et Physique Mathématique, Université Libre de Bruxelles, Campus de la Plaine CP229, Boulevard du Triomphe, B-1050 Brussels, Belgium. cquesne@ulb.ac.be Thursday 27 15:30 Room A Monday 24 16:00 Room A

Multivariate q-Racah polynomials as stochastic duality functions

WOLTER GROENEVELT AND CAREL WAGENAAR

Abstract

In studying interacting particle processes stochastic duality can be very useful: it can be used to study a process through a simpler dual process. In recent years several families of orthogonal polynomials have been shown to appear as stochastic duality functions. In this talk I will consider an interacting particle process, generalized dynamic ASEP, which is a generalization of the standard asymmetric simple exclusion process (ASEP). Using representation theory of $\mathcal{U}_q(\mathfrak{sl}_2)$ it can be shown that the process is (almost) self-dual with multivariate q-Racah polynomials as duality functions. By taking appropriate limits dualities between several other interacting particle processes can be obtained.

Keywords: q-Racah polynomials, stochastic duality, representation theory

Wolter Groenevelt and Carel Wagenaar Delft University of Technology Delft Institute of Applied Mathematics Mekelweg 4 2628 CD Delft The Netherlands W.G.M.Groenevelt@tudelft.nl C.C.M.L.Wagenaar@tudelft.nl

On zero behavior of higher-order discrete Sobolev q-Hermite I orthogonal polynomials

Edmundo J. Huertas, Alberto Lastra, Anier Soria-Lorente, and Víctor Soto-Larrosa Thursday 27 16:00 Room B

Abstract

In this work, we investigate the sequence of monic q-Hermite I-Sobolev type orthogonal polynomials of higher-order, denoted as $\{\mathbb{H}_n(x;q)\}_{n\geq 0}$, which are orthogonal with respect to the following non-standard inner product involving q-differences

$$\langle p,q\rangle_{\lambda} = \int_{-1}^{1} f(x) g(x) (qx,-qx;q)_{\infty} d_q(x) + \lambda (\mathcal{D}_q^j f)(\alpha;q) \mathcal{D}_q^j g)(\alpha;q),$$

where $\alpha \notin (-1,1)$, λ belongs to the set of positive real numbers, \mathcal{D}_q^j denotes the *j*-th *q*-discrete analogue of the derivative operator, and $(qx, -qx; q)_{\infty}d_q(x)$ denotes the orthogonality weight with its points of increase in a geometric progression. Among other analytic results, for real values of $q^j \alpha \notin (-1,1)$, we present sharp bounds and a comprehensive analysis of the asymptotic behavior of their zeros, as the parameter λ varies from zero to infinity.

Keywords: q-Hermite I Sobolev-type orthogonal polynomials, q-hypergeometric series.

AMS Classification: 33C45, 33C47.

Edmundo J. Huertas, Dpto. de Física y Matemáticas, Universidad de Alcalá, 28805 Alcalá de Henares, Madrid, Spain. edmundo.huertas@uah.es

Alberto Lastra, Dpto. de Física y Matemáticas, Universidad de Alcalá, 28805 Alcalá de Henares, Madrid, Spain. alberto.lastra@uah.es

EJH and AL acknowledge Dirección General de Investigación e Innovación, Consejería de Educación e Investigación of the Comunidad de Madrid and Universidad de Alcalá, under grant CM/JIN/2021-014, Proyectos de I+D para Jóvenes Investigadores de la Universidad de Alcalá 2021, and the Ministerio de Ciencia e Innovación-Agencia Estatal de Investigación MCIN/AEI/10.13039/501100011033 and the European Union "NextGenerationEU"/PRTR, under grant TED2021-129813A-I00. AL acknowledges project PID2019-105621GB-I00 of Ministerio de Ciencia e Innovación, Spain. EJH acknowledges Ayudas de Recualificación del Sistema Universitario Español para 2021-2023 (Convocatoria 2022) - R.D. 289/2021 de 20 de abril (BOE de 4 de junio de 2021). ASL acknowledges support by Universidad de Alcalá through the "GINER DE LOS RIOS" research program. VSL acknowledges Consejería de Economía, Hacienda y Empleo of the Comunidad de Madrid through "Programa INVESTIGO", funded by the European Union "NextGenerationEU".

Anier Soria-Lorente, Dpto. de Tecnología, Universidad de Granma, 85100 Bayamo, Cuba. asorial@udg.co.cu, asorial1983@gmail.com

Víctor Soto-Larrosa, Dpto. de Física y Matemáticas, Universidad de Alcalá, 28805 Alcalá de Henares, Madrid, Spain. v.soto@uah.es

On the zeros of quasi-orthogonal Meixner polynomials

Aletta Jooste

Abstract

In his 1934 paper [4], Josef Meixner classifies five classes of orthogonal polynomials, p_n , with generating function $f(t)e^{xu(t)} = \sum_{n=0}^{\infty} c_n p_n(x)t^n$, which include the Meixner polynomials. The Meixner polynomials $M_n(x;\beta,c)$ are orthogonal on the positive real line for $\beta > 0$ and $c \in (0, 1)$, with respect to a discrete weight function. We discuss results on the zeros of these polynomials that were published in three different papers [1, 2, 3], which include results on the location of the first few zeros of the quasi-orthogonal order 1 and quasi-orthogonal order 2 Meixner polynomials.

 $Keywords\colon$ Orthogonal Polynomials, Meixner polynomials, quasi-orthogonality, zeros

AMS Classification: 33C45

References

- K Driver and A Jooste. Interlacing of zeros of quasi-orthogonal Meixner polynomials, Quaestiones Mathematicae 40 (4) (2017), 477-490.
- [2] A Jooste, K Jordaan and F Toókos. On the zeros of Meixner polynomials. Numerische Mathematik 124 (2013), 57-71.
- [3] A Jooste, K Jordaan, On zeros of quasi-orthogonal Meixner polynomials, Special Issue FAATNA2022: Functional Analysis, Approximation Theory and Numerical Analysis 16 (2023),48-56.
- [4] J. Meixner, Orthogonale Polynomsysteme mit einer besonderen Gestalt der erzeugenden Funktion, J. Lond. Math. Soc., 9 (1934), 6-13.

AS Jooste,

University of Pretoria, Private bag X20, Hatfield 0028, South Africa. alta.jooste@up.ac.za

Wednesday 26 12:00 Room C

Thursday 27 16:00 Room C

Monotonicity and unimodality of some functional series ratios

DMITRII KARP, ANNA VISHNYAKOVA AND YI ZHANG

Abstract

Elementary, but very useful lemma due to Biernacki and Krzyż (1955) asserts that the ratio of two power series inherits monotonicity from the monotonicity of ratios of the corresponding power series coefficients. Over the last two decades it has been realized that a similar claim holds for unimodality of power series ratios (under some additional technical conditions). In the talk, we discuss generalization of these properties to ratios of more general functional series, in particular, factorial and inverse factorial series. The key role in this considerations is played by the notion of total positivity. Finally, we illustrate our general results exhibiting certain statements on monotonicity patterns for ratios of some special functions.

Keywords: Monotonicity, unimodality, power series, factorial series *AMS Classification:* 26D15, 33C20, 33D15.

Dmitrii Karp, Holon Institute of Technology, 52 Golomb Street, POB 305 Holon 5810201, Israel. dimkrp@gmail.com

Anna Vishnyakova, Holon Institute of Technology, 52 Golomb Street, POB 305 Holon 5810201, Israel. annalyticity@gmail.com

Yi Zhang, Xi'an Jiaotong-Liverpool University, Suzhou 215123, China. Yi.ZhangO3@xjtlu.edu.cn

Zeros of orthogonal and paraorthogonal polynomials via CMV matrices

Rostyslav Kozhan

Abstract

We study asymptotics of zeros of orthogonal $\Phi_{n,N}(z)$ and paraorthogonal $\Phi_{n,N}^{(\beta)}(z)$ polynomials on the unit circle when the Verblunsky coefficients $\alpha_{n,N}$ depend on a parameter N.

We establish the asymptotic zero counting measures under the condition that $\alpha_{n,N}$ has a limit when $n/N \to s$ for almost all s or if $\alpha_{n,N}$ is asymptotically periodic. This can be viewed as an analogue of the results of [1, 2, 5] (see also [3, 4]) for the unit circle.

We provide two different proofs relying on the operator theory of CMV matrices and the ratio asymptotics of orthogonal polynomials.

This is a joint work with František Stampach.

Keywords: Orthogonal Polynomials on the Unit Circle, Paraorthogonal polynomials, CMV Matrices, Zeros, Varying Orthogonality, Ratio Asymptotics

References

- A.B.J. Kuijlaars and S. Serra Capizzano, Asymptotic Zero Distribution of Orthogonal Polynomials with Discontinuously Varying Recurrence Coefficients, Journal of Approximation Theory 113, 1 (2001), 142–155.
- A.B.J. Kuijlaars and W. Van Assche, The Asymptotic Zero Distribution of Orthogonal Polynomials with Varying Recurrence Coefficients, Journal of Approximation Theory 99, 1 (1999), 167–197.
- [3] M. Kac, W. L. Murdock, and G. Szegő, On the eigenvalues of certain Hermitian forms, J. Rational Mech. Anal. 2 (1953), 767–800.
- [4] P. Tilli, Locally Toeplitz sequences: spectral properties and applications, Linear Algebra Appl. 278, 1–3 (1998), 91–120.
- [5] W. Van Assche, Zero distribution of orthogonal polynomials with asymptotically periodic varying recurrence coefficients, V.B. Priezzhev, V.P. Spiridonov (Eds.), Self-Similar Systems, Joint Institute for Nuclear Research (1999), pp. 392–402.

Rostyslav Kozhan, Uppsala University, Sweden kozhan@math.uu.se Tuesday 25 16:00 Room A

Orthogonal polynomials in a normal matrix model with two insertions

Tuesday 25 12:00 Room C

MARIO KIEBURG, ARNO KUIJLAARS, AND SAMPAD LAHIRY

Abstract

The talk is about the asymptotic behavior of polynomials $P_{n,N}$ with orthogonality in the complex plane

$$\int_{\mathbb{C}} P_{n,N}(z)\overline{z}^k |z^2 + a^2|^{2cN} e^{-N|z|^2} dA(z) = 0, \quad k = 0, \dots, n-1,$$

with c, a > 0 and dA(z) denotes planar Lebesgue measure. These polynomials are connected with a normal matrix model with external potential $N|z|^2 - 2cN \log |z^2 + a^2|$ which is a modification of the Ginibre ensemble with two logarithmic singularities [3]. The eigenvalues of the random matrices fill out a bounded region in the complex plane as $n, N \to \infty$ with $n/N \to t > 0$. We prove, that for a certain regime of parameters a, c, t, the zeros of the orthogonal polynomials tend to an interval on the real line, with an asymptotic density that is characterized by a vector equilibrium problem.

Our analysis essentially relies on the reformulation of the planar orthogonality as non-Hermitian multiple orthogonality [1, 2] and on a steepest descent analysis of the associated Riemann-Hilbert problem [4] of size 3×3 .

Keywords: Planar Orthogonal Polynomials, Multiple Orthogonal Polynomials, Riemann-Hilbert Problem, Vector Equilibrium Problem *AMS Classification:* 30C10, 31A05, 42C05.

References

- S. Berezin, A.B.J. Kuijlaars, and I. Parra, *Planar orthogonal polynomials as type I multiple orthogonal polynomials*, SIGMA 19 (2023), paper no 020, 18pp.
- [2] S.-Y. Lee and M. Yang, Planar orthogonal polynomials as Type II multiple orthogonal polynomials, J. Phys. A 52 (2019), 275202, 14 pp.
- [3] S.-Y. Lee and M. Yang, Strong asymptotics of planar orthogonal polynomials: Gaussian weight perturbed by finite number of point charges, Comm. Pure Appl. Math 76 (2023), 2888-2956.
- [4] W. Van Assche, J.S. Geronimo, and A.B.J. Kuijlaars, *Riemann-Hilbert problems for multiple orthogonal polynomials*, in Special Functions 2000: (J. Bustoz et al., eds.) Kluwer, Dordrecht, 2001, pp. 23–59.

Mario Kieburg,

School of Mathematics and Statistics, The University of Melbourne, Parkville, VIC 3010, Australia,,

m.kieburg@unimelb.edu.au

Arno Kuijlaars,

KU Leuven, Department of Mathematics, Celestijnenlaan 200B, 3001 Leuven, Belgium, arno.kuijlaars@kuleuven.be

Supported by KU Leuven-Melbourne Global PhD Programme

Sampad Lahiry,

School of Mathematics and Statistics, The University of Melbourne, Parkville, VIC 3010, Australia,

KU Leuven, Department of Mathematics, Celestijnenlaan 200B, 3001 Leuven, Belgium. slahiry@student.unimelb.edu.au and sampad.lahiry@kuleuven.be

Bidiagonal matrix factorisations associated with symmetric multiple orthogonal polynomials and lattice paths

Monday 24 12:30 Room C

Hélder Lima

Abstract

This talk is based on the preprint with the same title available at arXiv:2308.03561 [math.CA].

In the two main results of this talk, we present representations as products of bidiagonal matrices for the Hessenberg matrices associated with the components of the decomposition of m-fold symmetric multiple orthogonal polynomials and we show that these Hessenberg matrices are production matrices of the generating polynomials of certain lattice paths. Therefore, we can use the recently found connection of multiple orthogonal polynomials with lattice paths and branched continued fractions to study m-fold symmetric multiple orthogonal polynomials.

We revisit known results about the location and interlacing of the zeros and the existence of orthogonality measures supported on a star-like set on the complex plane for m-fold symmetric multiple orthogonal polynomials with positive recurrence coefficients. Then, we show that the components of the decomposition of these polynomials are multiple orthogonal with respect to measures on the positive real line and we find combinatorial interpretations for the moments of the orthogonality measures. Finally, we give explicit formulas as terminating hypergeometric series for Appell sequences of m-fold symmetric multiple orthogonal polynomials with respect to an arbitrary number of measures on a star-like set whose densities can be expressed via Meijer G-functions on the positive real line.

Keywords: Multiple orthogonal polynomials, *m*-fold symmetry, Hessenberg matrices, bidiagonal matrices, production matrices, lattice paths, hypergeometric series, Appell polynomials.

AMS Classification: 15A23, 15B48, 33C45, 42C05 (primary); 05A19, 30C15, 30E05, 33C20 (secondary).

Hélder Lima, CIDMA, Departamento de Matemática, Universidade de Aveiro, 3810-193 Aveiro, Portugal. helderasclima@gmail.com

The saddle point method for double integrals

José L. López

Wednesday 26 11:30 Room B

Abstract

Classical asymptotic methods for integrals were first designed for onedimensional integrals and later generalized to double and multiple integrals. One important exception is the well-known saddle point method for integrals on complex contours, method that is very useful in the approximation of special functions. A standard saddle point method for double integrals does not exist. This is so because it is not possible to extend the concept of "steepest descent path" used in the one-dimension to something like a "steepest descent surface" that should be used on double integrals. And this is not possible simply because such a concept does not exist [1]. But this is not the end of the story: there is a simplified version of the saddle point method for one-dimensional integrals, the "simplified saddle point method" [2], that can be generalized to double integrals. In the simplified method, the "steepest descent path" is no longer needed, as this curve is replaced by something simpler: a "descent straight". And it turns out that this simpler concept can be generalized to double integrals, becoming a "descent plane". As in the one-dimensional case, the descent plane for double integrals can be systematically computed for any integral, that is, there is always a descent plane. Then, with this idea, we can give the first steps to design of a "simplified saddle point method" for double integrals.

Keywords: double integrals, saddle point method, asymptotic expansions. *AMS Classification:* 33E20, 41A58.

References

- D. Kaminski (1990). On the n-variable saddle point and steepest descent methods. Lecture Notes Pure Appl. Math., 124. 627-637.
- [2] J. L. López, P. Pagola and E. Pérez Sinusía, A systematization of the saddle point method. Application to the Airy and Hankel functions, J. Math. Anal. Appl., 354(2009), 347-359.

José L. López,

Dpto. de Estadística, Informática y Matemáticas, Universidad Pública de Navarra, INAMAT, Universidad Pública de Navarra.

jl.lopez@unavarra.es

This research was supported by the Spanish Ministerio de Ciencia, Innovación y Universidades, project PID2022-136441NB-I00.

Explicit representations of the norms of the Jacobi-Sobolev, Laguerre-Sobolev and Gegenbauer-Sobolev polynomials

CLEMENS MARKETT

Abstract

One of the intrinsic features of the discrete Jacobi-, Laguerre- and Gegenbauer-Sobolev orthogonal polynomials is their L^2 -norm in the corresponding inner product spaces. The corresponding inner products are built upon a classical measure on an interval of the real line and two point masses N, S > 0 at a finite endpoint of the interval involving functions and their first derivatives. Among other applications, the knowledge of these norms is essential for orthonormalizing the polynomials and thus indispensable for any orthogonal expansion.

In this talk we present explicit representations of the squared norms for the three stated Sobolev classes as well as for the so-called Jacobi-type polynomials, where the inner product is equipped with two in general different point masses M, N > 0 at $x = \pm 1$. In all these cases, the proof proceeds from an appropriate representation of the polynomials each consisting of components reflecting their dependence on the point masses. Surprisingly it turns out that all the resulting pieces can be combined to a very elegant form based on two essentially identical factors varying only in a small shift of the polynomial degree n. Moreover, each factor consists of four terms similar to the polynomials themselves. In particular, the asymptotic behavior for large n can be read off.

Finally, we establish various interrelations between the presented norms.

Keywords: Sobolev Orthogonal Polynomials, Inner Product Space, Orthonormalization

AMS Classification: 33C47, 42C10.

Thursday 27 16:30

Room B

Clemens Markett Lehrstuhl A für Mathematik, RWTH Aachen, Germany. markett@natha.rwth-aachen.de
Banded total positive matrices and multiple orthogonality: Favard, Gauss quadrature and normality

MANUEL MAÑAS, AMÍLCAR BRANQUINHO, AND ANA FOULQUIÉ

Monay 24 15:30

Room C

Abstract

We present a spectral Favard theorem for mixed multiple orthogonality in terms of positive bidiagonal factorizations of bounded band matrices. We also present a Gauss quadrature formula and corresponding precision indices. Finally we prove normality at all degrees in the step-line for banded totally positive recurrence matrices.

Keywords: Orthogonal Polynomials, Approximation Theory, Applications *AMS Classification:* 33CXX, 42CXX.

References

- Amílcar Branquinho, Ana Foulquié-Moreno, and Manuel Mañas. Spectral theory for bounded banded matrices with positive bidiagonal factorization and mixed multiple orthogonal polynomials. Advances in Mathematics 434 (2023) 109313.
- [2] Amílcar Branquinho, Ana Foulquié-Moreno, and Manuel Mañas. Positive bidiagonal factorization of tetradiagonal Hessenberg matrices. Linear Algebra and its Applications 667 (2023) 132-160.
- [3] Amílcar Branquinho, Ana Foulquié-Moreno, and Manuel Mañas. Oscillatory banded Hessenberg matrices, multiple orthogonal polynomials and random walks. Physica Scripta 98 (2023) 105223.

Manuel Mañas, Departamento de Física Teórica Universidad Complutense, Spain manuel.manas@ucm.es

Amílcar Branquinho Departamento de Matematica, Universidade de Aveiro, Portugal ajplb@mat.uc.pt

Ana Foulquié, Departamento de Matemática, Universidade de Aveiro, Portugal foulquie@ua.pt

Agencia Estatal de Investigación PID2021-122154NB-I00

Recurrence relations for Catalan polynomials and generating functions for bounded operators

Tuesday 25 12:30 Room B

PEDRO J. MIANA AND NATALIA ROMERO

Abstract

Let $c = (C_n)_{n\geq 0}$ be the Catalan sequence and T a linear and bounded operator on a Banach space X such 4T is a power-bounded operator. The Catalan generating function is defined by the following Taylor series,

$$C(T) := \sum_{n=0}^{\infty} C_n T^n.$$

Note that the operator C(T) is a solution of the quadratic equation $TY^2 - Y + I = 0$. In this talk we define powers of the Catalan generating function C(T) in terms of the Catalan triangle numbers. We define the Catalan polynomials using Catalan triangle numbers and we show some recurrence formulae. The spectrum of c^{*j} and the expression of c^{-*j} for $j \ge 1$ in terms of Catalan polynomials is obtained (here * is the usual convolution product in sequences). Finally, we give some particular examples to illustrate our results and some ideas to continue this research in the future. This is a joint paper with Natalia Romero (Universidad de La Rioja).

Keywords: Recurrence relations, Catalan numbers, bounded operators. *AMS Classification:* 11B37, 33CXX, 47B38.

References

 P.J. Miana and N. Romero Powers of Catalan generating functions for bounded operators, Math. Methods in Appl. Scien. 46 (2023), 13262–13278.

Pedro J. Miana, Departamento de Matemáticas IUMA, Universidad de Zaragoza pjmiana@unizar.es

Natalia Romero, Departamento de Matemáticas y Comuputación Universidad de La Rioja natalia.romero@unirioja.es

Pedro J. Miana has been partially supported by PID2022-137294NB-I00, DGI-FEDER, of the MCEI and Project E48-20R, Gobierno de Aragón, Spain.

Spectral diagrams and exceptional polynomials

Thursday 27 16:30 Room A

Mariangeles García-Ferrero, David Gómez-Ullate, <u>Robert Milson</u>

Abstract

Exceptional orthogonal polynomials are generalizations of classical OP in as much as they arise as solutions of second-order Sturm-Liouville problems. However, unlike their classical counter-parts the families in questions consist of polynomials that are missing a finite number of degrees.

Most of the literature on the theory of exceptional polynomials and operators on the past 10 years has focused on the polynomial spectrum and eigenfunctions. It is now clear that that a complete, systematic approach needs to consider the larger class of quasi-rational (log-derivative is rational) eigenfunctions. Indeed, we argue that a proper characterization of the quasirational eigenfunctions of a given exceptional operator and their asymptotic behaviour essentially specifies the operator uniquely. For this reason, we introduce the the key concepts of a *quasi-rational spectrum* and a *spectral diagram*.

I will report on some recent work that allows for the full classification of exceptional Jacobi polynomials, including a novel subclass that allows for an arbitrary number of continuous parameters. The classification methodology reduces to two principles: (i) a combinatorial description of all possible spectral diagrams; and (ii) a procedure for mapping a given spectral diagram into the corresponding exceptional operator.

This initial classification is too coarse because the orthogonality of most of the resulting families is formal in as much as the integrals in questions are divergent and the corresponding inner products are semi-definite. Time permitting, I will also discuss the methodology for tackling this obstacle. This consists of (a) defining a procedure for regularizing the divergent integrals in questions, and then (b) a Theorem to the effect that the subclass of regular families can be characterized and classified in terms of a norm-positivity condition.

Keywords: Exceptional Jacobi polynomials, Degenerate Darboux transformations, Continuous deformations. *AMS Classification:* 33C47; 34L10; 34A05

This research has been financed in part by MCIN/AEI/10.13039/501100011033 under grants PID2021-122154NB-I00 and TED2021-129455B-I00, abd by the EU under the program NextGenerationEU/PRTR

References

- M. Á. García-Ferrero, D. Gómez-Ullate and R. Milson, A Bochner type characterization theorem for exceptional orthogonal polynomials, *J. Math. Anal. Appl.* 472 (2019) 584–626.
- [2] D. Gómez-Ullate. N. Kamran and R. Milson, A conjecture on exceptional orthogonal polynomials. Foundations of Computational Mathematics 13 (2013) 615–666.
- [3] M. Á. García-Ferrero, D. Gómez-Ullate and R. Milson, Exceptional Legendre Polynomials and Confluent Darboux Transformations, SIGMA 17 (2021) 016.
- [4] M. Á. García-Ferrero, D. Gómez-Ullate, R. Milson and J.Munday, Exceptional Gegenbauer polynomials via isospectral deformation, *Studies in Applied Mathematics* 149(2) (2022) 324-363.
- [5] N. Bonneux, Exceptional Jacobi polynomials. J. Approx. Theory 239 (2019) 72–112.

Mariangeles García-Ferrero, Instituto de Ciencias Matemáticas (CSIC-UAM-UC3M-UCM), C/ Nicolás Cabrera 15, 28049 Madrid, Spain. garciaferrero@icmat.es

David Gómez-Ullate, School of Science and Technology, IE University, P. de la Castellana, 259. 28029 Madrid, Spain. dgomezullate@faculty.ie.edu

Robert Milson, Department of Mathematics and Statistics, Dalhousie University, Halifax, NS, B3H 3J5, Canada. rmilson@dal.ca

Sheffer-Dunkl sequences via umbral calculus in the Dunkl context

Alejandro Gil Asensi, <u>Judit Mínguez Ceniceros</u> and Juan Luis Varona

Tuesday 25 12:00 Room B

Abstract

Umbral calculus refers to a series of techniques that can be used to prove some polynomial formulas. Nowadays, it mostly involves the study of Sheffer sequences. In this paper, we focus on a generalization of umbral calculus in a Dunkl context (that we call Dunkl-umbral calculus). Here, the operators of classical umbral calculus are naturally replaced by operators of the Dunkl theory on the real line. In this context we define for the first time Sheffer-Dunkl sequences, $\{s_{n,\alpha}(x)\}_{n=0}^{\infty}$, and provide some properties and examples. We also connect, via Dunkl-umbral calculus, properties of some polynomials in a Dunkl sense that have appeared in the literature in the recent years, like Bernoulli-Dunkl or Euler-Dunkl polynomials ([1, 2, 3, 4]).

Keywords: Approximation Theory, Applications, Sheffer-Dunkl sequences, Dunkl-umbral calculus.

AMS Classification: 11B83, 05A40, 11B68.

References

- O. Ciaurri, J. Mínguez Ceniceros and J. L. Varona, *Bernoulli-Dunkl and Euler-Dunkl polynomials and their generalizations*, Rev. R. Acad. Cienc. Exactas Fís. Nat. Ser. A Mat. RACSAM 113 (2019), 2853–2876.
- [2] J. I. Extremiana Aldana, E. Labarga, J. Mínguez Ceniceros and J. L. Varona, Discrete Appell-Dunkl sequences and Bernoulli-Dunkl polynomials of the second kind, J. Math. Anal. Appl. 507 (2022), 125832, 20 pp.
- [3] A. Gil Asensi, E. Labarga, J. Mínguez Ceniceros and J. L. Varona, *Boole-Dunkl polynomials and generalizations*, Rev. Real Acad. Cienc. Exactas Fís. Nat. Ser. A-Mat. RACSAM 118 (2024), Paper No. 16, 18 pp.
- [4] J. Mínguez Ceniceros, Some Appell-Dunkl sequences, Bull. Malays. Math. Sci. Soc. 46 (2023), Paper No. 64, 18 pp.

Alejandro Gil Asensi, Departamento de Matemáticas y, Computación, Universidad de La Rioja algila@unirioja.es

Judit Mínguez Cencieros, Departamento de Matemáticas y, Computación, Universidad de La Rioja judit.minguez@unirioja.es

Juan Luis Varona, Departamento de Matemáticas y,

Universidad de La Rioja

Computación, Universidad de La Rioja jvarona@unirioja.es

Multiple Orthogonal Poynomials and Finite Free Convolution

<u>Rafael Morales</u>, Andrei Martinez-Finkelshtein and Daniel Perales

Monday 24 16:00 Room C

Abstract

Some multiple orthogonal polynomials can be wrote explicitly as terminating generalized hypergeometric functions. However, extracting the information about their zeros from this fact is not trivial. In this talk, we address some recently discovered applications of the notion of the free finite convolution of polynomials (developed in the framework of the free probability theory) to the study of the asymptotic and properties of zeros of hypergeometric polynomials. In particular, we discuss some consequences for multiple orthogonal polynomials.

Keywords: Multiple Orthogonal Polynomials, Finite Free Convolution, Zeros, Asymptotic AMS Classification: 23C20, 23C45

AMS Classification: 33C20, 33C45.

References

- [1] Martinez-Finkelshtein, Andrei and Morales, Rafael and Perales, Daniel *Real* roots of hypergeometric polynomials via finite free convolution,arXiv preprint arXiv:2309.10970, 2023
- [2] Adam W. Marcus, Daniel A. Spielman, and Nikhil Srivastava, Finite free convolutions of polynomials, Probab. Theory Related Fields, 182(3-4):807–848, 2022

Rafael Morales, Department of Mathematics, Baylor University, TX, USA rafael_morales2@baylor.edu

Andrei Martinez-Finkelshtein, Department of Mathematics, Baylor University,TX, USA and Department of Mathematics, University of Almería, Spain a_martinez-finkelshtein@baylor.edu

Daniel Perales, Deparment of Mathematics, Texas A&M University College Station, Tx. daniel.perales@tamu.edu

Thursday 27 17:00 Room C

Coulomb Gases in an Ellipse and Orthogonal Polynomials

TARO NAGAO

Abstract

Using orthogonal polynomials on the complex plane, one is able to analyze two-dimensional Coulomb gases at a special temperature. This method is borrowed from the theory of random non-hermitian matrices, and gives the determinant forms of the gas molecule correlation functions. If the Coulomb gas is in a circle, the corresponding orthogonal polynomials are monomials, and if it is in an ellipse, we need to employ the Chebyshev polynomials[1]. More recently Coulomb gas systems in an ellipse with some special one-body potentials are found to be associated with some types of the Jacobi polynomials[2, 3]. In this presentation, some gas molecule correlation functions are evaluated in the thermodynamic limit by utilizing such relationships between Coulomb gases in an ellipse and the classical orthogonal polynomials.

Keywords: Orthogonal Polynomials, Coulomb Gases, Random Matrices *AMS Classification:* 33C45, 82D05, 60B20.

References

- J.C. Mason and D.C. Handscomb, *Chebyshev Polynomials* (Chapman and Hall/CRC, 2002) chapter 4.
- [2] T. Nagao, G. Akemann, M. Kieburg and I. Parra, J. Phys. A: Math. Theor. 53 (2020) 075201.
- [3] G. Akemann, T. Nagao, I. Parra and G. Vernizzi, Constr. Approx. 53 (2021) 441-478.

Taro Nagao,

Graduate School of Mathematics, Nagoya University, Chikusa-ku, Nagoya 464-8602, Japan. nagao@math.nagoya-u.ac.jp

The Japan Society for the Promotion of Science (KAKENHI 20K03764)

Plancherel and inversion formulas for the Dunkl-type Segal-Bargmann transform

Fethi Soltani and <u>Meriem Nenni</u>

Abstract

In 1961, Bargmann introduced the classical Segal-Bargmann transform and in 1984, Cholewinsky introduced the generalized Segal-Bargmann transform. These two transforms are the aim of many works, and have many applications in mathematics. In this paper we introduce the Dunkl-type Segal-Bargmann transform \mathscr{B}_{α} associated with the Coxeter group \mathbb{Z}_2^d . Next, we investigate for this transform the main theorems of harmonic analysis (Plancherel and inversion formulas). Finally, we study some local uncertainty principles associated with the transform \mathscr{B}_{α} .

Keywords: Dunkl-type Segal-Bargmann transform, Plancherel and inversion formulas, local-type uncertainty inequalities, dispersion inequality. *AMS Classification:* 32A15; 44A05; 44A20

References

- M. Sifi, F.Soltani, Generalized Fock spaces and Weyl relations for the Dunkl kernel on the real line, Vol. 270. J. Math. Anal. Appl. (2002), 92-106.
- F. Soltani, Uncertainty principles for the Dunkl-type Segal-Bargmann transform, Vol. 11. Complex. Anal. Oper. Theory. (3) (2017), 475-490
- [3] F. Soltani, M. Nenni, Difference and primitive operators on the Dunkl-type Fock space $\mathcal{F}_{\alpha}(\mathbb{C}^d)$, Vol. 266. J. Math. Sci. (6) (2022) 917-932.
- [4] F.Soltani, M. Nenni, *Heisenberg uncertainty principles for the Dunkl-type Fock space*, Vol. 17. Complex. Anal. Oper. Theory. (6) (2023) Article 105 (13 pages).

Fethi Soltani, University of Carthage Tunis. Faculty of sciences of Tunis, 2092 El Manar Tunis

fethisoltani10@yahoo.com

Meriem Nenni, Faculty of sciences of Tunis, 2092 El Manar Tunis meriem.nenni@fst.utm.tn Tuesday 25 11:30 Room B

LR Analyse Mathematics and Applications (LR11ES11)

A mixed interpolation-regression method using zeros of orthogonal polynomials and its applications

Tuesday 25 16:30 Room B

FRANCESCO DELL'ACCIO, FRANCISCO MARCELLÁN, FEDERICO NUDO

Abstract

The Constrained Mock-Chebyshev Least Squares approximation (CMCLS approximation) is a novel method designed to address the Runge phenomenon in interpolating a function f on a grid X_n formed by n + 1 equidistant points. It exclusively interpolates the function f at the nodes of X_n closest to the Chebyshev–Lobatto nodes of degree $m = \mathcal{O}(\sqrt{n})$, while leveraging the remaining nodes to enhance the accuracy through a simultaneous regression.

This work extends the CMCLS approximation by proposing a comprehensive strategy for defining an interpolation-regression operator on equally spaced nodes. This operator is based on interpolating the function f at the points of X_n which emulate the behavior of zeros of general orthogonal polynomials of degree m, thereby harnessing their advantageous properties. The remaining nodes of X_n are strategically employed to further improve the accuracy of the approximation through a simultaneous regression. Given the widespread applications of the CMCLS operator, this work also aims to introduce new stable quadrature and numerical differentiation formulas using the new interpolation-regression operator, both of which are easily adaptable to the multivariate scenario.

Keywords: Orthogonal Polynomials, Approximation Theory, Applications *AMS Classification:* 05E35, 47A58.

References

- S. De Marchi, F. Dell'Accio, M. Mazza, On the constrained mock-Chebyshev leastsquares, J. Comput. Appl. Math. 280 (2015), 94–109.
- [2] F. Dell'Accio, F. Di Tommaso, F. Nudo, Generalizations of the constrained mock-Chebyshev least squares in two variables: Tensor product vs total degree polynomial interpolation, Appl. Math. Lett. 125 (2022), 107732.
- [3] F. Dell'Accio, F. Di Tommaso, F. Nudo, Constrained mock-Chebyshev least squares quadrature, Appl. Math. Lett. 134 (2022), 108328.
- [4] F. Dell'Accio, D. Mezzanotte, F. Nudo, D. Occorsio, Product integration rules by the constrained mock-Chebyshev least squares operator, BIT Numer. Math. 63 (2023), 24.
- [5] F. Dell'Accio, F. Nudo, Polynomial approximation of derivatives through a regression-interpolation method, Appl. Math. Lett. 152 (2024), 109010.

Francesco Dell'Accio,

Department of Mathematics and Computer Science, University of Calabria, Rende (CS), Italy,

francesco.dellaccio@unical.it

Francisco Marcellán, Departamento de Matemáticas, Universidad Carlos III de Madrid, Spain, pacomarc@ing.uc3m.es

Federico Nudo,

Department of Mathematics and Computer Science, University of Calabria, Rende (CS), Italy,

Laboratoire de Mathématiques et de leurs Applications, UMR CNRS 4152, Université de Pau et des Pays de l'Adour (UPPA), 64000 Pau, France federico.nudo@unical.it

Wednesday 26 12:00 Room B

A generalization of the Laplace's method for integrals

PABLO PALACIOS, JOSÉ L. LÓPEZ, PEDRO J. PAGOLA

Abstract

In [1] a modification of the Laplace's method for deriving asymptotic expansions of Laplace integrals was introduced. This modification simplifies the computations, giving explicit formulas for the coefficients of the expansion. On the other hand, motivated by the approximation of special functions with two asymptotic parameters, Nemes [2] has generalized Laplace's method by considering Laplace integrals with a linear dependence of the phase function on two asymptotic parameters of a different asymptotic order.

In this talk, we investigate if the simplifying ideas introduced in [1] for Laplace integrals with one large parameter may also be applied to the more general Laplace integrals considered in Nemes's theory. We show not only that the answer is yes, but also that those simplifying ideas can be applied to more general Laplace integrals where the phase function depends on the asymptotic variable in a more general way. We derive new asymptotic expansions for this more general kind of integrals with simple formulas for the coefficients of the expansion. In particular, this theory can be applied to special functions with two or more large parameters of a different asymptotic order. We give some examples of special functions that illustrate the theory.

Keywords: Asymptotic Expansions, Special Functions *AMS Classification:* 41A60, 41A58

References

- J. L. López, P. J. Pagola, E. Pérez Sinusía (2009), A simplification of Laplace's method: applications to the gamma function and Gauss hypergeometric function, J. Approx. Theory, 161, no.1, 280-291.
- [2] G. Nemes (2020), An extension of Laplace's method, Constr. Approx., 51, no.2, 247-272.

Pablo Palacios,

Universidad Pública de Navarra (UPNA) and Institute for Advanced Materials and Mathematics (Ina Mat^2),

Pamplona, Spain.

pablo.palacios@unavarra.es

José L. López,

Universidad Pública de Navarra (UPNA) and Institute for Advanced Materials and Mathematics (InaMat²),

Spanish Ministerio de Ciencia, Innovación y Universidades, project
 $\mathrm{PID2022}\text{-}136441\mathrm{NB}\text{-}\mathrm{I00}$

Pamplona, Spain. jl.lopez@unavarra.es

Pedro J. Pagola, Universidad Pública de Navarra (UPNA) and Institute for Advanced Materials and Mathematics (InaMat²), Pamplona, Spain. pedro.pagola@unavarra.es On the number of complex zeros of derivatives of Bessel functions of the first kind

Tuesday 25 12:30 Room A

SEOK-YOUNG CHUNG, SUJIN LEE AND YOUNG WOONG PARK

Abstract

Is is well-known that the zeros of J_{ν} are real when $\nu > -1$. Using Lommel polynomials, Hurwitz showed that J_{ν} has 2s pairs of complex zeros when $-s - 1 < \nu < -s, s \in \mathbb{N}$. With respect to real zeros, similar results were obtained for the derivatives of Bessel functions. For example, J'_{ν} has only real zeros when $\nu > 0$. However, not much is known for their complex zeros. Considering a variation of Lommel polynomials and its Hankel determinant, we investigate the number of complex zeros of J'_{ν} when ν is negative. In particular, the bifurcation points of the number of complex zeros turn out to be the zeros of $J'_{\nu}(\nu)$ as well as negative integers.

Keywords: Bessel Functions, Lommel Polynomials, Complex Zeros *AMS Classification:* 33C10, 33C45.

References

- A. Baricz, C. Kokologiannaki and T. K. Pogány, Zeros of Bessel function derivatives, Vol. 146. Proceedings of the American Mathematical Society, 2018.
- [2] Å. Baricz and F. Štampach, The Hurwitz-type theorem for the regular Coulomb wave function via Hankel determinants, Vol. 548. Linear Algebra and its Applications, 2018.
- [3] T. S. Chihara, An introduction to orthogonal polynomials, Gordon and Breach Science Publisher, 1978.
- [4] S-.Y. Chung, S. Lee and Y. W. Park, On the generalized interlacing property for the zeros of Bessel functions, arXiv:2310.13542, 2023.
- [5] C. C. Grosjean, The orthogonality property of the Lommel polynomials and a twofold infinity of relations between Rayleigh's σ -sums, Journal of Computational and Applied Mathematics, 1984.
- [6] L. Lorch and M. E. Muldoon, *The real zeros of the derivatives of cylinder functions of negative order*, Vol. 6. Methods and Applications of Analysis, 1999.
- [7] I. N. Sneddon, On some infinite series involving the zeros of Bessel functions of the first kind, Proceedings of the Glasgow Mathematical Association, 1960.
- [8] G. N. Watson, A treatise on the theory of Bessel functions, Cambridge University Press, 1922.

Seok-Young Chung, Department of Mathematics, University of Central Florida, 4393 Andromeda Loop N., Orlando, FL 32816, USA. seok-young.chung@ucf.edu

Sujin Lee,

Department of Mathematics, College of Natural Sciences, Chung-Ang University, 84 Heukseok-Ro, Dongjak-Gu, Seoul 06974, Korea. watertrue0150gmail.com Young Woong Park, Department of Mathematics, College of Natural Sciences, Chung-Ang University, 84 Heukseok-Ro, Dongjak-Gu, Seoul 06974, Korea. ywpark1839@gmail.com

Generalized Bernstein functions and applications to special functions

Wednesday 26 12:00 Room A

HENRIK LAURBERG PEDERSEN AND STAMATIS KOUMANDOS

Abstract

Motivated by examples such as incomplete gamma and beta functions we introduce the class \mathcal{B}_{λ} of generalized Bernstein functions of positive order λ .

A function f defined on the positive half-line belongs to \mathcal{B}_{λ} if $x^{1-\lambda}f'(x)$ is a completely monotonic function, i.e. is a smooth function g defined on the positive half-line for which $(-1)^n g^{(n)}$ is positive for all $n \geq 0$.

We investigate fundamental properties of the classes \mathcal{B}_{λ} including their relation to generalized Stieltjes functions of order λ and approximating subclasses.

Examples include incomplete gamma functions, Lerch's trancendent and hypergeometric functions.

This is based on joint work with Stamatis Koumandos, see [1] and [2].

Keywords: Laplace transform, completely monotonic function, Generalized Stieltjes function

AMS Classification: 44A10, 26A48, 33B15, 33C05.

References

- S. Koumandos and H.L. Pedersen, Generalized Bernstein Functions, Math. Scand., 129 (2023), 93–116.
- [2] S. Koumandos and H.L. Pedersen, Higher order Thorin-Bernstein functions, Results in Mathematics, 79 (2024), https://doi.org/10.1007/s00025-023-02040-z

Henrik Laurberg Pedersen, Department of Mathematical Sciences, University of Copenhagen, Universitetsparken 5, DK-2100, Denmark. henrikp@math.ku.dk

Stamatis Koumandos,
Department of Mathematics and Statistics,
The University of Cyprus,
P. O. Box 20537,
1678 Nicosia, Cyprus.
skoumand@ucy.ac.cy

Research supported by grant DFF-1026-00267B from The Danish Council for Independent Research | Natural Sciences.

New analytic expansions of the Lerch trascendent

ESTER PÉREZ SINUSÍA, CHELO FERREIRA AND JOSÉ L. LÓPEZ

Wednesday 26 12:30 Room B

Abstract

We obtain new analytic expansions of the Lerch trascendent function $\Phi(z, s, a)$ [19, Eq. 25.14.1]. The starting point is the integral representation

$$\Phi\left(z,s,a\right)=\frac{1}{\Gamma\left(s\right)}\int_{0}^{\infty}\frac{x^{s-1}e^{-ax}}{1-ze^{-x}}\,\mathrm{d}x,$$

with $\Re s > 0$, $\Re a > 0$ if $z \in \mathbb{C} \setminus [1, \infty)$. Two different analytical methods for the approximation of integral transforms of the form $F(z) = \int_0^1 h(t, z)g(t)dt$ are applied. The first method considers a multi-point Taylor expansion of the function g(t) in certain selected points in [0, 1], and provides a uniform convergent expansion of F(z) in a region D of the complex plane where the function h(t, z) can be bounded independently of z. The second method considers the multi-point Taylor expansion of h(t, z) at certain appropriately selected base points, obtaining larger domains of convergence for the series expansion of F(z) and with the property of being uniformly valid in compact sets of the z-complex plane. Numerical experiments illustrate the accuracy of the new approximations.

Keywords: Lerch trascendent function, Approximation Theory, Uniform Convergent Expansions, Special Functions AMS Classification: 33E20, 41A58, 41A80.

References

F. W. J. Olver, A. B. Olde Daalhuis, D. W. Lozier, B. I. Schneider, R. F. Boisvert, C. W. Clark, B. R. Miller, B. V. Saunders, H. S. Cohl, and M. A. McClain, eds, *NIST Digital Library of Mathematical Functions*. http://dlmf.nist.gov/, Release 1.1.12 of 2023-12-15.

Ester Pérez Sinusía, Dpto. de Matemática Aplicada, Universidad de Zaragoza, IUMA, Universidad de Zaragoza. ester.perez@unizar.es

Chelo Ferreira, Dpto. de Matemática Aplicada, Universidad de Zaragoza, IUMA, Universidad de Zaragoza. cferrei@unizar.es

José L. López, Dpto. de Estadística, Informática y Matemáticas, Universidad Pública de Navarra, INAMAT, Universidad Pública de Navarra. jl.lopez@unavarra.es

This research was supported by the Spanish Ministerio de Ciencia, Innovación y Universidades, project PID2022-136441NB-I00.

Zernike Sobolev type Polynomials. Quadrature and Interpolation.

GABRIEL ARTURO PULIDO, HERBERT DUEÑAS RUIZ

Monday 24 16:30 Room A

Abstract

We present the family of classical orthogonal polynomials over the unit ball, focusing on the family of Zernike orthogonal polynomials. We discuss some applications in optical systems and various Zernike Sobolev-type inner products. We offer numerous concrete examples illustrating various Zernike Sobolev type polynomials, juxtaposed with their unperturbed counterparts. We demonstrate a special type of quadrature and interpolation found in recent literature for functions defined on the unit disk, using Zernike polynomials, where one of the main results is the following.

$$\int_D Z_{N,n}^l(x) \, dx = \sum_{i=1}^m R_{N,n}(r_i) \omega_i \sum_{j=1}^{2m} \frac{2\pi}{2m} S_N^l(\theta_j),$$

where $Z_{N,n}^{l}(x)$ is the family of Zernike polynomials of degree N+2n, $R_{N,n}(r)$ is a radial polynomial, and $S_{N}^{l}(\theta)$ is an angular function.

Finally, we present an analogous representation with the Zernike Sobolev family and the representation of Zernike in higher dimensions.

Keywords: Orthogonal Polynomials, Polynomials in Several Variables, Sobolev inner Products, Zernike Polynomials, Gaussian Quadrature, Interpolation. *AMS Classification:* 33C50, 42C05.

References

- P. Greengard, K. Serkh, Zernike Polynomials: Evaluation, Quadrature, and Interpolation, Yale Computer Science Technical Reports (02/2018).
- [2] C. F. Dunkl, Y. Xu, Orthogonal polynomials of several variables, second ed., Encyclopedia of Mathematics and its Applications, Cambridge University Press, Cambridge, MR 3289583, 2014.
- [3] M.E. Marriaga, T.E. Pérez, M.A. Piñar, M.J. Recarte, Approximation via gradients on the ball. The Zernike case, Journal of Computational and Applied Mathematics 430:115258, 2023.
- [4] T.E. Pérez, M.A. Piñar, Y. Xu, Weighted Sobolev orthogonal polynomials on the unit ball, J. Approx. Theory 171, 84–104, 2013.
- [5] Niu K, Tian C, Zernike polynomials and their applications, Opt. 24 123001, 2022.

Gabriel Pulido Combita Departamento de Matemáticas Universidad Nacional de Colombia. gapulidoc@unal.edu.co

Universidad Nacional de Colombia.

Herbert Dueñas Ruiz Departamento de Matemáticas Universidad Nacional de Colombia. haduenas@unal.edu.co

The Riemann-Hilbert problem for Krall orthogonal polynomials

Alejandro Quintero-Roba and Andrei Martinez-Finkelshtein

Abstract

In this talk, we give background on the Riemann-Hilbert problem (RHp) for orthogonal polynomials (OP) and its versatility in finding general properties of specific OP families such as the ordinary differential equation the family satisfies. We also discuss the Krall-Legendre family of orthogonal polynomials, which is known for satisfying a fourth-order differential equation. Then, we formulate the RHp for the Krall-Legendre OP, prove the existence and uniqueness of its solution, and show the method to obtain the first-order matrix ODE, and the second-order scalar ODE for the Krall-Legendre OP, as a first approach to finding the fourth-order scalar ODE from the Riemann-Hilbert formulation, as our final goal.

Keywords: Orthogonal Polynomials, Riemann-Hilbert problem, Fourth-Order Differential Equation.

AMS Classification: 33C47, 42C05.

Alejandro Quintero-Roba, Department of Mathematics, Baylor University, Waco, TX, USA. Alejandro_Quintero1@baylor.edu

Andrei Martinez-Finkelshtein, Department of Mathematics, Baylor University, Waco, TX, USA. A_Martinez-Finkelshtein@baylor.edu

Mathematics Department, Baylor University

Thursday 27 17:00 Room A

Thursday 27 17:00 Room B

Deformed Laguerre-Hahn orthogonal polynomials on the real line

Maria das Neves Rebocho

Abstract

In this talk we focus on the Laguerre-Hahn class on the real line, that is, the sequences of orthogonal polynomials whose Stieltjes functions satisfy a Riccati type differential equation with polynomial coefficients. We shall take Stieltjes functions subject to a deformation parameter, t, and we derive systems of differential equations and give Lax pairs, yielding non-linear differential equations in t for the recurrence relation coefficients and Lax matrices of the orthogonal polynomials. A specialisation to a non semi-classical case obtained via a Möbius transformation of a Stieltjes function related to a modified Jacobi weight is studied in detail, showing that such a system is governed by a differential equation of the Painlevé type P_{VI} .

This talk is based on the paper [1].

Keywords: Orthogonal polynomials; matrix Sylvester equations; modified weight; semi-classical weight; Painlevé equations *AMS Classification:* 33C47, 39A99

References

 M.N. Rebocho and N. Witte, Integrable Differential Systems for Deformed Laguerre-Hahn Orthogonal Polynomials, Nonlinearity 36 (2023), 3542-3571.

The work of MNR is partially supported by CMA-UBI (grants UID-B-MAT/00212/2020 and UID-P-MAT/00212/2020), funded by FCT-Portugal.

Approximation on the unit ball via gradients or Laplacians

Monday 24 17:00 Room A

MARLON J. RECARTE, MISAEL E. MARRIAGA AND TERESA E. PÉREZ

Abstract

In this work, we study the orthogonal structure on the unit ball \mathbf{B}^d of \mathbb{R}^d with respect to Sobolev inner products by means of multivariate differential operators such as gradients or Laplacians, in two different ways. Our main contribution consists in the study of the approximation properties of the Fourier sums with respect to orthogonal polynomials associated with the Sobolev inner products. Some numerical experiments are given.

Keywords: Orthogonal Polynomials, Approximation on the ball, inner product via Laplacian, inner product via gradient, *AMS Classification:* 33C50, 42C05.

References

- Marriaga M. E., Pérez T. E., Piñar M. A., Recarte M.J, Approximation via gradients on the ball. The Zernike case, J. Comput. Appl. Math. 430 (2023), no. 115258.
- [2] Marriaga M. E., Pérez T. E., Piñar M. A., Recarte M.J, Simultaneous Approximation via Laplacians on the Unit Ball, Mediterranean Journal of Mathematics, 20, 316 (2023)
- [3] Piñar M. A., Xu Y., Best polynomial approximation on the unit ball, IMA Journal of Numerical Analysis, Vol. 38, Issue 3 (2018), 1209-1228.

Marlon J. Recarte,

Departamento de Física, Universidad Nacional Autónoma de Honduras en el valle de Sula, Honduras.

marlon.recarte@unah.edu.hn

Misael E. Marriaga,

Departamento de Matemática Aplicada, Ciencia e Ingeniería de Materiales y Tecnología Electrónica, Universidad Rey Juan Carlos, Spain. misael.marriaga@urjc.es

Teresa E. Pérez,

Instituto de Matemáticas IMAG & Departamento de Matemática Aplicada, Facultad de Ciencias. Universidad de Granada, Spain. tperez@ugr.es Wednesday 26 11:30 Room C

On the zeros of quasi-orthogonal polynomials

C. BREZINSKI, K.A. DRIVER AND M. REDIVO-ZAGLIA

polynomials

Abstract

The family of orthogonal polynomials $\{P_n\}$ is defined by the orthogonality conditions

$$\int_{a}^{b} x^{k} P_{n}(x) w(x) dx = 0 \quad \text{for} \quad k = 0, \dots, n-1,$$

where w is a positive weight function on the finite or infinite interval [a, b]. P_n is the polynomial of degree n belonging to the family of orthogonal polynomials on [a, b] with respect to the weight function w.

It is well known that the zeros of P_n are all real and distinct, lie in the interior (a, b) of [a, b], and interlace with those of P_{n+1} and P_{n-1} .

When the orthogonality conditions are satisfied only up to n - r - 1 with $r \ge 1$, the polynomials are called *quasi-orthogonal of order* r and some of their zeros escape from the interval [a, b].

In this talk, new results on the location of the zeros of quasi-orthogonal polynomials are given in the cases r = 1 and r = 2.

Then, these results are applied to Gegenbauer, Jacobi and Laguerre polynomials which are orthogonal with respect to weight functions depending on parameters. When the restrictions on these parameters are not satisfied, we prove that the polynomials are quasi-orthogonal. The corresponding weight functions are investigated and the location of their zeros is discussed.

Keywords: Orthogonal polynomials, Quasi-orthogonal polynomials, Zeros.

References

- Claude Brezinski, Kathy A. Driver, Michela Redivo-Zaglia, Quasi-orthogonality with applications to some families of classical orthogonal polynomials, Applied Numerical Mathematics 48 (2004) 157-168.
- [2] Claude Brezinski, Kathy A. Driver, Michela Redivo-Zaglia, Zeros of quadratic quasiorthogonal order 2 polynomials, Applied Numerical Mathematics 135 (2019) 143-145.

Claude Brezinski, University of Lille, France, claude.brezinski@univ-lille.fr

Kathy A. Driver, University of Cape Town, South Africa, Kathy.Driver@uct.ac.za

Michela Redivo-Zaglia, University of Padua, Italy, michela.redivozaglia@unipd.it

Nonmonic Christoffel perturbations for mixed multiple orthogonal polynomials

MANUEL MAÑAS BAENA AND MIGUEL ROJAS RODRÍGUEZ

Abstract

Consideration is given to mixed multiple orthogonal polynomials and their Christoffel transformations within a general class of non-monic matrix polynomial perturbations, wherein the spectral theorem of matrix polynomials is applicable. Christoffel formulas are derived in instances where tau functions remain non-zero, demonstrating the existence of perturbed mixed multiple orthogonality whenever these tau functions retain their non-zero values.

Keywords: Mixed multiple orthogonal polynomials, Matrix polynomials, Christoffel transformations *AMS Classification:* 42C05 - 23C47

AMS Classification: 42C05, 33C47.

References

- A. Branquinho, A. Foulquié-Moreno, M. Mañas, Spectral theory for bounded banded matrices with positive bidiagonal factorization and mixed multiple orthogonal polynomials, Advances in Mathematics, Volume 434, 2023, 109313, ISSN 0001-8708, https://doi.org/10.1016/j.aim.2023.109313.
- [2] A. Branquinho, A. Foulquié-Moreno, M. Mañas M. Multiple orthogonal polynomials: Pearson equations and Christoffel formulas, Anal.Math.Phys. 12, 129 ,2022, https://doi.org/10.1007/s13324-022-00734-1.
- [3] Gohberg, I. and Lancaster, P. and Rodman, L., *Matrix Polynomials*, Society for Industrial and Applied Mathematics, 2009.

Manuel Mañas Baena,

Departamento de Física Teórica, Universidad Complutense de Madrid, Plaza Ciencias 1, 28040-Madrid, Spain

Instituto de Ciencias Matematicas (ICMAT), Campus de Cantoblanco UAM, 28049-Madrid, Spain

manuel.manas@ucm.es

Miguel Rojas Rodríguez, migroj01@ucm.es Thursday 27 11:30 Room B

Universidad Complutense de Madrid.

Tuesday 25 16:00 Room B

Chebyshev polynomials with a prescribed zero OLOF RUBIN

Abstract

Let E denote a compact subset of the complex plane $\mathbb C$ containing an infinite number of points. Then, there exists a unique monic polynomial of degree n that minimizes the infinity norm on E. This polynomial is known as the Chebyshev polynomial associated with E. In this presentation, we will explore a related problem by considering monic minimizers with respect to the infinity norm on the unit circle having a prescribed zero on the boundary. Building upon work in [2], we will see that prescribing a zero on the boundary dramatically changes the behavior of the corresponding minimizers in terms of the asymptotic zero distribution as well as the corresponding norms. Alternatively, this can be viewed as a weighted Chebyshev problem and we will extend the analysis to allow for fractional powers of the boundary zero in order to draw conclusions regarding Chebyshev polynomials corresponding to the lemniscatic family $\{z : |z^m - 1| = 1\}$. Finally, we will supplement our theoretical discussion with numerical experiments conducted using the complex Remez algorithm [4]. These experiments will serve to suggest directions for further study.

Keywords: Chebyshev Polynomials, Approximation Theory, Widom Factors, Zero Distributions

AMS Classification: 41A50. 30C10.

References

- A. Bergman & O. Rubin, Chebyshev polynomials corresponding to a vanishing weight, arXiv (2024) 2309.02047
- [2] M. Lachance, E. B. Saff & R. S. Varga Inequalities for polynomials with a prescribed zero Math. Z. 168 (1979)
- [3] O. Rubin, Computing Chebyshev polynomials using the complex Remez algorithm, (in progress)
- [4] P. T. P. Tang A fast algorithm for linear complex Chebyshev approximations Math. Comput. 51 (1988)

Olof Rubin, Centre for Mathematical Sciences, Lund University Box 118, SE-22100 olof.rubin@math.lth.se

Acknowledgements: The Royal Physiographic Society in Lund is gratefully acknowledged for their generous support

Weinstein-type Segal-Bargmann transform and its applications to partial differential equations

Fethi Soltani, <u>Hanen Saadi</u>

Abstract

In this work, we give some applications of the Weinstein-type Segal-Bargmann transform \mathscr{B}_{α} in the field of partial differential equations, such as the time-dependent Schrödinger, diffusion, and heat Cauchy problems associated with the Weinstein operator. The resolution of these types of problems is based on the techniques of the transmutation operators on the Weinstein-type Fock space $F_{\alpha,*}(\mathbb{C}^d)$.

Keywords: Weinstein-type Segal-Bargmann transform; time-dependent Weinstein-Schrödinger equation; time-dependent heat Cauchy problems. 2020 Mathematics Subject Classification: 30H20; 35Q41; 44A20.

References

- Soltani F, Saadi H. Inversion formula and uncertainty inequalities for the Weinsteintype Segal-Bargmann transform. Integral Transform Spec Funct 34(8) (2023) 619– 634.
- [2] Soltani F, Saadi H. Uncertainty principles for the Weinstein type Segal-Bargmann space. J Math Sci. 271(4) (2023) 468–481.
- [3] Ben Salem N, Nasr AR. Heisenberg-type inequalities for the Weinstein operator. Integral Transform Spec Funct 26(9) (2015) 700–718.

Fethi Soltani, University of Carthage Tunis fethisoltani10@yahoo.com

Hanen Saadi , University of Tunis, Faculty of Sciences of Tunis. hanen.saadi@etudiant-fst.utm.tn Thursday 27 12:30 Room C

The Variety Underlying the Askey-Wilson Scheme of Hypergeometric Orthogonal Polynomials

Tuesday 25 15:30 Room C

Konrad Schöbel

Abstract

It is well known that the set of all hypergeometric orthogonal polynomials can be organised in the so-called *Askey-Wilson scheme* – a directed acyclic graph with families of hypergeometric orthogonal polynomials as vertices and limits between them as edges. In the topological ordering, we find the generic families of Wilson and Racah polynomials on top and Hermite polynomials as the most degenerate family at the bottom.

In my talk I will show that there is an algebraic variety underlying the Askey-Wilson scheme and how to derive its defining algebraic equations explicitly. Consequently, instead of describing hypergeometric orthogonal polynomials as *many* families, each with *several* parameters, we propose to consider them as a *single* family with *one* parameter that lives on an algebraic variety. This paves the way for an introduction of new and powerful algebraic geometric methods into the theory of hypergeometric orthogonal polynomials, as will be outlined at the end of the talk.

This is an ongoing work in collaboration with Andreas Vollmer (Universität Hamburg, Germany) and Jonathan Kress (University of New South Wales, Australia).

Keywords: hypergeometric orthogonal polynomials, Askey-Wilson scheme, superintegrability, algebraic varieties.

AMS Classification: Primary 33C45; Secondary 14H70, 35N10, 70H33.

References

- R. Askey and J. Wilson, Some basic hypergeometric orthogonal polynomials that generalize Jacobi polynomials, Memoirs of the American Mathematical Society 54 (1985), no. 319, iv+55.
- [2] T. H. Koornwinder, *The Askey scheme as a four-manifold with corners*, Ramanujan Journal. An International Journal Devoted to the Areas of Mathematics Influenced by Ramanujan **20** (2009), no. 3, 409–439.
- [3] E. G. Kalnins, W. Miller Jr. and S. Post, Contractions of 2D 2nd order quantum superintegrable systems and the Askey scheme for hypergeometric orthogonal polynomials, SIGMA. Symmetry, Integrability and Geometry. Methods and Applications 9 (2013) 057, 28 pages.
- [4] J. Kress and K. Schöbel, An algebraic geometric classification of superintegrable systems in the Euclidean plane, Journal of Pure and Applied Algebra 223 (2019), no. 4, 1728–1752.
- [5] J. Kress, K. Schöbel and A. Vollmer, An Algebraic Geometric Foundation for a Classification of Second-Order Superintegrable Systems in Arbitrary Dimension, Journal of Geometric Analysis (2023) 33:360.

Konrad Schöbel, Faculty of Digital Transformation, HTWK Leipzig University of Applied Sciences, Germany. konrad.schoebel@htwk-leipzig.de

The generalized Littlewood theorem concerning integrals of the logarithm of analytical functions, and its use for analysis of zeroes of analytical functions

Tuesday 25 17:00 Room B

SERGEY SEKATSKII

Abstract

Recently, we have established and used the generalized Littlewood theorem concerning contour integrals of the logarithm of analytical functions, see e.g. [1 - 7]. Briefly, this Theorem is the following statement connecting the value of the contour integral $\int_C F(z)g(z) dz$ (z = x + iy) of meromorphic functions g(z) and F(z) = ln(f(z)) with the location of zeroes $X_{\rho}^0 + iY_{\rho}^0$ and poles $X_{\rho}^{pole} + iY_{\rho}^{pole}$ of f(z), and residues of g(z) lying inside the contour C, which is a rectangle bounded by the lines $x = X_1$, $x = X_2$, $y = Y_1$, $y = Y_2$: $\int_C F(z)g(z) dz$

$$\int_{C} \operatorname{res}(g(\rho_{g}) \cdot F(\rho_{g})) - \sum_{\rho_{f}^{0}} \int_{X_{1}+iY_{\rho}^{0}}^{X_{\rho}^{0}+iY_{\rho}^{0}} g(z) \, \mathrm{d}z + \sum_{\rho_{f}^{pol}} \int_{X_{1}+iY_{\rho}^{pol}}^{X_{\rho}^{pol}+iY_{\rho}^{pol}} g(z) \, \mathrm{d}z \right)$$

This theorem has close connection with the similarly named Littlewood theorem [8, 9], and the proofs of these theorems are also similar; for all necessary technical details see [1, 2].

If asymptotic of the product g(z)F(z) is such that the contour integral value tends to zero in the limit of infinitely large contours C, we obtain $\sum_{\rho_f^0} \int_{-\infty+iY_{\rho}^0}^{X_{\rho}^0+iY_{\rho}^{00}} g(z) \, \mathrm{d}z - \sum_{\rho_f^{pol}} \int_{-\infty+iY_{\rho}^{pol}}^{X_{\rho}^{pol}+iY_{\rho}^{pol}} g(z) \, \mathrm{d}z = \sum_{\rho_g} \operatorname{res}(g(\rho_g)F(\rho_g))$, and this formula has numerous applications to find different infinite sums and to study zeroes of analytical functions.

Earlier, we apply this Theorem to prove the generalized Li's criterion equivalent to the Riemann hypothesis [3] (see [10, 11]) for original Li's criterion), and attempted to use the obtained results to test the Riemann hypothesis [5]. Recently, this work was highlighted in the entry of the Encyclopedia of Mathematics and its Applications [12].

Later on, we exploited this Theorem to study zeroes of polygamma-, incomplete gamma- and incomplete Riemann zeta-functions [6], as well as elliptical functions [7] and the Hurwitz zeta-function. These results, as well as some new findings, will be presented at the Conference.

For illustration, below we give a few examples.

Laboratory of Biological Electron Microscopy, IPHYS, BSP 419, Ecole Polytechnique Fédérale de Lausanne, and Department of Fundamental Biology, Faculty of Biology and Medicine, University of Lausanne, CH1015 Lausanne-Dorigny, Switzerland.

1. Generalized Li's criterion equivalent to the Riemann hypothesis is the following Theorem [3]:

Theorem 1 (Generalized Li's criterion). *Riemann hypothesis is equivalent* to the non-negativity of all derivatives $\frac{1}{(n-1)!} \frac{d^n}{dz^n} ((z-a)^{n-1} \ln(\xi(z))) |_{z=1-a}$ for all non-negative integers n and any real a < 1/2; correspondingly, it is equivalent also to the non-positivity of all derivatives for all non-negative integers n and any real a > 1/2.

Here $\xi(z)$ is the Riemann xi-function. The analogue of this Theorem for a = 1/2 is considered in [4].

2. The following property of zeroes of the digamma function holds [6].

Theorem 2. Let ρ_i with i = 1, 2, 3... be real negative zeroes of digamma function $\psi(z)$ arranged in decreasing order, and $\rho_0 = 1.461632...$ is the only one positive zero of this function. Then $\lim_{N\to\infty} (\ln N + \sum_{n=0}^{N} \frac{1}{\rho_i}) = 0.$

For similar statements about zeroes of the polygamma functions, see [6].

3. Among numerous formulae describing the sums over inverse powers of zeroes of elliptic functions [7], we present the following. Let ρ_i be zeroes of the Weierstrass function $\wp(z,\tau)$. Then $\sum_{\alpha} \frac{1}{(\rho_i^{zero})^4} = -10\delta_4$, $\sum_{\rho_i} \frac{1}{(\rho_i^{zero})^6} = -28\delta_6, \ \sum_{\rho_i} \frac{1}{(\rho_i^{zero})^8} = -54\delta_8 + 36\delta_4^2, \ \text{etc., where for } j > 0,$ $\delta_{2j}(\tau) = \sum_{n=-\infty}^{\infty} \sum_{m=-\infty}^{\infty} \frac{1}{(m+n\tau)^{2j}}.$

4. The following Theorem holds.

Theorem 3. For an arbitrary large positive integer N and arbitrary small real ϵ , we can find such real value of $z_0(N,\epsilon)$ that the function $\zeta(s,z)$ with $|z| \leq z_0$ has at least N zeroes in the area $|s| < \epsilon$.

Here $\zeta(s, z)$ is the Hurwitz zeta-function.

5. Finally, and more for the curiosity, we present the following result [6]. Let ρ_i be the roots of equation $f(z) = e^{bz} - a = 0$ having order k_i . Then for $a \neq 1$, $\sum_{\rho_i} \frac{k_i}{\rho_i^2} = \frac{b^2}{(1-a)^2} - \frac{b^2}{1-a}$. If a = 1 and $b \neq 0$, we have $\sum_{\alpha \neq 0} \frac{1}{\rho_i^2} = -\frac{b^2}{12}.$ This is simply the statement $\sum_{n=-\infty}^{n=\infty} \frac{b^2}{(2\pi ni)^2} = -\frac{b^2}{12}$ (Basel

problem solution; quite similarly, we can prove $\zeta(4) = \frac{\pi^4}{90}$, etc). Let now our 103

equation be $f(z) := \exp(bz) - 1 - bz = 0$ with $b \neq 0$. Then $\sum_{\rho_i} \frac{1}{\rho_i^2} = -\frac{b^2}{18}$

(can this be named "the general Basel problem"?), etc.

Keywords: Generalized Littlewood theorem, logarithm of an analytical function, zeroes and poles of analytical function.

AMS Classification: 30E20, 30C15, 33B20, 33B99.

References

- S. K. Sekatskii, S. Beltraminelli, D. Merlini, On equalities involving integrals of the logarithm of the Riemann ζ-function and equivalent to the Riemann hypothesis, Ukrainian Math. J. 2012, 64, 218-22.
- [2] S. K. Sekatskii, S. Beltraminelli, D. Merlini, On Equalities Involving Integrals of the Logarithm of the Riemann ζ-function with Exponential Weight which are Equivalent to the Riemann Hypothesis, Int. J. Analysis 2015, art. ID 980728.
- [3] S. K. Sekatskii, D. Generalized Bombieri Lagarias' theorem and generalized Li's criterion with its arithmetic interpretation, Ukrainian Math. J. 2014, 66, 415-431.
- [4] S. K. Sekatskii, D. Analysis of Voros criterion equivalent to the Riemann hypothesis, Anal. Geom. Numb. Theory, 2016, 95-102.
- [5] S. K. Sekatskii, On the generalized Li's criterion equivalent to the Riemann hypothesis and its first applications, pp. 241 – 254 in Schrödinger Operators, Spectral Analysis and Number Theory: in memory of Erik Balslev, Springer Proc. Math. Stat., V. 348, Ed. by S. Albeverio, A. Balslev and R. Weder, Springer Nature, Cham, Switzerland, 2021.
- [6] S. K. Sekatskii, On the Use of the Generalized Littlewood Theorem Concerning Integrals of the Logarithm of Analytical Functions for Calculation of Infinite Sums and Analysis of Zeroes of Analytical Functions, Axioms, 2023, 12, 68.
- [7] S. K. Sekatskii, On the Use of the Generalized Littlewood Theorem Concerning Integrals of the Logarithm of Analytical Functions to Elliptic Functions, Axioms, 2023, 15, 595.
- [8] J. E. Littlewood, On the zeros of the Riemann zeta-function, Math. Proc. Cambridge Phil. Soc., 1924, 22, 295-318.
- [9] E. C. Titchmarsh, The theory of functions, Oxford Univ. Press: Oxford, UK, 1939.
- [10] X.-E. Li, The positivity of a sequence of numbers and the Riemann hypothesis, J. Numb. Theory. 1997, 65, 325-333.
- [11] E. Bombieri, J. C. Lagarias, Complements to Li's criterion for the Riemann hypothesis, J. Numb. Theor. 1999, 77, 274-287.
- [12] K. A. Broughan, Equivalents of the Riemann Hypothesis, vol. 2 Encyclopedia of Mathematics and its Applications, Cambridge, Cambridge Univ. Press, 2017, p. 165.

Sergey K. Sekatskii,

Laboratory of Biological Electron Microscopy, IPHYS, BSP 419, Ecole Polytechnique Fédérale de Lausanne, and Department of Fundamental Biology, Faculty of Biology and Medicine, University of Lausanne, CH1015 Lausanne-Dorigny, Switzerland serguei.sekatski@epfl.ch

Polynomial Approximation with Missing Degrees

BRIAN SIMANEK

Abstract

The recently discovered families of Exceptional Orthogonal Polynomials highlight the difference between algebraic completeness and analytic completeness among sequences of polynomials. Our main result is a general theorem about polynomial approximation by sequences of polynomials with missing degrees. Some applications will also be discussed. This is based on joint work with Richard Wellman.

Keywords: Polynomial Approximation *AMS Classification:* 41A10

Brian Simanek, Baylor University Math Department, Waco, TX 76706. Brian_Simanek@baylor.edu

Simons Foundation Collaboration Grant 707882

Thursday 27 12:30 Room A Thursday 27 12:00 Room C

Truncated Freud polynomials

Edmundo J. Huertas, Alberto Lastra, Francisco Marcellán and <u>Víctor Soto-Larrosa</u>

Abstract

We define the family of truncated Freud polynomials $P_n(x; z)$, orthogonal with respect to the linear functional u defined by

$$\langle u, p \rangle = \int_{-z}^{z} p(x) e^{-x^4} dx, \quad p \in \mathbb{R}[x], \quad z > 0.$$

The semiclassical character of $P_n(x; z)$ as polynomials of class 4 is stated. As a consequence, several properties of $P_n(x; z)$ concerning the coefficients $\gamma_n(z)$ in the three-term recurrence relation they satisfy as well as the moments and the Stieltjes function of u are studied. Ladder operators associated with such a linear functional and the holonomic equation that the polynomials $P_n(x; z)$ satisfy are derived. Moreover, an electrostatic interpretation of the zeros of such polynomials as well as the dynamics of the zeros in terms of the parameter z are given.

Keywords: Truncated Freud polynomials, Laguerre-Freud equations, Ladder operators, Holonomic equation, Zeros. *AMS Classification:* 42C05; 33C50.

References

- S. M. Alsulami, P. Nevai, J. Szabados, W. Van Assche, A family of nonlinear difference equations: Existence, uniqueness, and asymptotic behavior of positive solutions, J. Approx. Theory., 39-55, 193, 2015
- [2] Y. Chen and M. E. H. Ismail Ladder operators and differential equations for orthogonal polynomials J. Phys. A: Math. Gen. 30 7817, 1997
- [3] W. Van Assche, Orthogonal polynomials and Painlevé equations, Australian Mathematical Society Lecture Series, 27. Cambridge University Press, Cambridge, 2018.

Edmundo J. Huertas, Departamento de Física y Matemáticas, Universidad de Alcalá Ctra. Madrid-Barcelona, Km. 33,600 28805 - Alcalá de Henares, Madrid, Spain edmundo.huertas@uah.es

Alberto Lastra, Departamento de Física y Matemáticas, Universidad de Alcalá Ctra. Madrid-Barcelona, Km. 33,600 28805 - Alcalá de Henares, Madrid, Spain alberto.lastra@uah.es

Francisco Marcellán, Departamento de Matemáticas Universidad Carlos III de Madrid Escuela Politécnica Superior Av. Universidad 30 28911 Leganés Spain pacomarc@ing.uc3m.es

<u>Víctor Soto-Larrosa,</u> Departamento de Física y Matemáticas, Universidad de Alcalá Ctra. Madrid-Barcelona, Km. 33,600 28805 - Alcalá de Henares, Madrid, Spain v.soto@uah.es

Anti-Gaussian quadrature rules related to orthogonality on the semicircle

Wednesday 26 12:30 Room C

Marija P. Stanić, Aleksandra Milosavljević and Tatjana V. Tomović Mladenović

Abstract

Let Γ be a unit semicircle $\Gamma = \{z = e^{i\theta} : 0 \le \theta \le \pi\}$. Orthogonal polynomials on the unit semicircle with respect to the complex-valued inner product

$$\langle f,g \rangle = \int_{\Gamma} f(z)g(z)(\mathrm{i}z)^{-1}\mathrm{d}z = \int_{0}^{\pi} f(\mathrm{e}^{\mathrm{i}\theta})g(\mathrm{e}^{\mathrm{i}\theta})\mathrm{d}\theta$$

was introduced by Gautschi and Milovanović in [1], were the certain basic properties were proved. Such orthogonality as well as the applications involving Gauss-Christoffel quadrature rules were further studied in [2] and [4]. Inspired by Laurie's article [3] for the case of ordinary orthogonality on real line, in this article we introduce anti-Gaussian quadrature rules related to the orthogonality on the semicircle and present a stable numerical method for their construction. Also, some numerical examples are included.

Keywords: Complex-valued inner product, Orthogonal polynomials, Anti-Gaussian quadrature rule

AMS Classification: 65D32, 30C10.

References

- W. Gautschi, G. V. Milovanović, *Polynomials orthogonal on the semicircle*, J. Approx. Theory 46 (1986), 230-250.
- [2] W. Gautschi, H. J. Landau, G. V. Milovanović, Polynomials orthogonal on the semicircle, II, Contr. Approx. 3 (1987), 389-404.
- [3] D. P. Laurie, Anti-Gaussian quadrature formulas, Math. Comp. 65(214) (1996), 739-747.
- [4] G. V. Milovanović, Special cases of orthogonal polynomials on the semicircle and applications in numerical analysis, Bull. Cl. Sci. Math. Nat. Sci. Math. 44 (2019), 1-28.

Marija P. Stanić, University of Kragujevac, Faculty of Science, Department of Mathematics and Informatics.

marija.stanic@pmf.kg.ac.rs

Aleksandra Milosavljević,

University of Kragujevac, Faculty of Science, Department of Mathematics and Informatics. aleksandra.milosavljevic@pmf.kg.ac.rs

The authors were supported in part by the Serbian Ministry of Science, Technological Development, and Inovations, contract number 451-03-65/2024-03/200122
Tatjana V. Tomović Mladenović, University of Kragujevac, Faculty of Science, Department of Mathematics and Informatics. tatjana.tomovic@pmf.kg.ac.rs Thursday 27 15:30 Room C

Recovering orthogonality from the quasi-nature of spectral transformations

A. SWAMINATHAN, VIKASH KUMAR AND FRANCISCO MARCELLÁN

Abstract

We introduce the quasi-orthogonality of polynomials derived from the standard spectral transformations, namely, the Christoffel, Geronimus and Uvarov transformations. We delve into the nonlinear three-term recurrence relation satisfied by these quasi-spectral polynomials of order one. Through the utilization of polynomials generated via canonical spectral transformations, we achieve the recovery of the original orthogonal polynomials by forming linear combinations with quasi-spectral polynomials of order one. By reducing the coefficient degrees in the nonlinear recurrence relation, the orthogonality of quasi-spectral polynomials are established. Recurrence coefficients necessary for the existence of a measure are computed to ensure the orthogonality of quasi-Geronimus Laguerre polynomial of order one. Numerical experiments concerning the zeros of the quasi-Geronimus Laguerre polynomial of order one are presented. Examples are provided to support further analysis.

Keywords: Orthogonal polynomials; Linear functional; Linear spectral transformations; Quasi-orthogonal polynomials; Recurrence relations *AMS Classification:* 42C05.

References

- R. Bailey and M. S. Derevyagin, Complex Jacobi matrices generated by Darboux transformations, J. Approx. Theory 288 (2023), 105876, 33 pp.
- [2] T. S. Chihara, An introduction to orthogonal polynomials, Mathematics and its Applications, Vol. 13, Gordon and Breach Science Publishers, New York, 1978.
- [3] M. E. H. Ismail and X.-S. Wang, On quasi-orthogonal polynomials: their differential equations, discriminants and electrostatics, J. Math. Anal. Appl. 474 (2019), no. 2, 1178–1197.

A. Swaminathan Department of Mathematics, I.I.T. Roorkee, Roorkee, 247667 India. a.swaminathan@ma.iitr.ac.in

Vikash Kumar Department of Mathematics, I.I.T. Roorkee, Roorkee, 247667 India. vkumar4@mt.iitr.ac.in

Francisco Marcellán, Departamento de Matemáticas, Universidad Carlos III de Madrid, Leganés, Spain. pacomarc@ing.uc3m.es Thursday 27 16:00 Room C

Exceptional elliptic biorthogonal rational functions

Satoshi Tsujimoto

Abstract

Recently exceptional orthogonal polynomial sequence (XOPS) has been the subject of much research as one of the extensions of classical orthogonal polynomials. We consider exceptional type extensions for univariate bi-orthogonal rational functions by applying the Darboux transformation used to introduce XOPS to the case of generalized eigenvalue problems. This gives exceptional-type analogues of elliptic biorthogonal rational functions that appear in exact solutions of the elliptic Painlevé equation, etc., and investigates order jumps in rational function sequences. Moreover, we discuss biorthogonality relations among pairs of rational function sequences and elliptic hypergeometric equations in the exceptional type extensions.

 $\label{eq:keywords: Elliptic hypergeometric series, Exceptional extensitons, Classical orthogonal polynomials$

AMS Classification: 33C45, 33C47, 42C05.

References

- A. J. Durán, Exceptional orthogonal polynomials via Krall discrete polynomials, Lectures on Orthogonal Polynomials and Special Functions, 2020, 464:1.
- [2] I. B. Frenkel and V. G. Turaev, "Elliptic solutions of the Yang-Baxter equation and modular hypergeometric functions", The Arnold-Gelfand mathematical seminars, Birkhäuser, Boston, MA 1997, pp. 171-204.
- [3] D. Gómez-Ullate, N. Kamran, and R. Milson, An extended class of orthogonal polynomials defined by a Sturm-Liouville problem J. Math. Anal. Appl., 2009, 359, 352-367.
- [4] D. Gómez-Ullate, N. Kamran, and R. Milson, Exceptional orthogonal polynomials and the Darboux transformation, J. Phys. A Math. Theor., 2010, 43(43): 434016.
- [5] K. Kajiwara, T. Masuda, M. Noumi, Y. Ohta and Y. Yamada, 10E9 solution to the elliptic Painlevé equation, J. Phys. A: Math. Gen., 2003, 36, L263-L272.
- Y. Luo and S. Tsujimoto, Exceptional Laurent biorthogonal polynomials through spectral transformations of generalized eigenvalue problems, Stud. Appl. Math., 2023, 151(2): 585-615.
- [7] H. Miki, S. Tsujimoto and L. Vinet, The single-indexed exceptional Krawtchouk polynomials, J. Differ. Equ. Appl., 2023, 29(3): 344-365.
- [8] S. Odake and R. Sasaki, Infinitely many shape invariant discrete quantum mechanical systems and new exceptional orthogonal polynomials related to the Wilson and Askey-Wilson polynomials, Phys. Lett. B, 2009, 682(1): 130-136.
- R. Sasaki, S. Tsujimoto and A. Zhedanov, Exceptional Laguerre and Jacobi polynomials and the corresponding potentials through Darboux-Crum transformations, J. Phys. A Math. Theor., 2010, 43, 315204.
- [10] V. P. Spiridonov and A. S. Zhedanov, Spectral transformation chains and some new biorthogonal rational functions, Comm. Math. Phys., 2000, 210(1), 49-83.

Kyoto University, Japan.

- [11] V. P. Spiridonov, "Theta hypergeometric series", Asymptotic combinatorics with application to mathematical physics (St. Petersburg, 2001), NATO Sci. Ser. II Math. Phys. Chem., vol. 77, Kluwer, 2002, 307-327.
- [12] A. Zhedanov, Biorthogonal rational functions and the generalized eigenvalue problem, J. Approx. Theor., 1999, 101(2): 303-329.

Satoshi Tsujimoto,

Graduate School of Informatics, Kyoto University, Yoshida-Honmachi, Sakyo-Ward, Kyoto, 606-8501, Japan. tsujimoto.satoshi.5s@kyoto-u.ac.jp Thursday 27 12:30 Room B

Szegő Recurrence for Multiple Orthogonal Polynomials on the Unit Circle

MARCUS VAKTNÄS

Abstract

We generalize the direct and inverse Szegő recurrence relations to multiple orthogonal polynomials on the unit circle. This is also a direct analogue of the nearest neighbour recurrence relations [2], that generalize the three-term recurrence relation from orthogonal polynomials on the real line. From our recurrence relations we identify the generalized Verblunsky coefficients, find the partial difference equations satisfied by these coefficients, and show a Christoffel–Darboux formula. This is joint work with R. Kozhan, based on the paper [1].

Keywords: Multiple Orthogonal Polynomials, Orthogonal Polynomials on the Unit Circle, Verblunsky Coefficients, Christoffel–Darboux Formula *AMS Classification:* 42C05, 47B36, 41A21.

References

- R. Kozhan, M. Vaktnäs, Szegő Recurrence for Multiple Orthogonal Polynomials on the Unit Circle, Proc. Amer. Math. Soc., accepted for publication
- W. Van Assche, Nearest neighbor recurrence relations for multiple orthogonal polynomials, J. Approx. Theory 163, 2011, 1427-1448.

Marcus Vaktnäs,

Department of Mathematics, Uppsala University, S-751 06 Uppsala, Sweden. marcus.vaktnas@math.uu.se

Insert here, if there exist, the organizations that support your research.

A Golub-Welsch version for simultaneous Gaussian quadrature

WALTER VAN ASSCHE

Tuesday 25 11:30 Room C

Abstract

The zeros of type II multiple orthogonal polynomials can be used for quadrature formulas that approximate r integrals of the same function fwith respect to r measures μ_1, \ldots, μ_r in the spirit of Gaussian quadrature. This was first suggested by Borges [1] in 1994, even though he does not mention multiple orthogonality. We give a method to compute the quadrature nodes and the quadrature weights which extends the Golub-Welsch approach using the eigenvalues and left and right eigenvectors of a banded Hessenberg matrix. This method was already described by Coussement and Van Assche [2] in 2005 but it seems to have gone unnoticed. We describe the result for r = 2 and give some examples.

Keywords: Multiple Orthogonal Polynomials, Gaussian quadrature, Banded Hessenberg Matrix

AMS Classification: 41A55, 65D32, 33C45, 41A21, 42C05

References

- C.F. Borges, On a class of Gauss-like quadrature rules, Numer. Math. 67 (1994), 271– 288.
- J. Coussement, W. Van Assche, Gaussian quadrature for multiple orthogonal polynomials, J. Comput. Appl. Math. 178 (2005), 131–145.
- [3] W. Van Assche, A Golub-Welsch version for simultaneous Gaussian quadrature, Numer. Algorithms, published online February 5, 2024.

Walter Van Assche, Department of Mathematics, KU Leuven, Celestijnenlaan 200B box 2400, BE-3001 Leuven, BELGIUM. walter.vanassche@kuleuven.be Tuesday 25 16:00 Room C

Generalized derivatives and the construction of orthogonal polynomial sequences

LUIS VERDE-STAR

Abstract

A linear operator P on the space of polynomials in one variable is a generalized derivative if there exists a polynomial sequence $\{u_k(t)\}_{k\geq 0}$ and a sequence of numbers c_k such that $Pu_k(t) = c_k u_{k-1}(t)$, for $k \geq 0$, where $c_0 = 0$ and c_k is nonzero for $k \geq 1$.

We will explain how certain generalized derivatives can be used to construct the hypergeometric and basic hypergeometric orthogonal polynomial sequences and also some polynomial sequences with several parameters that generalize the Hermite and Laguerre polynomials. We will also discuss the connection of generalized derivates with the monomiality principle and with differential operators of infinite order with polynomial coefficients. We work with the matrix representations of linear operators and use diagonal similarity and changes of bases in the space of polynomials. We use some of the results presented in [1].

Keywords: Orthogonal Polynomials, Generalized derivatives, Monomiality principle, Infinite matrices. *AMS Classification:* 33C45, 44A45, 15A30.

References

 L. Verde-Star, A unified construction of all the hypergeometric and basic hypergeometric families of orthogonal polynomial sequences, Linear Algebra Appl. 627 (2021), 242–274.

Luis Verde-Star, Departamento de Matemáticas, Universidad Autónoma Metropolitana, Ciudad de México, México. verde@xanum.uam.mx

Meta Algebras and the Extension of the Askey Tableau to Biorthogonal Rational Functions

Satoshi Tsujimoto, <u>Luc Vinet</u> and Alexei Zhedanov

ABSTRACT

Meta algebras with three generators are introduced. They subsume algebras of Askey-Wilson type and provide a unified algebraic description of hypergeometric orthogonal polynomials and companion biorthogonal rational functions that will be fully characterized. The latter special functions will be seen to arise as overlaps between eigenbases of generalized and ordinary eigenvalue problems on meta algebra modules. They will be shown to be bispectral. The framework extends the notion of Leonard pair. Certain examples will be discussed in details.

Keywords: Orthogonal Polynomials, Biorthogonal Rational Functions, Representation Theory. AMS Classification: 33C47, 33C80, 33D45.

Satoshi Tsujimoto,

Graduate School of Informatics, Kyoto University, Yoshida-Honmachi, Sakyo-Ward, Kyoto, Japan 606-8501. tsujimoto.satoshi.5s@kyoto-u.ac.jp

Luc Vinet, Centre de Recherches Mathématiques and IVADO, Université de Montréal, C.P. 6128 Succursalle Centre-ville, Montréal, QC H3C 3J7 Canada. luc.vinet@umontreal.ca

Alexei Zhedanov, School of Mathematics, Renmin University of China, Beijing 100872, China. zhedanov@yahoo.com

Monday 24 16:00 Room B

Monday 24 16:30 Room C

Multiple orthogonal polynomials with hypergeometric moment generating functions

THOMAS WOLFS

Abstract

I will discuss three families of multiple orthogonal polynomials associated with weights for which the moment generating functions are hypergeometric series with slightly varying parameters, see [9]. The weights are supported on the unit interval, the positive real line, or the unit circle and the multiple orthogonal polynomials can be seen as generalizations of the Jacobi, Laguerre or Bessel orthogonal polynomials. The type II Jacobi- and Laguerrelike multiple orthogonal polynomials appear naturally in random matrix theory: they arise as the average characteristic polynomial associated with the squared singular values of products of Ginibre and truncated unitary random matrices. I will explain how their zeros can be studied using the techniques from free probability developed recently in [4]. Particular cases of these polynomials have been investigated before in [6, 1, 8, 2, 3, 7]. The type I Bessel-like multiple orthogonal polynomials can be used to simultaneously approximate certain hypergeometric series and to provide an explicit proof of their Q-linear independence. I will explain how these families can be extended to an even broader setting. For the Bessel-like family, this then leads to a generalization of Hermite's classical result on the transcendence of Euler's number e.

Keywords: multiple orthogonal polynomials, hypergeometric series, random matrices, Diophantine approximation.

AMS Classification: 33C45, 42C05, 60B20, 11J72.

References

- A.B.J. Kuijlaars, L. Zhang, Singular values of products of Ginibre random matrices, multiple orthogonal polynomials and hard edge scaling limits, Commun. Math. Phys. 332 (2014), 759-781.
- [2] H. Lima, A. Loureiro, Multiple orthogonal polynomials associated with confluent hypergeometric functions, J. Approx. Theory 260 (2020), 105484.
- [3] H. Lima, A. Loureiro, Multiple orthogonal polynomials with respect to Gauss' hypergeometric function, Studies in Applied Mathematics 148, no 1. (2021), 154-185.
- [4] A. Martínez-Finkelshtein, R. Morales, D. Perales, *Real roots of hypergeometric polynomials via finite free convolution*. Preprint available at arXiv:2309.10970 (2023).
- [5] A.B. Shidlovskii, *Transcendental Numbers*, De Gruyter Studies in Mathematics, vol. 12, Berlin, New York: De Gruyter, 1989.
- [6] C. Smet, W. Van Assche, Mellin transforms for multiple Jacobi-Piñeiro polynomials and a q-analogue, J. Approx. Theory 162 (2010), no. 4, 782–806.
- [7] W. Van Assche, T. Wolfs, Multiple orthogonal polynomials associated with the exponential integral, Stud. Appl. Math. 151 (2023), 411–449.
- [8] W. Van Assche, S. Yakubovich Multiple orthogonal polynomials associated with Macdonald functions, Integral Transf. Spec. Funct. 9, no. 3 (2000), 229-244.

[9] T. Wolfs, Applications of multiple orthogonal polynomials with hypergeometric moment generating functions, Preprint available at arXiv:2401.08312 (2024).

Thomas Wolfs,

Department of Mathematics, KU Leuven, Celestijnenlaan 200B, Leuven, Belgium. thomas.wolfs@kuleuven.be

Monday 24 12:00 Room A

Orthogonal polynomials on domains of revolution

Yuan Xu

Abstract

We report recent results on orthogonal polynomials for a weight function defined over a domain of revolution, where the domain is formed from rotating a two-dimensional region and goes beyond the quadratic domains. Explicit constructions of orthogonal bases are provided for weight functions on a number of domains. Particular attention is paid to the setting when an orthogonal basis can be constructed explicitly in terms of known polynomials of either one or two variables. Several new families of orthogonal polynomials are derived, including a few families that are eigenfunctions of a spectral operator and their reproducing kernels satisfy an addition formula.

Yuan Xu, University of Oregon yuan@uoregon.edu

L^2 Inequality for a Modified Struve Transform

NESRIN YOUSFI

ABSTRACT In this presentation, we aim to establish the analogue of the Heisenberg uncertainty principle for a generalized Fourier transform, called the modified Struve transform, denoted as S_{α} . We obtain:

$$\left(\int_0^{+\infty} x^2 |f(x)|^2 d\mu_\alpha(x)\right) \left(\int_0^{+\infty} \lambda^2 |S_\alpha f(\lambda)|^2 d\hat{\mu}_\alpha(\lambda)\right) \ge C_\alpha \left(\int_0^{+\infty} |f(x)|^2 d\mu_\alpha(x)\right)^2,$$

where C_{α} is a constant depending only α . The measures $d\mu_{\alpha}$ and $d\hat{\mu}_{\alpha}$ are weighted measures on $(0, +\infty)$ defined by $d\mu_{\alpha}(x) = x^{2\alpha+1}dx$ and

$$d\hat{\mu}_{\alpha}(x) = \frac{dx}{x^{2\alpha+1}}$$

The modified Struve transform is defined as:

$$S_{\alpha}f(x) = \int_{0}^{+\infty} (xt)^{1+\alpha} \mathbb{H}_{\alpha}(xt)f(t)dt,$$

where \mathbf{H}_{α} is the Struve function of order α . Note that the Struve function is a Bessel function of the second kind. Unlike Bessel function of first kind

 J_{α} , \mathbf{H}_{α} is the solution of the Bessel equation that is singular on 0. To invert S_{α} , we employ Titchmarsh's method, which involves applying the Mellin transform to invert asymmetrical Fourier transforms. Thus, we find the inverse transform, denoted S_{α}^{-1} , as:

$$S_{\alpha}^{-1}g(x) = \int_0^{+\infty} (xt)^{-\alpha} Y_{\alpha}(xt)g(t)dt,$$

where Y_{α} is the Bessel function of the second kind and order α . Additionally, we prove an L^2 inequality for the modified Struve transform

 S_{α} , stated as follows:

Let $-2 < \alpha < 0$. For all f in $L^2(d\mu_\alpha)$, $S_\alpha f$ belongs to $L^2(d\hat{\mu}_\alpha)$ and satisfies:

$$||S_{\alpha}f||_{L^{2}(d\hat{\mu}_{\alpha})} \leq C_{1}(\alpha)||f||_{L^{2}(d\mu_{\alpha})}$$

where $C_1(\alpha)$ is a positive constant depending only on α .

Keywords: L^2 inequality, Modified Struve transform, inversion formula, Mellin transform, Bessel functions, Heisenberg Uncertainty principle. AMS Classification: 42A38, 44A20, 26D10, 33C10.

Monday 24 12:30 Room B

References

- Heisenberg W. Über den anschaulichen inhalt der quantentheoretischen kinematik und machanik: Z. f. Physik; 1927, 43, 172–198. https://doi.org/10.1007/BF01397280.
- [2] Rösler M, Voit M. An uncertainty principle for Hankel transform: Proc Amer Math Soc; 1999, 127, 183–195.
- Bowie PC. Uncertainty inequalities for Hankel transforms: SIAM J Math Anal; 1971, 2, 601–606. https://doi.org/10.1137/0502059.
- [4] Al Mousallam F, Tuan VK: An uncertainty principle for a modified Y-transform: Arch. Inequal. and Appl; 2003, 1, 3-4, c. 441-451.
- [5] Ben Salem N, Nasr AR. Heisenberg-type inequalities for the Weinstein operator: Integral Transforms Spec. Funct; 2015, 26, No. 9, 700-718. https://doi.org/10.1080/10652469.2015.1038531.
- Ma R. Heisenberg inequalities for Jacobi transforms: J. Math. Anal. Appl; 2007, 332, 155-163. https://doi.org/10.1016/j.jmaa.2006.09.044.
- [7] Ahmadi AR, Widnall SE. Unsteady lifting line theory as a singular perturbation problem: J. Fluid Mech; 1985, 153, 59-81.
- [8] Shaw DC. Perturbational results for diffraction of water waves by nearly vertical barriers: IMA, J. Appl. Math; 1985, 34, no. 1, 99-117.
- [9] Shao J, Hänggi P. Decoherent dynamics of a two-level system coupled to a sea of spins: Phys. Rev. Lett; 1998, 81, no. 26, 5710-5713.
- [10] Pedersen TG. Variational approach to excitons in carbon nanotubes: Phys. Rev. B; 2003, 67, no. 7, 073401.
- [11] P. Heywood P, Rooney PG. On the Struve Transformation: SIAM Journal on Mathematical Analysis; 1994, 25:2, 450-461.
- [12] Tuan VK. On the range of the Struve H_{ν} -Transform: The Journal of Integral Equations and Applications; 2000, 12, no. 2: 209-23. http://www.jstor.org/stable/26163293.
- [13] Rooney PG. On the \mathcal{H}_{ν} and \mathcal{Y}_{ν} transformations: Canad. J. Math; 1980, 32, 1021-1044. M. Abramowitz, I. A. Stegun (Editors). Handbook of Mathematical Functions with Formulas, Graphs, and Mathematical Tables, Applied Mathematics Series 55, National Bureau of Stan- dards, Washington, D. C., 1964; Reprinted by Dover Publications, New York, 1965.
- [14] Al Omari SKQ. Estimation of the generalized Bessel-Struve transform in a space of generalized functions: Ukrainian Mathematical Journal; 2018, vol. 69, no. 9, pp. 1341.
- [15] Kamoun L, Sifi M. Bessel-Struve Intertwining Operator and Generalized Taylor Series on the Real Line: Integral Transforms and Spec. Funct. Vol.16; 2005, 39-55. doi: 10.1080/1065246042000272063.
- [16] Kamoun I, Negzaoui S. Range Of Schwarz Space by Transforms Related to Bessel-Struve Operator: Math. Sci. Res. J., 2011, 15, N 11, 322-332.
- [17] Kamoun L, Negzaoui S. Range of $D(\mathbb{R})$ by Integral Transforms Associated to the Bessel-Struve Operator: Bull. Math. Anal. Appl; 2012, 4, 1, 104-116.
- [18] Kamoun L, Negzaoui S. Sonine Transform Associated with Bessel-Struve Kernel: Math. Sci. Res; 2013, J. 17, No 8, 208-219.
- [19] Negzaoui S. Beurling-Hörmander's theorem related to Bessel-Struve transform: Integral Transforms Spec. Funct; 2016, 27, No. 9, 685-697, doi.org/10.1080/10652469.2016.1188814.
- [20] Hamam S, Kamoun L, Negzaoui S: Cowling-Price Type Theorem related to Bessel-Struve Transform : Arab J. Math.Sci; 2012, doi: org/10.1016/j.ajmsc.2012.09.003.
- [21] Mejjaoli H, Trimèche K. A variant of Cowling-Price's and Miyachi's theorems for the Bessel-Struve transform on R^d: Journal of Taibah University for Science; 2018, 12, 415-420. doi: 10.1080/16583655.2018.1477031.

- [22] Mejjaoli H, Trimèche K. A variant of Hardy's and Miyachi's theorems for the Bessel-Struve transform: Integral Transforms and Special Functions; 2017, 28:5, 374-385, doi: 10.1080/10652469.2017.1303833.
- [23] Kamoun L, Negzaoui S. An $L^p L^q$ -version of Morgan's theorem for Bessel-Struve transform: Asian-Eur J Math; 2014, 7(1):1450014 (7 pages). doi: 10.1142/s1793557114500144.
- [24] Watson GN. A Treatise on the Theory of Bessel Functions: Camb. Univ. Press, Cambridge; 1966.
- [25] Titchmarsh E, Introduction to the Theory of Fourier Integrals: Chelsea Publishing Company, New York; 1986.
- [26] Struve H. Mém. de l'Acad. Imp. des Sci. de St Pétersbourg, (7) XXX; 1882, 8.
- [27] M. Abramowitz, I. A. Stegun (Editors). Handbook of Mathematical Functions with Formulas, Graphs, and Mathematical Tables, Applied Mathematics Series 55, National Bureau of Stan- dards, Washington, D. C., 1964; Reprinted by Dover Publications, New York, 1965.
- [28] Samko SG, Kilbas AA, Marichev OI. Fractional integrals and derivatives: Gordon and breach science publishers, Yverdon Yverdon-les-Bains, Switzerland; 1993.

Wednesday 26 12:30 Room A

Umbra, extension and difference equation for q-Hermite polynomials

UMME ZAINAB

Abstract

In this paper, we established an umbra for 2-variable q-Hermite polynomials, followed by the introduction of 3-variable q-Hermite polynomials using the umbral approach. Employing umbral techniques, we delved into numerous intriguing properties associated with these polynomials. Additionally, we provided an extension, index duplication formula and argument duplication formula for q-Hermite polynomials.

Keywords: Umbra, *q*-Hermite polynomials, associated *q*-Hermite polynomials, extension of *q*-Hermite polynomials.

AMS Classification: 05A30, 05A40, 39A13.

References

- Andrews, G. E. q-Hypergeometric and Related Functions. NIST handbook of mathematical functions, 419-433, U.S. Dept. Commerce, Washington, DC, 2010.
- [2] Andrews, G. E.; Askey, R. Classical Orthogonal Polynomials. Orthogonal Polynomials and Applications (Bar-le-Duc, 1984), 36-62, Lecture Notes in Math., 1171, Springer, Berlin, 1985.
- [3] Andrews, G. E.; Askey, R.; Roy, R. Special Functions, Encyclopedia of Mathematics and Its Applications. Cambridge University Press: Cambridge, UK, Vol 71, 1999.
- [4] Askey, R. The q-gamma and q-beta functions. Applicable Anal. 8 (1978/79), no. 2, 125-141.
- [5] Berg, Christian; Ismail, Mourad E. H. q-Hermite polynomials and classical orthogonal polynomials. Canad. J. Math. 48 (1996), no. 1, 43-63.
- [6] Dattoli, G; Torre, A. Symmetric q-Bessel functions. Matematiche (Catania) 51 (1996), no. 1, 153-167 (1997).
- [7] Jackson, D. O.; Fukuda, T.; Dunn, O.; Majors, E. On q-definite integrals, Quart. J. Pure Appl. Math., Citeseer, (1910).
- [8] Jackson, F. H. On q-functions and a certain difference operator, Earth and Environmental Science Transactions of the Royal Society of Edinburgh, Roy. Soc. Edin. 46 (2), (1909).
- [9] Mahmudov, Nazim I. Difference equations of q-Appell polynomials. Appl. Math. Comput. 245 (2014), 539-543.
- [10] Raza, N.; Fadel, M.; Nisar, K. S.; Zakarya, M. On 2-variable q-Hermite polynomials. AIMS Math. 6 (2021), no. 8, 8705-8727.
- [11] Rahman, M. The linearization of the product of continuous q-Jacobi polynomials. Canadian J. Math. 33 (1981), no. 4, 961-987.
- [12] Štampach, F.; Šťovíček, P. The Hahn-Exton q-Bessel function as the characteristic function of a Jacobi matrix. Spec. Matrices (2013), 131-147.

Umme Zainab,

Department of Mathematics, National Institute of Technology, Kurukshetra, Haryana India ,

umme.zainab150gmail.com

Tuesday 25 17:00 Room A

Bispectrality in different contexts and applications

Ignacio Zurrian

Abstract

In this talk we will discuss different situations of bispectral functions, over different rings and depending on variables of the same or different nature. We will also consider some applications and the role of the Darboux transformation.

Keywords: Orthogonal Polynomials, Approximation Theory, Applications, Matrix-valued special functions *AMS Classification:* 37K35, 16S32, 39A70.

Ignacio Zurrián,

Departamento de Matemática Aplicada II, Universidad de Sevilla, Seville, Spain. ignacio.zurrian@fulbrightmail.org Posters

A note on Laguerre truncated polynomials and quadrature formula

Monday 24 Tuesday 25 17:30 Poster Session

JUAN C. GARCÍA-ARDILA AND FRANCISCO MARCELLÁN

Abstract

In this communication we show some results concerning to Gaussian quadrature rules based on orthogonal polynomials associated with a weight function $w(x) = x^{\alpha}e^{-x}, \alpha > -1$, supported on an interval (0, z), z > 0. The modified Chebyshev algorithm is used in order to test the accuracy in the computation of the coefficients of the three term recurrence relation, the zeros and weights as well as the dependence on the parameter z.

Keywords: Quadrature formulas, Laguerre truncated polynomials, Modified Chebyschev algorithm.

AMS Classification: 42C05, 33C50.

References

- W. Gautschi, On the construction of Gaussian quadrature rules from modified moments. Math. Comp. 24, 245–260. (1970)
- [2] G. V. Milovanović, N. Vasović, Orthogonal polynomials and generalized Gauss-Rys quadrature formulae. Kuwait J. Sci. 49 no.1, 17 pp. (2022),
- [3] R. A. Sack, A. F. Donovan, An algorithm for Gaussian quadrature given modified moments. Numer. Math. 18, 465–478. (1971).

J. C. García-Ardila,

Departamento de Matemática Aplicada a la Ingeniería Industrial Universidad Politécnica de Madrid Calle José Gutierrez Abascal 2, 28006 Madrid, Spain juancarlos.garciaa@upm.es

F. Marcellán, Departamento de Matemáticas, Universidad Carlos III de Madrid, Leganés, Spain pacomarc@ing.uc3m.es

Bernstein-type Operators based on the Jacobi inner product

David Lara Velasco and Teresa E. Pérez

Abstract

Bernstein polynomials were introduced by S. Bernstein in 1912 to provide a constructive proof of the Weierstrass approximation theorem. In this way it was established that every continuous function defined in the interval [0, 1]can be uniformly approximated by Bernstein polynomials in such interval.

In this work we study a modification of the Bernstein operator that was studied in [2] by means of the Jacobi inner product. We analyze its properties on different types of functions and their possible applications.

Keywords: Orthogonal Polynomials, Approximation Theory, Applications *AMS Classification:* 33CXX, 42CXX.

References

- T. S. Chihara, An Introduction to Orthogonal Polynomials, Mathematics and its Applications, vol. 13, Gordon and Breach, New York, 1978.
- [2] V. Gupta, A. J. López-Moreno, J. M. Latorre-Palacios, On simultaneous approximation of the Bernstein Durrmeyer operators, Appl. Math. Comput. 213 (2009), no. 1, 112–120.
- [3] G. G. Lorentz, *Bernstein Polynomials*, Second edition. Chelsea Publishing Co., New York, 1986.
- [4] P. Sablonnière, Opérateurs de Bernstein-Jacobi et Polynômes Orthogonaux, Publ. ANO 37, Laboratoire de Calcul, Lille, 1981.

David Lara Velasco, velasco1@correo.ugr.es. velasco1@correo.ugr.es

Teresa E. Pérez, tperez@ugr.es. tperez@ugr.es

Monday 24 Tuesday 25 17:30 Poster Session

Group Goya FQM-384.

Eigenvalue Rigidity of the Jacobi Unitary Ensembles

Dan Dai, <u>Chenhao Lu</u>

Abstract

This project aims to establish the eigenvalue rigidity of Jacobi unitary ensembles. We want to find an optimal bound for the fluctuations of eigenvalues away from their limiting values. Different from the Gaussian unitary ensemble, hard edges appear in the Jacobi case, hence the eigenvalues are expected to concentrate near the edges.

The main idea of our proof is to combine the extreme value theory of logcorrelated Gaussian field, especially the fractal properties of the Gaussian multiplicative chaos measure, together with asymptotic analysis of the Hankel determinants with Fisher-Hartwig singularities, where Riemann-Hilbert approach is adopted. Some estimates of the exponential moments of an asymptotically Gaussian process are also obtained.

Keywords: Eigenvalue rigidity; Jacobi Unitary ensemble; Gaussian multiplicative chaos; Exponential moments; Hard edge; Riemann-Hilbert problems.

AMS Classification: 60B20, 60G57, 33C45, 35Q15.

References

- Adhikari A, Huang J. Dyson Brownian motion for general β and potential at the edge. Probability Theory and Related Fields, 2020, 178(3-4): 893-950.
- [2] Anderson G W, Guionnet A, Zeitouni O. An introduction to random matrices. Cambridge university press, 2010.
- [3] Arguin L P, Belius D, Bourgade P. Maximum of the characteristic polynomial of random unitary matrices. Communications in Mathematical Physics, 2017, 349: 703-751.
- [4] Berry M V, Shukla P. Tuck's incompressibility function: statistics for zeta zeros and eigenvalues. Journal of Physics A: Mathematical and Theoretical, 2008, 41(38): 385202.
- [5] Charlier C, Gharakhloo R. Asymptotics of Hankel determinants with a Laguerre-type or Jacobi-type potential and Fisher-Hartwig singularities. Advances in Mathematics, 2021, 383: 107672.
- [6] Claeys T, Fahs B, Lambert G, et al. How much can the eigenvalues of a random Hermitian matrix fluctuate?. Duke Mathematical Journal, 2021, 170(9): 2085-2235.
- [7] Dai D, Xu S X, Zhang L. Gap probability at the hard edge for random matrix ensembles with pole singularities in the potential. SIAM Journal on Mathematical Analysis, 2018, 50(2): 2233-2279.
- [8] Deift P. Orthogonal polynomials and random matrices: a Riemann-Hilbert approach. American Mathematical Soc., 1999.

Monday 24 Tuesday 25 17:30 Poster Session

This work was partially supported by a grant from the City University of Hong Kong (Project No. 7005597), and grants from the Research Grants Council of the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region, China (Project No. CityU 11300520 and CityU 11311622).

- Deift P, Kriecherbauer T, McLaughlin K T R, et al. Strong asymptotics of orthogonal polynomials with respect to exponential weights. Communications on Pure and Applied Mathematics, 1999, 52(12): 1491-1552.
- [10] Deift P, Zhou X. A steepest descent method for oscillatory Riemann-Hilbert problems. Asymptotics for the MKdV equation. Annals of Mathematics, 1993, 137(2): 295-368.
- [11] Dumitriu I, Paquette E. Global fluctuations for linear statistics of β -Jacobi ensembles. Random Matrices: Theory and Applications, 2012, 1(04): 1250013.
- [12] Johansson K. On fluctuations of eigenvalues of random Hermitian matrices, Duke mathematical Journal, 1998, 91.1: 151-204.
- [13] Johansson K. On random matrices from the compact classical groups. Annals of mathematics, 1997: 519-545.
- [14] Kahane J P. Sur le chaos multiplicatif. Ann. Sci. Math. Quábec, 1985, 9(2): 105-150.
- [15] Kuijlaars A B J, McLaughlin K T R, Van Assche W, et al. The Riemann-Hilbert approach to strong asymptotics for orthogonal polynomials on [-1,1]. Advances in mathematics, 2004, 188(2): 337-398.
- [16] Lambert G. Mesoscopic central limit theorem for the circular β -ensembles and applications, Electronic Journal of Probability, 2021, 26: 1-33
- [17] Landon B, Yau H T. Edge statistics of Dyson Brownian motion. arXiv preprint arXiv:1712.03881, 2017.
- [18] Nikula M, Saksman E, Webb C. Multiplicative chaos and the characteristic polynomial of the CUE: The L¹-phase, Transactions of the American Mathematical Society, 2020, 373(6): 3905-3965.
- [19] Olver F W J, Lozier D W, Boisvert R F, et al. Digital library of mathematical functions. National Institute of Standards and Technology from http://dlmf. nist. gov/(release date 2011-07-01), Washington, DC, 2010.
- [20] Rhodes R, Vargas V. Gaussian multiplicative chaos and applications: a review, Probability Surveys, 2014, 11: 315-392.

Dan Dai,

Department of Mathematics, City University of Hong Kong Kowloon, Hong Kong. dandai@cityu.edu.hk

Chenhao Lu,

Department of Mathematics, City University of Hong Kong Kowloon, Hong Kong. chenhaolu3-c@my.cityu.edu.hk Symbolic computation of the coefficients of the second-order difference equation for general Sobolev-type orthogonal polynomials

Monday 24 Tuesday 25 17:30 Poster Session

Galina Filipuk, <u>Juan F. Mañas–Mañas</u> and Juan J. Moreno–Balcázar

Abstract

We consider the monic ortogonal polynomials, $Q_n(x)$, with respect to the general Sobolev-type inner product

$$(f,g)_S = \int f(x)g(x)\varrho(x)dx + M\mathscr{D}_{q,\omega}^{(j)}f(c)\mathscr{D}_{q,\omega}^{(j)}g(c),$$

where $\varrho(x)$ is a weight function with support on the real line, $c \in \mathbb{R}$, M > 0, j is a nonnegative integer and $\mathscr{D}_{q,\omega}$ is the operator introduced by Hahn defined by

$$\mathscr{D}_{q,\omega}f(x) = \begin{cases} \frac{f(qx+\omega) - f(x)}{(q-1)x+\omega}, & \text{si } x \neq \omega_0; \\ f'(\omega_0), & \text{si } x = \omega_0, \end{cases}$$

with 0 < q < 1, $\omega \ge 0$ and $\omega_0 = \frac{\omega}{1-q}$.

In [1], we proof that the polynomials $Q_n(x)$ satisfy the following secondorder difference equation,

$$\sigma_{1,c,n}(x)\mathscr{D}_{q,\omega}^{(2)}Q_n(x) + \sigma_{2,c,n}(x)\mathscr{D}_{q,\omega}Q_n(x) + \sigma_{3,c,n}(x)Q_n(x) = 0, \quad n \ge 2,$$

where $\sigma_{1,c,n}(x)$, $\sigma_{2,c,n}(x)$ and $\sigma_{3,c,n}(x)$ are explicitly known functions. Now, we present a program based on MATHEMATICA[®] that symbolically calculates the coefficients $\sigma_{1,c,n}(x)$, $\sigma_{2,c,n}(x)$ and $\sigma_{3,c,n}(x)$ (see [2]).

The corresponding code is freely available at https://w3.ual.es/GruposInv/Tapo/SODE.nb.

This is a joint work with Galina Filipuk and Juan J. Moreno–Balcázar.

Keywords: Sobolev Orthogonal Polynomials, Second–Order Difference Equation, Symbolic Computation *AMS Classification:* 33C47, 42C05, 34A05.

The authors are partially supported by the Ministry of Science, Innovation, and Universities of Spain and the European Regional Development Fund (ERDF), grant PID2021-124472NB-I00. In addition, J.F.M.M and J.J.M.B. are partially supported by the Research Group FQM-0229 (belonging to Campus of International Excellence CEIMAR) and by the research centre CDTIME

References

- G. Filipuk, J. F. Mañas-Mañas, J. J. Moreno-Balcázar, Second-order difference equation for Sobolev-type orthogonal polynomials: Part I: Theoretical results, J. Difference Equ. Appl. 28(7) (2022), 971-989.
- [2] G. Filipuk, J. F. Mañas-Mañas, J. J. Moreno-Balcázar, Second-order difference equation for Sobolev-type orthogonal polynomials. Part II: Computational tools, East Asian J. Appl. Math. 13(4) (2023), 960–979.

Galina Filipuk, Faculty of Mathematics, Informatics and Mechanics, University of Warsaw, Poland. g.filipuk@uw.edu.pl

Juan F. Mañas-Mañas, Departamento de Matemáticas, Universidad de Almería, Spain. jmm939@ual.es

Juan J. Moreno-Balcázar, Departamento de Matemáticas, Universidad de Almería, Spain. balcazar@ual.es

Monday 24 Tuesday 25 17:30 Poster Session

Bessel Function Solutions of the Fifth Painlevé Equation

BEN MITCHELL

Abstract

We explore rational solutions of the fifth Painlevé equation. This equation exhibits special function solutions for specific parameter values, expressed in terms of Kummer functions. It is well-known that the third Painlevé equation has special function solutions represented by Bessel functions. By utilizing connection formulae between Kummer functions and modified Bessel functions, we demonstrate that the fifth Painlevé equation also admits Bessel function solutions. Furthermore, we investigate the structure of the roots of these solutions.

Keywords: Painlevé equations, Kummer functions, Bessel functions

References

- T. Masuda, Classical Transcendental Solutions of the Painlevé Equations and Their Degeneration, Tohoku Math. J., 2004, 56, 4, 467-490,
- [2] P. A. Clarkson and C. Dunning, Rational solutions of the fifth Painlevé equation. Generalised Laguerre polynomials, Studies Appl. Math., 2023, 152,1,1-55.
- [3] P.J. Forrester and N.S. Witte, Application of the τ-function theory of Painlevé equations to random matrices: P_V, P_{III}, the LUE, JUE, and CUE, Comm. Pure Appl. Math., 55 (2002), no. 6, 679-727.

Ben Mitchell, University of Kent, Canterbury, Kent, United Kingdom, CT2 7NZ. bsjm@kent.ac.uk

EPSRC

Asymptotic Zero Behavior of some Meijer G-Functions

<u>Cristina Rodríguez–Perales</u>, Juan F. Mañas–Mañas and Juan J. Moreno–Balcázar Monday 24 Tuesday 25 17:30 Poster Session

Abstract

In this contribution our aim is to study the asymptotic behaviour of the zeros of some cases of the Meijer G-function. In particular, we focus our attention on the functions $G_{p,q}^{1,n}\left(z; \begin{array}{c} \alpha_1, \ldots, \alpha_p \\ \beta_1, \ldots, \beta_q \end{array}\right)$ and $G_{p,q}^{m,1}\left(z; \begin{array}{c} \alpha_1, \ldots, \alpha_p \\ \beta_1, \ldots, \beta_q \end{array}\right)$, subject to certain conditions on the parameters. With that objective, we tackle the study of the Mehler–Heine asymptotics for these G-functions. Finally, we show some numerical experiments which illustrate the obtained convergence results.

Keywords: Special functions, Meijer G–functions, Asymptotics, Zeros *AMS Classification:* 33C47, 33C60.

References

- R. A. Askey and A. B. Olde Daalhuis, Generalized Hypergeometric Functions and Meijer G-Function in NIST Handbook of Mathematical Functions F. W. J. Olver, D. W. Lozier et al (eds), Cambridge University Press, Cambridge, 403–418, 2010.
- [2] R. Beals and R. Wong Special Functions and Orthogonal Polynomials Cambridge University Press, Cambridge, 2016.
- [3] C. F. Bracciali and J.J. Moreno-Balcázar, On the zeros of a class of generalized hypergeometric polynomials, Appl. Math. Comput. 253, 2015, 151–158.
- [4] Y. L. Luke, The Special Functions and their Approximations, vol. 1. Academic Press, New York, 1969.
- [5] J. F. Mañas-Mañas, J.J. Moreno-Balcázar and C. Rodríguez-Perales, Mehler-Heine asymptotics and zeros of some Meijer G-functions, submitted.
- [6] G. Szegő, Orthogonal polynomials, 4th edition, vol. 23. Amer. Math. Soc. Colloq. Publ., Vol. XXIII American Mathematical Society, Providence, RI, 1975.

Cristina Rodríguez-Perales, Departamento de Matemáticas, Universidad de Almería, Almeria, Spain. crp170@ual.es

Juan F. Mañas-Mañas, Departamento de Matemáticas, Universidad de Almería, Almeria, Spain. jmm939@ual.es

The work of the author CRP has been supported by PPIT-UAL, Junta de Andalucía- ESF. Programme: 54.A. Aplication: 741. The work of the authors JFMM and JJMB is supported by the project PID2021-124472NBI00 funded by MCIN/AEI/10.13039/501100011033 and by "ERDF A way of making Europe". In addition, all the authors are partially supported by the Research Group FQM-0229 and by the research centre CDTIME of Universidad de Almería.

Juan J. Moreno-Balcázar, Departamento de Matemáticas, Universidad de Almería, Almeria, Spain,

Instituto Carlos I de Física Teórica y Computacional, Universidad de Granada, Almeria, Spain.

balcazar@ual.es

A new approach to zeros of multivariate orthogonal polynomials

JOSÉ L. RUIZ BENITO AND TERESA E. PÉREZ

Abstract

The zeros of an orthogonal polynomial in one variable with respect to a positive definite linear functional are a finite set of points on the real line. For each degree, this orthogonal polynomial is unique except for a multiplicative constant, so its set of zeros is actually a property of the functional.

For an orthogonal polynomial of several variables, traditionally its zeros have been considered as the algebraic curve on which the polynomial becomes zero. Thus, when expressing orthogonal polynomials of a certain degree in vector form, it is not always possible to find common zeros, and when obtaining another vector of orthogonal polynomials by multiplying by an invertible matrix, the zeros are totally different.

In this work, we introduce a new definition of zero for multivariate polynomials, which generalizes the definition of zero in one variable and through which the set of zeros of a vector of orthogonal polynomials is an intrinsic property of the functional. In addition, we analyze some properties in relevant families.

Keywords: Orthogonal Polynomials, Multivariate Orthogonal Polynomials, Zeros of Orthogonal Polynomials AMS Classification: 33C50, 42C05.

References

- [1] Chihara, T. S., An Introduction to Orthogonal Polynomials, Gordon and Breach, Science Publishers, Inc., 1978.
- [2] Driver, K., Jordaan, K., Mbuyi, N., Interlacing of the zeros of Jacobi polynomials with different parameters, Numer Algor, 2008, 49, 143-152.
- Dunkl, C.F. and Xu, Y., Orthogonal Polynomials of Several Variables, Cambridge University Press, 2014.
- Suetin, P. K., Orthogonal Polynomials in Two Variables, Gordon and Breach Sciences [4] Publishers, 1999.
- [5] Szegő, G., Orthogonal Polynomials, American Mathematical Society, 1975.

José L. Ruiz Benito, Dept. de Matemàtiques & IMAC, Universitat Jaume I (Spain). jbenito@uji.es

Teresa E. Pérez. Instituto de Matemáticas IMAG & Dpto. de Matemática Aplicada, Universidad de Granada (Spain). tperez@ugr.es

Universitat Jaume I & Universidad de Granada

Monday 24 Tuesday 25 17:30 Poster Session

Generalization of the Multiple Orthogonality to the Bivariate Case

J. ANTONIO VILLEGAS, LIDIA FERNÁNDEZ

Abstract

Polynomials known as Multiple Orthogonal Polynomials (MOPs) in a single variable are polynomials that satisfy orthogonality conditions concerning multiple measures and play significant role in several applications such as Hermite-Padé approximation, random matrix theory or integrable systems. However, this theory has only been studied in the univariate case. In this poster, some generalized definitions of the two main types of multiple orthogonality are given, together with some examples and extended results.

Keywords: Orthogonal Polynomials, Approximation Theory, Applications, Multiple orthogonality.

AMS Classification: 33C45, 33C50, 42C05.

References

- [1] M. E. H. Ismail, *Classical and quantum orthogonal polynomials in one variable*, Encyclopedia of mathematics and its applications, Cambridge University Press (2005).
- [2] C. F. Dunkl and Y. Xu Orthogonal Polynomials of Several Variables, Cambridge University Press (2014).
- [3] W. Van Assche Orthogonal and multiple orthogonal polynomials, random matrices, and painlevé equations, "Orthogonal Polynomials" (M. Foupouagnigni, W. Koepf, eds), Tutorials, Schools and Workshops in the Mathematical Sciences, Springer Nature Switzerland (2020) 629–683.

J. Antonio Villegas,

Instituto de Matemáticas (IMAG) and Departamento de Matemática Aplicada, Universidad de Granada. jantoniovr@ugr.es

Lidia Fernández, Instituto de Matemáticas (IMAG) and Departamento de Matemática Aplicada, Universidad de Granada. lidiafr@ugr.es Monday 24 Tuesday 25 17:30 Poster Session

Universidad de Granada; IMAG-María de Maeztu, grant "IMAG CEX2020–001105–M"; GOYA: "Grupo de Ortogonalidad Y Aplicaciones" and "Departamento de Matemática Aplicada"

On Laurent biorthogonal polynomials and Painlevé-type equations

XIAO-LU YUE, XIANG-KE CHANG AND XING-BIAO HU

Abstract

In this paper, we investigate Laurent biorthogonal polynomials with a weight function of three parameters, i.e. $z^{\alpha}e^{-t_1z-\frac{t_2}{z}}, z \in (0, +\infty), (t_1 > 0, t_2 > 0, \alpha \in \mathbb{R})$. First, the structure relation of the Laurent biorthogonal polynomials is found with the aid of biorthogonality. Then we derive an alternate discrete Painlevé II by considering the compatibility condition of the three-term recurrence relation and the structure relation. In addition, we make use of the relativistic Toda chains and nonlinear difference system to obtain two continuous Painlevé-type differential equations.

Keywords: Laurent biorthogonal polynomials; three-term recurrence relation; structure relation; compatibility condition; Painlevé equations

XIao-Lu Yue,

Monday 24 Tuesday 25

17:30 Poster Session

> XIao-Lu Yue-LSEC, ICMSEC, Academy of Mathematics and Systems Science, Chinese Academy of Sciences, P.O.Box 2719, Beijing 100190, PR China; and School of Mathematical Sciences, University of Chinese Academy of Sciences, Beijing 100049, PR China. yuexiaolu@lsec.cc.ac.cn

Xiang-Ke Chang,

Xiang-Ke Chang-LSEC, ICMSEC, Academy of Mathematics and Systems Science, Chinese Academy of Sciences, P.O.Box 2719, Beijing 100190, PR China; and School of Mathematical Sciences, University of Chinese Academy of Sciences, Beijing 100049, PR China. changxk@lsec.cc.ac.cn

Xing-Biao Hu,

Xing-Biao Hu-LSEC, ICMSEC, Academy of Mathematics and Systems Science, Chinese Academy of Sciences, P.O.Box 2719, Beijing 100190, PR China; and School of Mathematical Sciences, University of Chinese Academy of Sciences, Beijing 100049, PR China. hxb@lsec.cc.ac.cn

140

AUTHOR INDEX

Abdelhamid Gahami, 29 Aktaş Karaman Rabia, 13 Arvesú Jorge, 31 Beckermann Bernhard, 32 Berg Christian, 33 Bertola Marco, 15 Branquinho Amílcar, 34, 49, 53, 73 Brezinski Claude, 17, 96 Cantero María José, 36 Casper William, 38 Castro Smirnova Mirta María, 40 Chang Xiang-Ke, 140 Cho Yong-Kum, 41 Christiansen Jacob S., 42 Chung Seok-Young, 41, 86 Ciaurri Óscar, 43 Costas-Santos Roberto S., 44 Cruz-Barroso Ruymán, 45 Cuyt Annie, 18 Díaz Juan, 34, 49, 53 Dai

Dan, 46, 130 Dell'Accio Francesco, 82 Driver Kathy, 96 Dueñas Ruiz Herbert, 51, 91 Dziri Moncef, 55 Eichinger Benjamin, 21, 42 Etayo Ujué, 22 Fernández Lidia, 45, 139 Ferreira Chelo, 52, 89 Filipuk Galina, 132 Foulquié Moreno Ana, 34, 49, 53, 73 Gaied Dhouha, 55 García-Ferrero Mariangeles, 57, 75 García-Ardila Juan C., 128 Ghosh Subhajit, 56 Gil Asensi Alejandro, 77 González-Santander Juan Luis, 59 Grünbaum F. Alberto, 40 Grandati Yves, 61 Groenevelt Wolter, 62 Gómez-Ullate David, 57, 75

Hamza Chaggara, 29 Hu Xing-Biao, 140 Huertas Edmundo J., 63, 106 Jooste Aletta, 65 Karp Dmitrii, 66 Kieburg Mario, 68 Koumandos Stamatis, 88 Kozhan Rostyslav, 67 **Kuijlaars** Arno, 68 Kumar Vikash, 110 López José L., 52, 71, 84, 89 Lahiry Sampad, 68 Lara Velasco David, 129 Lastra Alberto, 63, 106 Lee Sujin, 86 Lima Hélder, 70 Long Wen-Gao, 46 Lu Chenhao, 130 Mañas Baena Manuel, 34, 49, 53, 73, 97 Mañas-Mañas Juan F., 132, 135 Mainardi Francesco, 59

Marcellán Francisco, 10, 82, 106, 110, 128 Markett Clemens, 72 Marriaga Misael E., 95 Martínez-Finkelshtein Andrei, 24, 79, 93 Miana Pedro J., 74 Milosavljević Aleksandra, 108 Milson Robert, 57, 75 Mitchell Ben, 134 Moral Leandro, 36 Morales Rafael, 79 Moreno-Balcázar Juan J., 132, 135 Mínguez Ceniceros Judit, 77 Nagao Taro, 80 Nenni Meriem, 81 Nudo Federico, 82 Pacharoni Inés, 26 Pagola Pedro J., 84 Palacios Pablo, 84 Park Young Woong, 41, 86 Pedersen Henrik Laurberg, 88 Perales Daniel, 79 Pulido Combita

Gabriel Arturo, 91 Pérez Teresa E., 95, 129, 137 Pérez Sinusía Ester, 52, 89 Pérez Sánchez Alejandra, 51 Quesne Christiane, 61 Quintero-Roba Alejandro, 93 Rebocho Maria das Neves, 94 **Recarte** Castellanos Marlon Josué, 95 Redivo-Zaglia Michela, 96 **Rodríguez-Perales** Cristina, 135 **Rojas** Rodríguez Miguel, 97 Romero Natalia, 74 Rubin Olof, 42, 98 Ruiz Benito José Luis, 137 Saadi Hanen, 99 Schöbel Konrad, 100 Sekatskii Sergey, 102 Simanek Brian, 105 Soltani Fethi, 81, 99 Soria-Lorente Anier, 44, 63 Soto Larrosa Víctor, 106 Soto-Larrosa Víctor, 63

Spada Giorgio, 59 Stanic Marija, 108 Swaminathan Anbhu, 110 Tomović Mladenović Tatjana V., 108 Tsujimoto Satoshi, 112, 117 Vaktnäs Marcus, 114 van Assche Walter, 115 Varona Juan L., 77 Velázquez Luis, 36 Verde-Star Luis, 116 Villegas Juan Antonio, 139 Vinet Luc, 117 Vishnyakova Anna, 66 Wagenaar Carel, 62 Wennman Aron, 27 Wolfs Thomas, 118 Xu Yuan, 120 Yousfi Nesrin, 121 Yue Xiaolu, 140 Zainab Umme, 124

143

Zhang Yi, 66 Zhedanov

Alexei, 117 Zurrian Ignacio, 40, 126